Rasta Bible

The LORD by WISDOM hath founded the Earth; by UNDERSTANDING hath he established the Heavens.

(*Proverbs* | 3:19)

I LOVE them that LOVE me; and those that seek me early shall find me. Riches and Honour are with me; yea, Durable Riches and Righteousness. (Proverbs | 8:17-18)

Clifton Tulloch

Copyright © 2013 Rastullo, Inc All rights reserved.

ISBN #: 978-1-105-04218-8

All scripture quotations are from the King James Version of the Holy Bible, Richest Man in Babylon, & Prophetic Music... Try JAH Love!

Compiled and Written by: Clifton Tulloch

Printed in the United States of America

All rights reserved. No portion of this book may be used without written permission of the publisher, with the exception of brief quotes by reviewers.

TABLE OF CONTENTS:

Disclaimer	6
Dedication	7
Introduction	8
Chapter 1. Apocalypse	11
Hidden Mystery	
Bible Seal	
Parables & Fables	16
Chapter 2. Revelation	18
Deep & Water	
Darkness, Light, Night, Sleep & Day	
Sun, Moon & Star	
Cloud, Wind & Rain	
River, Flood & Sea	
Heavens, Earth & Mountains	
Fire & Hell	
Trumpet, Rainbow, Lightning & Thunder	50
Hail & Angels	
Rod & Shepherd	57
Lion & Beast	61
Bird, Fish & Serpent	
Blind, Deaf & Dead	68
Baldhead & Devils	73
Resurrect	76
Clean & Soul	77
Chapter 3.Kingdom of God	82
The Father	83
The Mother	84
The Baptism	
The Marriage	
The Sons	
The Virgins	93

	Throne of God	94
	Ark of the Covenant	96
	Signs, Wonders, & Miracles	97
	Arrows & Sword	99
	Salvation	101
	Happiness	
Chaj	oter 4. The Holy Ghost	105
	Love	106
	Word	108
	Work	110
	Community	112
	Poverty	114
	Wealth	116
	Judgment	118
Cha	oter 5. Heavens Success Path	120
	Grace	
	Thoughts & Imagination	
	Hope & Desire	123
	Faith, Praying & Meditation	124
	Vision & Believing	127
	Meek & Humility	129
	Counsel & Instruction	130
	Wisdom & Understanding	131
	Fear Not & Doubt Not	133
	Labour, Trials & Tribulations	134
	Commitment & Strength	138
	Perseverance	139
	Teamwork & Charity	140
Chai	oter 6. Cursed Path of Life	144
	Deceit	
	Iniquities	
	Confusion	
	Corruption	

	Fornicators	148
	Borrowing	
	Captivity	
	Fool & Lazy	
	Desolation	
	Shame	
Cha	pter 7. Blessed Path of Life	158
	Sincerity	158
	Righteousness	
	Honesty	
	Thrust	
	Respect	162
	Obedience	
	Integrity	164
	Conscience	
	Fruitful	
	Honour	
	Fame	167
Cha	npter 8. Zion Vs Babylon	169
	Babylon	171
	Curses of Babylon	172
	Everlasting Contempt	
	Exodus Babylon	
	Songs of Freedom	179
	Mount Zion	182
	Blessings of Zion	
	Tree of Life Pyramids	186
	Richest Man in Zion	188
	Everlasting Life	191
Cha	pter 9. Armageddon	193
	Powers & Principalities	
	Image of God	
	New Genesis	198

DISCLAIMER

All materials within this book are subjects for your reproof and correction. This book is a compilation of scriptures and quotes for Good Success; make your own **Perception**.

Joshua | 1:8 This book of the law shall not depart out of thy mouth; but thou shalt meditate therein day and night, that thou mayest observe to do according to all that is written therein: for then thou shalt make thy way **prosperous**, and then thou shalt have **good success**.

2 Timothy | 3:16 All scripture is given by inspiration of God, and is profitable for doctrine, for **reproof**, for **correction**, for **instruction** in righteousness:

Proverbs | 13:18 Poverty and shame shall be to him that **refuseth instruction**: but he that regardeth **reproof** shall be honoured

Celine D| No **mountain's** too high for you to climb. All you have to do is have some **climbing faith**, oh yeah.

Billie H| Yes, the **strong** gets more. While the weak ones fade. Empty pockets don't ever make the grade. Mama may have, Papa may have. But God bless the child that's **got his own**.

Marley | Things are not the way they used to be, **Don't tell no lies**; One and all got to **face reality now**. Though I've tried to find the answers to all the questions they ask. Though I know it's impossible to go living through my past; Don't ask me why...

DEDICATION

This book is dedicated to the poor and needy. It's time to rise-up for your health, wealth, success, and a very prosperous life. For too long the poor have been living in captivity, poverty, shame, misery, hell, and powerless. It seems they are being deceived and confused into constantly following the Spirit of Error instead of the Spirit of Truth.

Proverbs | 10:15 The **Rich** man's **Wealth** is his strong city: the destruction of the **Poor** is their **Poverty**.

Marley | Today they say that we are free. Only to be chained in poverty. Good god I think it's illiteracy. It's only a machine that makes money.

Isaiah|5:13 Therefore my people are gone into **captivity**, because they **have no knowledge**: and their honourable men are famished, and their multitude **dried up with thirst**.

Deuteronomy 28:41 Thou shalt beget sons and daughters, but thou shalt not enjoy them; for they shall go into **captivity**.

Marley| Open your eyes and look within: Are you satisfied with the life you're living? Uh! We know where we're going, uh! We know where we're from. We're leaving Babylon, We're going to our Father land. Exodus: movement of Jah people!

Psalms | 70:5 But I am **poor and needy**: make haste unto me, O God: thou art my help and my deliverer; O LORD, make no tarrying.

INTRODUCTION

In this book we will explore the hidden Mysteries of God, the Spirit of Truth, the Kingdom of God, the ways of the Tree of Life, and the path for Success and Prosperity. We are born ignorant captives; for freedom and to live a successful and prosperous life we need knowledge, the Tree of Life, and the Spirit of Truth. Get ready for the greatest **Game of Perception** the world has ever known. Some will be **Richer** and the rest will be **Poorer**.

1 John|4:6 We are of God: he that knoweth God heareth us; he that is not of God heareth not us. Hereby know we the **spirit of truth**, and the **spirit of error**.

Marley | Rise up this mornin', Smiled with the risin' sun, Three little birds Pitch by my doorstep Singin' sweet songs Of melodies pure and true, Sayin', "This is my message to you-ou-ou:"

Proverbs | 4:7 **WISDOM** is the **PRINCIPAL** thing; therefore get **wisdom**: and with all thy getting **get understanding**.

Proverbs 24:4 And by **knowledge** shall the chambers be filled with ALL PRECIOUS AND PLEASANT RICHES.

Ecclesiastes | 7:12 For **WISDOM** is a defence, and **MONEY** is a defence: but the excellency of **knowledge** is, that **WISDOM** giveth life to them that have it.

1 Peters | 2:2 As newborn babes, desire the sincere milk of THE WORD, that ye may grow thereby:

Luke 12:28 If then God so clothe the grass, which is to day in the field, and to morrow is cast into the oven; how much more will he clothe you, O ye of little faith?

Luke | 12:29 And seek not ye what ye shall eat, or what ye shall drink, neither be ye of doubtful mind.

Luke | 12:30 For all these things do the nations of the world seek after: and your Father knoweth that ye have need of these things.

Luke 12:31 But rather seek ye the kingdom of God; and all these things shall be added unto you.

Luke 17:20 And when he was demanded of the Pharisees, when the **kingdom of God** should come, he answered them and said, The **kingdom of God** cometh not with observation:

1 Corinthians 4:20 For the **kingdom of God** is not in word, but in **POWER**.

Luke 17:21 Neither shall they say, Lo here! or, lo there! for, behold, the **kingdom of god** IS WITHIN YOU.

Matthew|13:35 That it might be fulfilled which was spoken by THE PROPHET, saying, I will open my mouth in **PARABLES**; I will utter things which have been kept SECRET from the foundation of the world.

Matthew|13:10 And the disciples came, and said unto him, Why speakest thou unto them in **parables**?

Matthew|13:11 He answered and said unto them, Because it is given unto you to know the **MYSTERIES** of the **kingdom of heaven**, but to them it is not given.

Matthew|13:12 For whosoever hath, to him shall be given, and he **shall have more abundance (Richer)**: but whosoever hath not, from him shall be **taken** away even that he hath (Poorer).

Matthew 13:16 But blessed are your **EYES**, for **they see**: and your **EARS**, for **they** hear.

Proverbs 10:22 The blessing of the LORD, it maketh **RICH**, and he addeth **no sorrow** with it.

Genesis 2:9 And out of the ground made the LORD God to grow every tree that is pleasant to the sight, and good for food; the **tree of life** also in the midst of the garden, and the **tree of knowledge** of good and evil.

Revelation 2:7 He that hath an **EAR**, let him hear what **The SPIRIT** saith unto the [People]; To him that overcometh will I give to eat of the tree of life, which is in the midst of the paradise of God.

Proverbs | 10:17 He is in the way of life that keepeth instruction: but he that **refuseth reproof erreth**.

Amos | 3:7 Surely the Lord GOD will do nothing, but he **revealeth** his **SECRET** unto his servants **The Prophets.**

CHAPTER 1

APOCALYPSE

Apocalypse (Greek word for "lifting of the veil" or "revelation") is a term applied to the disclosure to certain privileged persons of something hidden from the majority of humankind. The veil hides the spirits, the ways of the **tree of life** and causes those asleep, the confused, the lost, the deaf, and the blind to be taken captives by the sword; and to be **fruitless**, miserable, stress, powerless and poor.

Celine D| Hey man, come over here. There's a **SECRET** that I wanna whisper in your ear. I've waited so long, too long. But I can't deny it anymore it's just too strong It's a special kind of feelin'. Something to believe in, Oh yeah.

Psalms | 18:11 He made darkness his secret place; his pavilion round about him were dark waters and thick clouds of the skies.

Psalms | 18:10 And he rode upon a **cherub**, and did fly: yea, he did fly upon the wings of the **wind**.

Exodus 26:31 And he made a **VEIL** of blue, and purple, and scarlet, and fine twined linen: with **cherubims** made he it of **cunning work** [Deceit].

Exodus | 40:3 And thou shalt put therein the **ark** of the testimony, and cover the **ark** with the **VEIL**.

Genesis|3:24 So he drove out the man; and he placed at the east of the garden of Eden **Cherubims**,

and a flaming **SWORD** which <u>turned every way</u>, to keep the way of the **tree of life**.

Marley | They made their world so hard. Every day we got to keep on fighting. They made their world so hard. Every day the people are dying. It dread, dread for hunger and starvation. But **read it in Revelation**: You'll find your **redemption**: And then you Give us the teachings of His Majesty For we no want no devil philosophy.

- 2 Corinthians | 3:12 Seeing then that we have such hope, we use great plainness of speech:
- 2 Corinthians | 3:13 And not as Moses, which put a **VEIL** over his face, that the children of [My Nation] could not stedfastly look to the end of that which is abolished:
- 2 Corinthians | 3:14 But their minds were **blinded**: for until this day remaineth the same **VEIL** untaken away in the reading of the OLD TESTAMENT;
- 2 Corinthians | 3:15 But even unto this day, when Moses is read, the **VEIL** is upon their heart.

Marley | Oh, take that **VEIL** from off of your eyes; Look into the future of realize. Noah had three sons, Ham, Shem and Japhet; And in Ham is known to be the Prophet. Glory to Jah, the Prophet is come (through all these ages); Glory to Jah, the Prophet has come through all these stages.

Romans | 1:19 Because that which may be known of God is manifest in them; for God hath showed it unto them.

John 14:17 Even the **SPIRIT of TRUTH**; whom the world cannot receive, because it **seeth him not**, **neither knoweth him**: but ye know him; for he dwelleth with you, and shall be in you.

Hebrew 10:20 By a new and living way, which he hath consecrated for us, through the **VEIL**, that is to say, **HIS FLESH**;

HIDDEN MYSTERY

Before we can see the Spirit of Truth behind the **veil**; you first have to solve the hidden mysteries within the parables and fables, and all creations. This we will accomplish with **revelation** to unlock the sealed words of the bible.

Celine D| So lay back, and let it flow. Then just open up your heart and let your feelings go. I said "Hey man, Yo man" Well it's really not that difficult to understand... In the darkness of the night I will be your light.

Ephesians 3:9 And to make ALL MEN SEE what is the fellowship of the **mystery**, which from the beginning of the world hath been **HID** in God, who CREATED ALL THINGS.

Romans | 1:20 For the **INVISIBLE THINGS** of him from the **CREATION** of the world are clearly seen, being **understood** by the **things that are made**, even his eternal power and Godhead; so that they are without excuse.

Romans | 11:25 For I would not, brethren, that ye should be **ignorant** of this **mystery**, lest ye should be wise in your own conceits; that **blindness** in part is happened to [My Nation], until the fulness of the Gentiles be come in.

Matthew|13:14 And in them is fulfilled the prophecy of Esaias, which saith, By hearing ye shall hear, and shall **NOT UNDERSTAND**; and seeing ye shall see, and shall **NOT PERCEIVE**:

1 Timothy|3:16 And without controversy great is the mystery of godliness: God was manifest in the FLESH, justified in the SPIRIT, seen of angels, preached unto the Gentiles, believed on in the world, received up into glory.

BIBLE SEAL

The interpretations of the Words of God have been sealed spiritually amongst the wise men, kings, princes, the Levites, the singers, the priests, and the prophets.

Isaiah | 8:16 Bind up the testimony, **seal** the law among my disciples.

Isaiah | 8:17 And I will wait upon the LORD, that HIDETH his face from the house of [My Nation], and I will look for him.

Marley | Preacher man don't tell me. Heaven is under the earth. I know you don't know What life is really worth. It's not all that glitters is gold. **Half the story has never been told.**

Marley | Bend down low, let me tell you what I know now; You keep on knockin', but you can't come in. I get to understand you been livin' in sin, But if you **Love** me, woman, walk right in.

Nehemiah | 10:1 Now those that **sealed** were, Nehemiah, the Tirshatha, the son of Hachaliah, and Zidkijah...

Nehemiah 10:28 And the rest of the people, the priests, the Levites, the porters, the singers, the Nethinims, and all they that had separated themselves from the people of the lands unto the law of God, their wives, their sons, and their daughters, every one having knowledge, and having understanding;

Daniel | 12:4 But thou, O Daniel, shut up the words, and seal the book, even to the time of the end: many shall run to and fro, and knowledge shall be increased.

Isaiah|29:11 And the vision of all is become unto you as the words of a **book that is sealed**, which men deliver to one that is learned, saying, Read this, I pray thee: and he saith, I CANNOT; for it is **sealed**:

Revelation | 5:4 And I wept much, because no man was found worthy to open and to read the book, neither to look thereon.

Revelation 5:5 And one of the elders saith unto me, Weep not: behold, the **Lion of the tribe of Judah**, the Root of David, hath prevailed to open the book, and to loose the **seven seals** thereof.

Revelation 10:1 And I saw another mighty angel come down from **heaven**, clothed with a **cloud**: and a **rainbow** was upon his head, and his face was as it were the **sun**, and his feet as pillars of **fire**:

Revelation | 10:2 And he had in his hand a little **book** open: and he set his right foot upon the **sea**, and his left foot on the **earth**,

Revelation 10:3 And cried with a loud voice, as when a **lion** roareth: and when he had cried, **seven thunders** uttered their voices.

Revelation 22:10 And he saith unto me, **Seal not** the sayings of the prophecy of this **book**: for the time is at hand.

PARABLES & FABLES

The Parables and Fables are used to seal the bible. Parables are short fictitious stories that illustrate spiritual principles, signs. The fables are fictional stories of miraculous or supernatural happenings, wonders. They psychologically separate one Mind from another for mental or spiritual warfare; simultaneously creating two interpretations; one side for the blessed and the other side for the cursed.

Psalms | 78:2 I will open my mouth in a **parable**: I will utter DARK sayings of old:

Matthew|13:10 And the disciples came, and said unto him, Why speakest thou unto them in **parables**?

Matthew|13:11 He answered and said unto them, Because it is given unto you to know the **mysteries** of the kingdom of heaven, but to them it is not given.

Matthew|13:12 For whosoever hath, to him shall be given, and he shall have **more abundance**: but whosoever hath not, from him shall be **taken away** even that he hath.

Matthew|13:16 But blessed are your eyes, for they see: and your ears, for they hear.

1 Timothy|1:4 Neither give heed to **fables** and endless **genealogies**, which minister questions, rather than godly edifying which is in faith:

2 Timothy | 4:3 For the time will come when they will **not endure sound doctrine**; but after their own lusts shall they heap to themselves teachers, having itching ears;

2 Timothy|4:4 And they shall turn away their ears from **the TRUTH**, and shall be turned unto **fables**.

Marley | Misty mornin', don't see no **sun**; I know you're out there somewhere having fun. There is one mystery - yea-ea-eah - I just can't express:

Marley | The POWER of philosophy - yea-ea-eah - floats through my head Light like a feather, heavy as lead; Light like a feather, heavy as lead, yeah.

2 Peter | 1:16 For we have **not followed cunningly** devised **FABLES**, when we made known unto you the **POWER and COMING** of [The Most High God], but were **EYEWITHNESSES** of his majesty.

CHAPTER 2

REVELATION

Revelation is making known of a secret or the unknown. You need to discern **Spirit** above from **Flesh** below in the secret key codes necessary to unlock the sealed bible.

These key codes to navigate or divide the conversations of parables and fables are within the **Elements of Creation**.

If you perceive the key codes by the physical (FLESH) meaning you have the **Spirit of ERROR** and your reward is confusion, corruption, blindness, fear, disease, hate, and hell (Devine Evil). This leads to poverty, desolation, captivity, and destruction in Babylon.

If you perceive the key codes by the invisible (SPIRIT) meaning you have the **Spirit of TRUTH** and your reward is wisdom, knowledge, understanding, success, health, love, and heaven (Devine Good). This leads to riches, prosperity, honour, glory, and the joys of Zion.

Romans | 8:13 For if ye live after the **flesh**, ye shall **DIE**: but if ye through the **Spirit** do mortify the deeds of the body, ye shall **LIVE**.

2 Corinthians 10:3 For though we walk in the **flesh**, we do not **war** after the **flesh**: For the weapons of our warfare are not **carnal**, but mighty through God to the pulling down of strong holds;

Romans | 8:6 For to be carnally minded is death; but to be spiritually minded is life and peace.

2 Corinthians | 11:3 But I fear, lest by any means, as the **serpent** beguiled [deceived] Eve through his subtlety [difficult to perceive], so **YOUR MINDS** should be **CORRUPTED** from the **SIMPLICITY** that is in [JAH].

2 Corinthians | 1:12 For our rejoicing is this, the testimony of our conscience, that in SIMPLICITY and godly <u>sincerity</u>, **NOT with FLESHLY wisdom**, but by the grace of God, we have had our <u>conversation</u> in the world, and more abundantly to you-ward.

Marley | So stiff-necked fools, you think you are cool. To deny me for SIMPLICITY, yea-ea-eah! Yes, you have gone - gone for so long. With your love for vanity now. So take Jah Sun, and Jah Moon, And Jah Rain, and Jah Stars., And forever, yes, erase your fantasy, yeah!

Psalms | 147:17 He casteth forth his ICE [hail] like morsels: who can stand before his cold?

2 Peter | 3:12 Looking for and hasting unto the coming of the day of God, wherein the **HEAVENS** being on **FIRE** shall be **dissolved**, and the **elements shall melt** with fervent **heat**?

Marley But in the beginning Jah created everythin', He gave man dominion over all things. But now it's too late, You see, men has lost their faith, hey-ey-hey! Eating up all the **FLESH** from off the earth.

Galatians 6:8 For he that soweth to his **flesh** shall of the **flesh** reap corruption; but he that soweth to the **Spirit** shall of the **Spirit** reap life everlasting.

DEEP

Flesh - Extending far from some surface or area: as extending far downward.

Spirit – Hidden knowledge of creations. Also, the Secret within the cold, dark, and dividing waters of the parables and fables. You need this knowledge to **open the heavens** and to clearly see the mysteries of God.

Genesis 8:2 The fountains also of the **deep** and the **windows of heaven** were stopped, and the **rain** from **heaven** was restrained.

Job|38:30 The waters are hid as with a STONE, and the face of the deep is frozen.

Marley In this life, in this life, in this life, In this, oh sweet life: We're (we're coming in from the cold); We're coming in (coming in), coming in (coming in), coming in (coming in), Coming in from the cold.

Psalm|107:24 These see the works of the LORD, and his wonders in the **deep**.

Daniel|2:22 He revealeth the **deep** and **secret** things: he knoweth what is in the **darkness**, and the **light** dwelleth with him.

Psalm 69:15 Let not the **waterflood** overflow me, neither let the **deep** swallow me up, and let not the **pit** shut her mouth upon me.

Marley It's been a long, long time, yeah! Since I got you on my mind. Oh-oh! Now you are here, I

said, **it's so clear.** There's so much we could do, baby, just me and you. Come on and stir it up; little darlin'

Psalm|104:6 Thou coveredst it with the **deep** as with a garment: the **waters** stood above the **mountains**.

Proverbs | 8:28 When he established the **clouds** above: when he strengthened the fountains of the **deep**:

Ezekiel 31:4 The waters made him great, the deep set him up on high with her rivers running round about his plants, and sent her little rivers unto all the trees of the field.

Jonah 2:3 For thou hadst cast me into the deep, in the midst of the seas; and the floods compassed me about: all thy billows and thy waves passed over me.

Habakkuk|3:10 The **mountains** saw thee, and they trembled: the overflowing of the **water** passed by: the **deep** uttered his voice, and lifted up his hands on high.

1 Corinthians | 2:10 But God hath revealed them unto us **by his Spirit**: for the Spirit searcheth all things, yea, the **deep** things of God.

WATER

Flesh - The liquid that descends from the cloud as rain, forms streams, lakes, rivers, and seas.

Spirit - The philosophy, testimony, or biblical doctrines describing the spiritual forces of God. This water makes life possible. It guides, cleanses and gives the pleasures of living a prosperous and guilt free life.

Psalms|29:3 The voice of the LORD is upon the waters: the God of GLORY thundereth: the LORD is upon many waters

Genesis |1:6| And God said, Let there be a firmament in the midst of the waters, and let it <u>divide</u> the waters from the waters.

2Timothy|3:6 For of this sort are they which creep into houses, and lead **captive silly women** laden with sins, led away with **divers lusts**,

2Timothy|3:7 Ever learning, and never able to come to **the knowledge of the truth**.

Marley | Like my good friend said, in a reggae riddim: "You can't jump - you can't jump in the **WATER**, if you can't swim."

Joshua|2:10 For we have heard how the LORD dried up the water of the Red sea for you, when ye came out of [Their Nation];

2 Kings|2:8 And Elijah took his mantle, and wrapped it together, and **smote the waters**, and they were **divided** hither and thither, so that they two went over on dry ground.

Jeremiah | 2:12 Be astonished, O ye **heavens**, at this, and be horribly afraid, be ye very **desolate**, saith the LORD.

Jeremiah | 2:13 For my people have committed two evils; they have forsaken me the fountain of **living** waters,

Jonah|2:5 The waters compassed me about, even to the soul: the depth closed me round about, the weeds were wrapped about my head.

Jonah 2:6 I went down to the bottoms of the **mountains**; the **earth** with her **bars** was about me for ever: yet hast thou brought up my life from **corruption**, O LORD my God.

John|3:5 Jesus answered, Verily, verily, I say unto thee, Except a man be **born of water** and of the **Spirit**, he cannot enter into the kingdom of God.

John|4:14 But whosoever **drinketh of the water** that I shall give him shall never thirst; but the **water** that I shall give him shall be in him a well of **water** springing up into everlasting life.

Revelation 22:1 And he showed me a pure **river of** water of life, clear as crystal, proceeding out of the throne of God and of the Lamb.

Revelation 21:6 And he said unto me, It is done. I am Alpha and Omega, the beginning and the end. I will give unto him that is athirst of the fountain of the water of life freely.

Revelation | 21:7 He that **overcometh** shall INHERIT ALL THINGS; and I will be his God, and he shall be my son.

DARKNESS

Flesh - A place or time of little or no light

Spirit - Lacking the Spirit of Truth, wisdom, knowledge and understanding of the Words of God as your guiding light; time to refresh or recharge.

Psalms | 82:4 Deliver the poor and needy: rid them out of the hand of the wicked.

Psalms | 82:5 They know not, neither will they understand; they walk on in darkness: all the foundations of the earth are out of course.

Marley No **Sun** will shine in my day today; no **sun** will shine. The high yellow **Moon** won't come out to play: That high yellow **Moon** won't come out to play.

Marley I said **Darkness** has covered my light, And has changed my Day into Night, yeah. Where is the **Love** to be found? Won't someone tell me? 'Cause my (sweet life) life must be somewhere to be found.

Daniel|2:22 He revealeth the **deep** and **secret** things: he knoweth what is in the **darkness**, and the **light** dwelleth with him.

Isaiah|29:18 And in that day shall the deaf hear the words of the BOOK, and the eyes of the blind shall see out of obscurity, and out of darkness.

Job|15:22 He believeth not that he shall return out of darkness, and he is waited for of the sword.

2 Samuel 22:29 For thou art my lamp, O LORD: and the LORD will lighten my darkness.

Job|12:22 He discovereth deep things out of darkness, and bringeth out to light the shadow of death.

Ezekiel 32:8 All the bright **lights** of **heaven** will I make **dark** over thee, and set **darkness** upon thy land, saith the Lord GOD.

Ezekiel | 32:9 I will also vex the hearts of many people, when I shall bring thy destruction among the nations, into the countries which thou hast not known.

Proverbs|4:19 The way of the wicked is as darkness: they know not at what they stumble.

John | 8:12 Then spake Jesus again unto them, saying, I am the **light** of the world: he that followeth me shall not walk in **darkness**, but shall have the **light** of life.

John|12:46 I am come a **light** into the world, that whosoever believeth on me should not abide in **darkness.**

John 1:4 In him was life; and the life was the **light** of men.

John 1:5 And the **light** shineth in **darkness**; and the **darkness** comprehended it not.

LIGHT

Flesh - Energy that makes vision possible, the sensual aroused by stimulation of the visual receptors. **Sun** light via rain drops creates a rainbow of **Seven** divers colours that can also be seen via reflections off creations.

Spirit -To be enlightened, seeing the Spirit of Truth, and having a clear understanding of the Mysteries of God and creations. Being able to see the purpose of your life and the Power of Love in all creations; not living in an illusion.

Psalms | 119:105 Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path.

Genesis|1:3 And God said, Let there **be light:** and there was **light**

Genesis|1:4 And God saw the **light**, that it was good: and God divided the **light** from the **darkness**.

Marley | Men and people will fight ya down. When ya see Jah **light**. Let me tell you if you're not wrong; Everything is all right. So we gonna walk - all right! Through de roads of **CREATION**: We the generation. Trod through great tribulation. Exodus, all right! Movement of Jah people!

Exodus | 13:21 And the LORD went before them by day in a pillar of a cloud, to lead them the way; and by night in a pillar of fire, to give them light; to go by day and night:

Isaiah|45:7 I form the **light**, and create **darkness**: make peace, and create evil: I the LORD do all these things

John|3:20 For every one that doeth evil hateth the **light**, neither cometh to the **light**, lest his deeds should be reproved.

John|3:21 But he that doeth **truth** cometh to the **light**, that his deeds may be made manifest, that they are wrought in God.

Proverbs | 6:23 For the commandment is a **lamp**; and the law is **light**; and reproofs of instruction are the way of life:

NIGHT

Flesh - The time from dusk till dawn when no sunlight is visible.

Spirit - To live your daily life in total ignorance of the Spirit of Truth, wisdom, knowledge and understanding of God; time of trials and errors or sleep.

Job|36:20 Desire not the **night**, when people are CUT OFF in their place.

Marley| They say what we know. Is just what they teach us; And we're so ignorant. 'Cause every time they can reach us.

Marley| Through political strategy; They keep us hungry, And when you gonna get some food, Your brother got to be your enemy, we-e-ell! Ambush in the **night**, All guns aiming at me; Ambush in the **night**, They opened **fire** on me now. Ambush in the night, Protected by His Majesty.

Psalms | 16:7 I will bless the LORD, who hath given me counsel: my reins also instruct me in the **night** seasons.

1 Thessalonians | 5:5 Ye are all the children of **light**, and the children of the **day**: we are not of the **night**, nor of **darkness**.

SLEEP

Flesh - A naturally recurring state characterized by reduced or absent of consciousness.

Spirit – Forget or unconscious of the Spirit of Truth, the realities of life or the ways of God; living in a dream world.

Job|4:12 Now a thing was **secretly** brought to me, and mine ear received a little thereof.

Job|4:13 In thoughts from the visions of the **night**, when deep **sleep** falleth on men,

Job|4:14 Fear came upon me, and trembling, which made all my bones to shake.

Isaiah|29:10 For the LORD hath poured out upon you the spirit of deep **sleep**, and hath closed your **eyes**: the prophets and your rulers, the seers hath he covered.

Genesis 2:21 And the LORD God caused a deep sleep to fall upon Adam, and he slept: and he took one of his ribs, and closed up the flesh instead thereof;

1 Corinthians | 11:29 For he that eateth and drinketh unworthily, eateth and drinketh damnation to himself, not **discerning** the Lord's **body**.

1 Corinthians | 11:30 For this cause many are weak and sickly among you, and many sleep.

1 Corinthians | 15:34 **Awake** to righteousness, and **sin not**; for some have **not the knowledge of God**: I speak this to your **shame.**

Psalm | 13:3 Consider and hear me, O LORD my God: **lighten** mine eyes, lest I **sleep** the **sleep** of death;

1 Corinthians | 15:18 Then they also which are fallen asleep in Christ are perished.

Ephesians | 5:14 Wherefore he saith, Awake thou that sleepest, and arise from the dead, and [JAH] shall give thee light.

DAY

Flesh - The time of light between one night and the next.

Spirit - To walk by day means to live your life with the Spirit of Truth, wisdom, knowledge and understanding of God as your guide; time of consciousness or awake.

2 Peter | 1:19 We have also a more sure **word** of prophecy; whereunto ye do well that ye take heed, as unto a **light** that shineth in a **dark** place, until the **day** dawn, and the **day star** arise in your hearts:

2 Peter | 3:10 But the **day** of the Lord will come as a thief in the **night**; in the which the **heavens** shall pass away with a great noise, and the **elements** shall melt with fervent heat, the earth also and the works that are therein shall be burned up.

Marley | **Sun** is shining, the weather is sweet. Make you want to move your dancing feet. To the rescue, here I am. Want you to know ya, where I stand Monday morning here I am.

Marley | Want you to know just if you can. Tuesday evening where I stand. Wednesday morning tell myself a new day is rising. Thursday evening get on the rise a new day is dawning. Friday morning here I am. Saturday evening want you to know just. Want you to know just where I stand.

Exodus | 13:21 And the LORD went before them by day in a pillar of a cloud, to lead them the way; and by night in a pillar of fire, to give them light; to go by day and night:

SUN

Flesh - The luminous celestial body of energy around which the earth and other planets revolve. Sun light reflects only the true colour of objects created in our world.

Spirit - The infinite wisdom, knowledge and understanding of the Divine Mind; the Most High. The Sun symbolizes clarity and perception; truth, power and judgment. Just like plants need the Sun to grow, so does the mind of man needs it to create his desires in life.

Psalms | 84:11 For the LORD God is a **SUN** and shield: the LORD will give grace and glory: no good thing will he withhold from them that walk uprightly.

Psalms | 147:5 Great is our Lord, and of great power: his understanding is infinite.

Ecclesiastes 7:11 Wisdom is good with an inheritance: and by it there is profit to them that see the **sun**.

- 2 Samuel [23:3 The God of [My Nation] said, the Rock of [My Nation] spake to me, He that ruleth over men must be just, ruling in the fear of God.
- 2 Samuel 23:4 And he shall be as the **light** of the morning, when the **sun** riseth, even a morning without **clouds**; as the tender grass springing out of the earth by clear shining after **rain**.

Judges | 5:31 So let all thine enemies perish, O LORD: but let them that **love** him be as the **sun** when he goeth forth in his might. And the land had rest forty years.

Micah|3:6 Therefore **night** shall be unto you, that ye shall not have a **vision**; and it shall be dark unto you, that ye shall **not divine**; and the **sun** shall go down over the prophets, and the day shall be dark over them.

Marley I've been down on the rock for so long, I seem to wear a permanent screw. But-a I - I'm gonna stare in the **Sun**, Let the rays shine in my eyes.

Jah Cure | **Sunny** days I pray Jah Jah leads the way cause Zion await. Now Im on A journey who is gonna stop me I see no one In my way.

MOON

Flesh - The earth's natural satellite that shines by the sun's reflected light. There are <u>Twelve</u> full-moon reflections of Light in an earth cycle around the sun.

Spirit - The wisdom of those living by faith in the laws, the ordinances, and the commandments of the doctrine.

Jeremiah | 31:35 Thus saith the LORD, which giveth the **sun** for a light by **day**, and the **ordinances** of the **moon** and of **the stars** for a **light** by **night**, which divideth the **sea** when the waves thereof roar; The LORD of hosts is his name

Psalms|72:7 In his **days** shall the righteous flourish; and abundance of peace so long as the **moon** endureth

Marley | Turn your **lights** down low And pull your window curtains; Oh, let Jah **moon** come shining in - Into our life again, Sayin': ooh, it's been a long, long time;

Marley | I kept this message for you, girl, But it seems I was never on time; Still I wanna get through to you, girlie, On time - on time. I want to give you some love; I want to give you some good, good lovin'.

Psalms | 8:3 When I consider thy **heavens**, the work of thy fingers, the **moon** and the **stars**, which thou hast ordained;

Psalms | 148:3 Praise ye him, sun and moon: praise him, all ye stars of light.

STAR

Flesh - A natural luminous body visible in the sky at night.

Spirit - The wisdom of the sons of God, prophets, and righteous Kings. The glory of these angels dwells in our heavens as our guiding light in the midst of our darkness.

Revelation 22:16 I Jesus have sent mine **angel** to testify unto you these things in the churches. I am the root and the offspring of David, and the bright and **morning star**.

Daniel 12:3 And they that be wise shall shine as the brightness of the firmament; and they that turn many to righteousness as the **stars** for ever and ever

Marley I'm on the run but I ain't got no gun. See they want to be the **star**. So they fighting tribal war. And they saying Iron like a Lion in Zion. Iron like a Lion in Zion, Iron Lion Zion.

Marley I'm on the rock, (running and you running) I take a stock, (running like a fugitive). I had to run like a fugitive just to save the life I live. I'm gonna be Iron like a Lion in Zion.

Job|38:7 When the morning stars sang together, and all the sons of God shouted for joy.

1 Corinthians | 15:41 There is one **glory** of the **sun**, and another **glory** of the **moon**, and another **glory** of the **stars**: for one **star** differeth from another **star** in **glory**.

CLOUD

Flesh - A visible mass of particles of condensed vapor suspended in the atmosphere.

Spirit - The sealed parables and fables hiding the Spirit of Truth, wisdom, knowledge and understanding of God; unclear thoughts in creations or mist from fire and water.

Job|22:14 Thick clouds are a covering to him, that he seeth not; and he walketh in the circuit of heaven.

Acts | 13:11 And now, behold, the hand of the Lord is upon thee, and thou shalt be **blind**, not seeing the **sun** for a season. And immediately there fell on him a **mist** and a **darkness**; and he went about seeking some to lead him by the hand.

Exodus 24:16 And the **GLORY** of the Lord abode upon mount Sinai, and the **cloud** covered it **six days**: and the **seventh day** he called unto Moses out of the midst of the **cloud**.

Marley| See no **sun**! Oh. Time has come, I want you - I want you to straighten out my tomorrow! Oh, I want you to straighten out my tomorrow! **Misty**

morning mornin', don't see no **sun**; I know you're out there somewhere having fun.

Job|37:15 Dost thou know when God disposed them, and caused the **light** of his **cloud** to shine?

Job|26:9 He holdeth back the face of his throne, and spreadeth his **cloud** upon it.

Genesis 9:13 1 do set my **bow** in the **cloud**, and it shall be for a token of a covenant between me and the **earth**.

Proverbs|3:20 By his **knowledge** the depths are broken up, and the **clouds** drop down the **dew**.

R. Kelly | The storm is over. The storm is over now. And I can see the **sunshine**. Somewhere beyond the **clouds**. I can feel Heaven, yeah. **Heaven** is over me. Won't you come and **set me free**.

WIND

Flesh - A natural movement of air of any velocity.

Spirit - Wind signal changes in the cycles, the breath of life. Also, an artificially or naturally produced movement that influences our thinking and creates loving hearts without any grief; **change is the ONE constant of life!**

Psalms|104:2 Who coverest thyself with **light** as with a garment: who stretchest out the **heavens** like a curtain:

Psalms | 104:3 Who layeth the beams of his chambers in the waters: who maketh the clouds his chariot: who walketh upon the wings of the wind:

Psalms | 147:18 He sendeth out his word, and melteth them: he causeth his wind to blow, and the waters flow.

Job|37:21 And now men see not the bright **light** which is in the **clouds**: but the **wind** passeth, and cleanseth them.

Marley| There's a natural mystic **blowing** through the **air** - Can't keep them down - If you listen carefully now you will hear.

Exodus | 14:21 And Moses stretched out his hand over the **sea**; and the LORD caused the **sea** to go back by a strong east **wind** all that **night**, and made the **sea** dry land, and the **waters** were divided.

Marley| One and all have to face reality now.
'Though I've tried to find the answer to all the questions they ask. 'Though I know it's impossible to go livin' through the past - Don't tell no lie. There's a natural mystic **blowing** through the **air** - Can't keep them down...

John|3:7 Marvel not that I said unto thee, Ye must be born again.

John|3:8 The **wind** bloweth where it listeth, and thou hearest the sound thereof, but canst not tell whence it cometh, and whither it goeth: so is every one that is <u>born of the Spirit</u>.

RAIN

Flesh - To fall as water in drops from the clouds; often accompanied by **white** light scattered in rainbow arch; window of the heavens.

Spirit - To instruct or teach the doctrine, philosophy or ways of God; seek purified guidance and blessings from the heavens above.

Deuteronomy 32:1 Give ear, **O** ye heavens, and I will speak; and hear, O earth, the words of my mouth.

Ezekiel|3:16 And it came to pass at the end of **seven** days, that the word of the Lord came unto me, saying,

Deuteronomy 32:2 My doctrine shall drop as the rain, my speech shall distil as the dew, as the small rain upon the tender herb, and as the showers upon the grass:

Acts | 27:20 And when neither **sun** nor **stars** in many days appeared, and no **small tempest** lay on us, all hope that we should be saved was then taken away.

Genesis 7:4 For yet **seven days**, and I will cause it to **rain** upon the earth forty days and forty nights; and every living substance that I have made will I destroy from off the face of the earth.

Marley | Wake up and turn I loose, For the rain is fallin'! Got to have kaya now, Got to have kaya now. Got to have kaya now, For the rain is fallin'!

Marley | I feel so high, I even touch the sky. Above the fallin' rain! I feel so good in my neighbourhood, So: here I come again!

RIVER

Flesh - A natural stream of water of considerable volume.

Spirit - The doctrine, philosophy, culture, or tradition of a given nation, mountain, or pyramid.

Genesis 2:10 And a **river** went **out of Eden** to water the garden; and from thence it was parted, and became into four heads.

Genesis 2:11 The name of the first is Pison: that is it which compasseth the whole land of Havilah, where there is gold;

Genesis | 2:13 And the name of the second **river** is Gihon: the same is it that compasseth the whole land of **Ethiopia**.

Genesis 2:14 And the name of the third **river** is Hiddekel: that is it which goeth toward the east of Assyria. And the fourth **river** is Euphrates.

Psalms | 137:1 By the **rivers** of **Babylon**, there we sat down, yea, we wept, when we remembered **Zion**.

Marley | So, old man **river**, don't cry for me; A-have got a running **stream** of **love** you see. So, no matter what stages - oh stages - Stages - stages they put us through, We'll never be blue. No matter what rages,

oh rages, Changes - rages they put us through, We'll never be blue: We'll be forever, yeah! We'll be forever loving Jah. We'll be forever!

Isaiah|33:21 But there the **glorious** LORD will be unto us a place of broad **rivers** and **streams**; wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant ship pass thereby.

Isaiah|43:1 But now thus saith the LORD that created thee, O Jacob, and he that formed thee, O [My Nation], Fear not: for I have redeemed thee, I have called thee by thy name; thou art mine.

Isaiah|43:2 When thou passest through the waters, I will be with thee; and through the rivers, they shall not overflow thee: when thou walkest through the fire, thou shalt not be burned; neither shall the flame kindle upon thee.

FLOOD

Flesh - A rising and overflowing of a body of water

Spirit - The large scale teaching of the parables and fables across nations. Learn to swim; find a ship or drown.

Revelation | 12:15 And the **serpent** cast out of his mouth **water** as a **flood** after the woman, that he might cause her to be carried away of the **flood**.

Amos | 9:5 And the Lord GOD of hosts is he that toucheth the land, and it shall melt, and all that

dwell therein shall mourn: and it shall rise up wholly like a **flood**; and shall be drowned, as by the **flood** of [Their Nation].

Marley | Huh, please don't you rock my boat. 'Cause I don't want my boat to be rockin' anyhow. Please don't you rock my boat, no. 'Cause I don't want my boat to be rockin'

Joshua 24:2 And Joshua said unto all the people, Thus saith the LORD God of [My Nation], Your fathers dwelt on the other side of the **flood** in old time, even Terah, the father of Abraham, and the father of Nachor: and they served other gods.

Joshua 24:3 And I took your father Abraham from the other side of the **flood**, and led him throughout all the land of Canaan, and multiplied his seed, and gave him Isaac.

Joshua|24:14 Now therefore fear the LORD, and serve him in **sincerity** and **in truth**: and put away the gods which your fathers served on the other side of the **flood**, and in [Their Nation]; and serve ye the LORD.

SEA

Flesh - A great body of salty water that covers much of the earth.

Spirit - The noise, complication and confusion created by devils philosophies or parables and fables of many nations combined together.

Isaiah|17:12 Woe to the multitude of many people, which make a noise like the noise of the **seas**; and to the rushing of nations, that make a rushing like the rushing of mighty **waters**!

Marley | All and all you see a-gwan. Is to fight against Rastaman. So they build their world in great **confusion**. To force on us the **devil's** illusion...

Revelation | 12:12 Therefore rejoice, ye heavens, and ye that dwell in them. Woe to the inhabiters of the earth and of the sea! for the devil is come down unto you, having great wrath, because he knoweth that he hath but a short time.

Exodus | 14:15 And the LORD said unto Moses, Wherefore criest thou unto me? speak unto the children of [My Nation], that they go forward:

Exodus | 14:16 But lift thou up thy **rod**, and stretch out thine hand over the **sea**, and **divide** it: and the children of [My Nation] shall go on dry ground through the midst of the **sea**.

Job|26:12 He divideth the sea with his power, and by his understanding he smiteth through the proud.

Isaiah | 11:8 And the sucking child shall play on the hole of the **asp**, and the weaned child shall put his hand on the **cockatrice** den.

Isaiah | 11:9 They shall not hurt nor destroy in all my holy mountain: for the earth shall be full of the **knowledge** of the LORD, as the **waters** cover the **SEA**.

Revelation 21:1 And I saw a <u>new heaven</u> and a <u>new earth</u>: for the first **heaven** and the first **earth** were passed away; and there **WAS NO MORE SEA**.

HEAVENS

Flesh - The expanse of cosmic space that seems to be over the earth like a dome.

Spirit - A higher state of consciousness in which sin is absent; and the balance and harmony of the Divine Mind, the Words, the Powers, and the Mysteries of God are clearly understood; wisdoms of the sun, moon, rain, and stars; a mind free of earthly attachments.

Psalms | 33:6 By the **WORD of the LORD** were the **heavens** made; and all the host of them by the **breath** of his mouth.

Proverbs 3:19 The LORD by wisdom hath founded the earth; by UNDERSTANDING hath he established the heavens.

Proverbs 25:3 The **heaven** for **height**, and the **earth** for depth,

Deuteronomy 32:1 Give ear, O ye heavens, and I will speak; and hear, O earth, the words of my mouth.

Ezekiel | 1:1 Now it came to pass in the thirtieth year, in the fourth month, in the fifth day of the month, as I was among the **captives** by the **river** of

Chebar, that the <u>heavens were opened</u>, and I saw visions of God.

Psalms | 11:4 The LORD is in his holy temple, the LORD'S throne is in heaven:

1 Corinthians 3:16 Know ye not that **ye are the temple of God**, and that the Spirit of God dwelleth in you?

Marley | Time alone - oh, time will tell: Think you're in **HEAVEN**, but ya living in **HELL**; Think you're in **HEAVEN**, but ya living in **HELL**; Think you're in **HEAVEN**, but ya living in **HELL**. Time alone - oh, time will tell:

Matthew|3:16 And Jesus, when he was **baptized**, went up straightway out of the **water**: and, lo, the **heavens were opened** unto him, and he saw the Spirit of God descending like a dove, and **lighting** upon him:

Psalms | 68:4 **Sing** unto God, sing praises to his name: extol him that rideth upon the **heavens** by his name **JAH**, and rejoice before him.

Deuteronomy 33:28 [My Nation] then shall dwell in safety alone: the fountain of Jacob shall be upon a land of corn and wine; also HIS **heavens** shall drop down **dew**.

Isaiah|45:8 Drop down, ye **heavens**, from above, and let the skies pour down righteousness: let the **earth** open, and let them bring forth salvation, and let righteousness spring up together; I the LORD have created it.

EARTH

Flesh - Areas of land as distinguished from sea and air.

Spirit - The dust matter and material resources for survival, abundance, and the joys of life. All fruits of life, riches and vanities come from mother earth, if you fear not. It is Just Mind over Matter, so first seek the Heavenly Mind to create all your desires in life, the gift of God.

Psalms 24:1 The **earth** is the LORD'S, and the fulness thereof; the world, and they that dwell therein.

Matthew|6:9 After this manner therefore pray ye: Our Father which art in **heaven**, Hallowed be thy name.

Matthew|6:10 Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done in earth, as it is in heaven.

Psalms|104:24 O LORD, how manifold are thy works! in **wisdom** hast thou made them all: the **earth** is full of thy **riches**.

Psalms | 48:2 Beautiful for situation, the joy of the whole **earth** is **mount Zion**,

Deuteronomy 32:13 He made him ride on the **high places** of the **earth**, that he might eat the increase of the fields; and he made him to suck honey out of the rock, and oil out of the flinty rock;

Ecclesiastes | 1:4 One generation passeth away, and another generation cometh: but the **earth** abideth for ever.

Marley [My Nation] awaits it's Creators! [My Nation] awaiting it's Creator! [My Nation], you're my forefather cornerstone!

Exodus | 19:5 Now therefore, if ye will obey my voice indeed, and keep my covenant, then ye shall be a peculiar treasure unto me above all people: for all the **earth** is mine:

Psalms|37:22 For such as be BLESSED of him shall inherit the earth; and they that be CURSED of him shall be cut off.

Marley | But if you know what life is worth. You would look for yours on earth. And now you've seen the light. You stand up for your rights.

MOUNTAIN

Flesh - Large landform that stretches above the surrounding land in a limited area usually in the form of a peak.

Spirit - These represent great kingdoms and pyramids of the earth with their own rivers. Today's mountains include Multi-National Corporations with profits and wealth exceeding most nations on earth. They accomplish this by spreading their tree of life branches globally.

Psalm|72:3 The **mountains** shall bring peace to the people, and the little hills, by righteousness.

Isaiah|2:3 And it shall come to pass in the last days, that the **mountain** of the LORD's house shall be

established in the top of the **mountains**, and shall be exalted above the hills; and all nations shall flow unto it.

Deuteronomy|3:25 I pray thee, let me go over, and see the good land that is beyond Jordan, that goodly **mountain**, and Lebanon.

Matthew|24:7 For nation shall rise against nation, and **kingdom** against **kingdom**: and there shall be famines, and pestilences, and **earthquakes**, in **divers** places.

Deuteronomy|32:22 For a **fire** is kindled in mine anger, and shall burn unto the lowest **hell**, and shall consume the earth with her increase, and set on **fire** the foundations of the **mountains**.

Marley But the stone that the builder refuse Shall be the head cornerstone, And no matter what game they play, Eh, we got something they could never take away; We got something they could never take away: And it's the fire, it's the fire. That's burning down everything:

Isaiah|2:3 And many people shall go and say, Come ye, and let us go up to the mountain of the LORD, to the house of the God of Jacob; and he will teach us of his ways, and we will walk in his paths: for out of Zion shall go forth the law, and the word of the LORD from [My Land].

Psalm 133:3 As the **dew** of Hermon, and as the **dew** that descended upon the **mountains** of **Zion**: for there the LORD commanded the blessing, even life for evermore.

Psalm|11:1 In the LORD put I my trust: how say ye to my soul, Flee as a **bird** to your **mountain**?

Revelation 21:10 And he carried me away in the **spirit** to a great and high **mountain**, and shewed me that great city, [My Holy Land], descending out of **heaven** from God.

Psalm | 125:2 As the **mountains** are round about [My Land], so the LORD is round about his people from henceforth even for ever.

FIRE & HELL

Flesh - The phenomenon of combustion manifested in light, flame and heat.

Spirit - The spiritual force of destruction resulting from lack of knowledge of the Spirit of Truth, Arrows and Flaming Sword. Also, the Fire serves as a means of production, obtaining experience, and forcing us back on the right path of life, where there is willpower and no shame. Hell is the internal fire manifested from ignorance, trials, errors, depression, stress, hunger, war, poverty, violence, desolation, captivity, oppression, all evils.

Deuteronomy 4:36 Out of **heaven** he made thee to hear his voice, that he might instruct thee: and upon earth he showed thee his great **fire**; and thou heardest his words out of the midst of the **fire**.

Psalms | 104:4 Who maketh his angels spirits; his ministers a flaming fire:

Jeremiah | 5:14 Wherefore thus saith the LORD God of hosts, Because ye speak this word, behold, I will make my words in thy mouth fire, and this people wood, and it shall devour them.

Psalms | 9:17 The wicked shall be turned into **hell**, and all the nations that forget God.

Deuteronomy | 32:23 I will heap mischiefs upon them; I will spend mine **arrows** upon them.

Deuteronomy 32:22 For a **fire** is kindled in mine anger, and shall **burn** unto the **lowest hell**, and shall consume the earth with her increase, and set on **fire** the foundations of the **mountains**.

Deuteronomy 32:24 They shall be **burnt** with hunger, and devoured with **burning** heat, and with bitter destruction: I will also send the teeth of **beasts** upon them, with the poison of **serpents** of the **dust**.

Deuteronomy|32:25 The <u>sword</u> without, and terror within, shall destroy both the young man and the virgin, the suckling also with the man of gray hairs

Ezekiel\15:7 And I will set my face against them; they shall go out from one **fire**, and another **fire** shall devour them; and ye shall know that I am the LORD, when I set my face against them.

Ezekiel\15:8 And I will make the land **desolate**, because they have committed a trespass, saith the Lord GOD.

Ezekiel 21:32 Thou shalt be for fuel to the **fire**; thy blood shall be in the midst of the land; **thou shalt be no more remembered**: for I the LORD have spoken it.

Isaiah|5:13 Therefore my people are gone into **captivity**, because they **have no knowledge**: and their honourable men are famished, and their multitude **dried up with thirst**.

Isaiah|5:14 Therefore **hell** hath enlarged herself, and opened her mouth without measure: and their glory, and their multitude, and their pomp, and he that rejoiceth, shall descend into it.

Marley | And no matter what game they play, Eh, we got something they could never take away; We got something they could never take away:

Marley | And it's the fire, it's the fire. That's burning down everything: Feel that fire, the fire; Only the birds have their wings, yeah! No time to be deceived. Oh, brothers, you should know and not believe: Jah say this judgement - it could never be with water, No water could put out this fire:

Psalms | 66:12 Thou hast caused men to ride over our heads; we went through **fire** and through **water**: but thou broughtest us out into a WEALTHY place.

Psalms | 78:14 In the daytime also he led them with a **cloud**, and all the **night** with a light of **fire**.

Celine D| Every **night's** getting longer. And this **fire** is getting stronger, baby. I'll swallow my pride and I'll be alive. Can't you hear my call? I surrender all.

TRUMPET

Flesh - A family of brass wind instruments with a powerful, penetrating tone.

Spirit - The true words warning of the coming of God's Flaming Sword, obstructed by deceit without reproof.

Ezekiel | 33:3 If when he seeth the **sword** come upon the land, he blow the **trumpet**, and warn the people;

Ezekiel|33:4 Then whosoever heareth the sound of the **trumpet**, and taketh not warning; if the **sword** come, and take him away, **his blood shall be upon his own head**.

Revelation | 8:2 And I saw the **seven** angels which stood before God; and to them were given **seven trumpets**.

Marley| This could be the first **trumpet**, might as well be the last: Many more will have to suffer, Many more will have to die - don't ask me why.

Ezekiel|33:5 He heard the sound of the **trumpet**, and took not warning; his blood shall be upon him. But he that taketh warning shall deliver his soul.

Jeremiah | 4:21 How long shall I see the standard, and hear the sound of the **trumpet**?

Jeremiah 4:22 For my people is foolish, they have not known me; they are sottish children, and they have none understanding: they are wise to do evil, but to do good they have **no knowledge.**

Joel|2:1 Blow ye the **trumpet** in Zion, and sound an alarm in my holy mountain: let all the inhabitants of the land tremble: for the day of the LORD cometh, for it is nigh at hand;

Revelation | 4:1 After this I looked, and, behold, a door was <u>opened in heaven</u>: and the first voice which I heard was as it were of a **trumpet** talking with me; which said, Come up hither, and I will show thee things which must be hereafter.

RAINBOW & LIGHTNING

Flesh – Rainbow is **white** light scattered into **seven** perceived colours. Lightning is atmospheric discharge of electricity accompanied by thunder; often creates fire.

Spirit – Rainbow is seven **divers** lights or scattering illusion of one true light of unity; seven lights off creations, chakras, veils, seals, wonders, fantasies, visions, dreams and promises. Lightening is flashing crooked lights or fake imaginations; all created by the sealed parables and fables.

Psalms | 12:6 The words of the Lord are pure words: as silver tried in a **furnace of earth**, purified **seven** times.

Daniel 12:10 Many shall be purified, and made white, and tried; but the wicked shall do wickedly: and none of the wicked shall understand; but the wise shall understand.

Revelation | 6:1 And I saw when the Lamb opened one of the **seals**, and I heard, as it were the noise of

thunder, one of the **four beasts** saying, Come and see.

Revelation 6:2 And 1 saw, and behold a **white** horse: and he that sat on him had a **bow**; and a **crown** was given unto him: and he went forth conquering, and to conquer.

Revelation 10:1 And I saw another mighty angel come down from **heaven**, clothed with a **cloud**: and a **rainbow** was upon his head, and his face was as it were the **sun**, and his feet as pillars of **fire**:

Psalm 18:14 Yea, he sent out his arrows, and scattered them; and he shot out **lightnings**, and **discomfited** them.

Luke 10:18 And he said unto them, I beheld **Satan** as **lightning** fall from **heaven**.

Leviticus | 26:21 If ye walk contrary unto me, and will not hearken unto me; I will bring **seven** times more plagues upon you according to your sins.

THUNDER

Flesh - Thunder is the sound made by lightning.

Spirit - The fear and palsy created in man by the miracles and wonders within sealed parables and fables. Fear and lack of action are enemies against success and prosperity.

1 Samuel | 2:10 The adversaries of the LORD shall be broken to pieces; out of heaven shall he **thunder**

upon them: the LORD shall judge the ends of the earth; and he shall give strength unto his king, and exalt the horn of his anointed.

Marley| We got lightning, thunder, brimstone and fire; Kill, cramp and paralyze all weak at conception; Wipe them out of creation.

I Samuel | 7:10 And as Samuel was offering up the burnt offering, the [Enemies] drew near to battle against [My Nation]: but the LORD thundered with a great **thunder** on that day upon the [Enemies], and **discomfited** them; and they were smitten before [My Nation].

Exodus 19:16 And it came to pass on the third day in the morning, that there were **thunders** and **lightnings**, and a **thick cloud** upon the mount, and the voice of the **trumpet** exceeding loud; so that all the people that was in the camp trembled.

Exodus 9:23 And Moses stretched forth his rod toward **heaven**: and the LORD sent **thunder** and **hail**, and the **fire** ran along upon the ground; and the LORD rained **hail** upon the land of [Their Nation].

Revelation 10:3 And cried with a loud voice, as when a **lion** roareth: and when he had cried, **seven thunders** uttered their voices.

Revelation 10:4 And when the **seven thunders** had uttered their voices, I was about to write: and I heard a voice from **heaven** saying unto me, **Seal** up those things which the **seven thunders** uttered, and write them not.

HAIL

Flesh – Hail is a form of solid precipitation. It consists of balls or irregular lumps of ice, each of which is referred to as a hail stone

Spirit - The True teachings or Secrets of the doctrine of God frozen within the sealed parables and fables.

Psalms | 18:11 He made darkness his secret place; his pavilion round about him were dark waters and thick clouds of the skies.

Psalms | 18:12 At the brightness that was before him his **thick clouds** passed, **hail stones** and coals of **fire.**

Psalms | 105:32 He gave them **hail** for **rain**, and flaming **fire** in their land.

Marley | Cold ground was my bed last night And rock was my pillow, too; I'm saying: talkin' blues.

Psalms | 18:13 The LORD also **thundered** in the **heavens**, and the Highest gave his voice; **hail stones** and coals of **fire**.

Psalms | 78:47 He destroyed their vines with **hail**, and their sycomore trees with frost.

Psalms | 78:48 He gave up their cattle also to the **hail**, and their flocks to hot thunderbolts.

Psalms | 78:49 He cast upon them the fierceness of his anger, wrath, and indignation, and trouble, by sending **evil angels** among them.

Revelation 16:21 And there fell upon men a great hail out of heaven, every stone about the weight of a talent: and men blasphemed God because of the plague of the hail; for the plague thereof was exceeding great.

Psalms | 148:8 **Fire**, and **hail**; snow, and vapours; stormy wind fulfilling his word.

Marley | One good thing about music, when it hits you fell no pain. So hit me with music, hit me with music. Hit me with music, hit me with music now. I got to say trench town **rock**.

Marley I say don't watch that. Trench town **rock**, big **fish** or sprat. Trench town **rock**, you reap what you sow.

Numbers | 20:10 And Moses and Aaron gathered the congregation together before the **rock**, and he said unto them, Hear now, ye rebels; must we fetch you **water** out of this **rock**?

Numbers 20:11 And Moses lifted up his hand, and with his **rod** he smote the **rock** twice: and the **water** came out abundantly, and the congregation drank, and their beasts also.

Nehemiah 9:15 And gavest them **bread** from heaven for their hunger, and broughtest forth **water** for them out of **the rock** for their thirst, and promisedst them that they should go in to possess the land which thou hadst sworn to give them.

ANGELS

Flesh - Angels are messengers of God.

Spirit – Resurrected words and works of sons of god, kings, singers, prophets, and powers. The glory of these stars eternally serve Gods by providing **wisdom**, comforting, and inspiring the children of darkness.

Psalms | 103:19 The LORD hath prepared his throne in the **heavens**; and his kingdom ruleth over all.

1 Timothy|3:16 And without controversy great is **the mystery** of godliness: God was manifest in the **flesh**, justified in the **Spirit**, seen of **angels**, preached unto the Gentiles, believed on in the world, received up into **glory**.

1 Peter | 3:22 Who is gone into **heaven**, and is on the right hand of God; **angels** and **authorities** and **powers** being made subject unto him.

Psalms | 103:20 Bless the LORD, ye his **angels**, that excel in strength, that do his commandments, hearkening unto the voice of his word.

Marley | And I hear the **angel** with the **seven seals** say: "Babylon throne gone down, gone down; Babylon throne gone down." I say fly away home to Zion, fly away home; I say fly away home to Zion, fly away home. One **bright morning** when my work is over, Man will fly away home.

Luke 20:37 Now that the dead are raised, even **Moses** showed at the bush, when he calleth the Lord

the God of Abraham, and the God of Isaac, and the God of Jacob.

Matthew|17:1 And after six days Jesus taketh Peter, James, and John his brother, and bringeth them up into an high mountain apart,

Matthew|17:2 And was transfigured before them: and his face did shine as the **sun**, and his raiment was **white** as the **light**.

Matthew|17:3 And, behold, there appeared unto them **Moses** and **Elias** talking with him.

Mark 12:24 And Jesus answering said unto them, Do ye not therefore **err**, because ye know not the scriptures, neither the power of God?

Mark | 12:25 For when they shall rise from the dead, they neither marry, nor are given in marriage; but are as the **angels** which are in **heaven**.

Luke 20:36 Neither can they die any more: for they are equal unto the **angels**; and are the children of God, being the **children of the resurrection**.

ROD

Flesh - A straight and slender stick; a wand; a cylinder; hence, any slender bar.

Spirit - The Words of God straightway as your guide; obey or weep. Without decoding the parables and fables the

Words become the serpent used to create fear, deception and punishment for the deaf and blind.

Ziggy | In the garden of righteousness. Where to weep is to learn. There the wicked is no contest. We conquer them all. Jah don't spare the rod so the man can't spoil. Jah don't spare the rod so the man can't spoil.

Exodus | 4:17 And thou shalt take this **rod** in thine hand, wherewith thou shalt **do signs**.

Exodus | 4:20 And Moses took his wife and his sons, and set them upon an ass, and he returned to the land of [Their Nation]: and Moses took the **rod** of God in his hand.

Exodus | 7:9 When Pharaoh shall speak unto you, saying, Show a miracle for you: then thou shalt say unto **Aaron**, Take thy **rod**, and cast it before Pharaoh, and it shall become a **serpent**.

Exodus | 7:17 Thus saith the LORD, In this thou shalt know that I am the LORD: behold, I will smite with the **rod** that is in mine hand upon the **waters** which are in the **river**, and they shall be turned to blood.

Exodus | 8:5 And the LORD spake unto Moses, Say unto **Aaron**, Stretch forth thine hand with thy **rod** over the **streams**, over the **rivers**, and over the **ponds**, and cause **frogs** to come up upon the land of [Their Nation].

Job|9:34 Let him take his **rod** away from me, and let not his **fear** terrify me:

Exodus | 14:16 But lift thou up thy **rod**, and stretch out thine hand over the **sea**, and divide it: and the children of [My Nation] shall go on dry ground through the midst of the **sea**.

Job|21:9 Their houses are safe from fear, neither is the **rod** of God upon them.

Psalms|23:4 Yea, though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I will fear no evil: for thou art with me; thy **rod** and thy staff they comfort me.

Isaiah|11:1 And there shall come forth a **rod** out of the stem of Jesse, and a Branch shall grow out of his roots:

Isaiah | 11:2 And the spirit of the LORD shall rest upon him, the **spirit of wisdom and understanding**, the spirit of counsel and might, the spirit of **knowledge** and of the fear of the LORD;

Revelation 19:15 And out of his mouth goeth a sharp **sword**, that with it he should smite the nations: and he shall rule them with a **rod** of iron: and he treadeth the winepress of the fierceness and wrath of Almighty God.

SHEPHERD

Flesh - A shepherd is a person who tends to, feeds or guards sheep, especially in flocks.

Spirit - One who teaches and guides with the Words or Rod of God

Psalms | 23:1 The LORD is my **shepherd**; I shall not want. He maketh me to lie down in **green** pastures:

Ezekiel | 34:23 And I will set up one **shepherd** over them, and he shall feed them, even my servant David; he shall feed them, and he shall be their **shepherd**.

Ezekiel|37:24 And David my servant shall be king over them; and they all shall have one **shepherd**: they shall also walk in my judgments,

Isaiah|56:10 His watchmen are **blind**: they are all ignorant, they are all dumb dogs, they cannot bark; **sleeping**, lying down, loving to slumber.

Marley| The truth is an offence. But not a sin. Is he who laugh last, children. Is he who win. Is a foolish dog. Bark at the flying **bird**. One sheep must learn, children. To respect the **shepherd**.

Marley| Jah live. Children yeah. Jah Jah live children yeah. Jah Live. Children yeah. Jah Jah Live children yeah.

Isaiah|56:11 Yea, they are greedy dogs which can never have enough, and they are **shepherds** that cannot understand: they all look to their own way, every one for his gain, from his quarter.

Mark | 14:27 And Jesus saith unto them, All ye shall be offended because of me this night: for it is written, I will smite the **shepherd**, and the sheep shall be scattered.

Ezekiel|34:5 And they were scattered, because there is no **shepherd**: and they became meat to all the beasts of the field, when they were scattered.

Ezekiel 34:2 Son of man, prophesy against the **shepherds of [My Nation]**, prophesy, and say unto them, Thus saith the Lord GOD unto the **shepherds**; Woe be to the **shepherds** of [My Nation] that do feed themselves! should not the **shepherds** feed the flocks?

LION

Flesh - The lion is one of the four big cats of the cats' family.

Spirit - Strong courageous leader who sits on top of mountains and food chains. Today's lions are Kings, Landlords, Bankers, Investors, Business Owners, Presidents, CEO's, Super Stars, Leaders, Ministers, etc...

Jeremiah | 50:17 [My Nation] is a scattered sheep; the **lions** have driven him away: first the king of Assyria hath devoured him; and last this [New] king of Babylon hath broken his bones.

Daniel 6:16 Then the king commanded, and they brought Daniel, and cast him into the den of **lions**. Now the king spake and said unto Daniel, Thy God whom thou servest continually, he will deliver thee.

Daniel 6:27 He delivereth and rescueth, and he worketh **signs** and **wonders** in heaven and in earth,

who hath delivered Daniel from the power of the **lions**.

Daniel | 6:28 So this Daniel PROSPERED in the reign of Darius, and in the reign of Cyrus the Persian.

Hebrews | 11:33 Who through faith subdued kingdoms, wrought righteousness, obtained promises, stopped the mouths of **lions**,

Hebrews | 11:34 Quenched the violence of fire, escaped the edge of the **sword**, out of weakness were made **strong**, waxed valiant in **fight**, turned to flight the armies of the aliens.

Psalms | 34:10 The young **lions** do lack, and suffer hunger: but they that seek the LORD shall not want any good thing.

Marley | The Conquering **Lion** shall break every chain, the Conquering **Lion** shall break every chain, the Conquering **Lion** shall break every chain, chain, chain. Give us Jah victory again and again.

BEAST

Flesh - Beasts are animals other than humans, especially a large four-footed mammal with savage nature.

Spirit - False prophets or leaders; the four elements of life; nations under a philosophy that is deceptive. These exploit lost souls under the cover of confusion and darkness.

Ezekiel | 29:3 Speak, and say, Thus saith the Lord GOD; Behold, I am against thee, Pharaoh king of [Their Nation], the great **dragon** that lieth in the midst of his **rivers**, which hath said, My **river** is mine own, and I have made it for myself.

Revelation | 13:11 And I beheld another **beast** coming up out of the earth; and he had two horns like a lamb, and he spake as a **dragon**.

Revelation 6:1 And I saw when the Lamb opened one of the seals, and I heard, as it were the noise of thunder, one of the **four beasts** saying, Come and see.

Marley | Babylon system is the **vampire**, yea! Suckin' the children day by day, yeah! Me say: de Babylon system is the vampire, falling empire, Suckin' the blood of the sufferers, yea-ea-ea-ea-ea-eh!

Marley | Building church and university, wo-o-ooh, yeah! - Deceiving the people continually, yea-ea! Tell the children the truth; Tell the children the truth; Tell the children the truth right now!

Marley | Some are **wolf** in sheep clothing, wo yo, look at that.

Marley | Some are dry wood for the fire, wo yo, look at that. They need-a dry wood to cook their raw food, wo yo, look at that.

Isaiah|27:1 In that day the LORD with his sore and great and strong **sword** shall punish leviathan the piercing **serpent**, even leviathan that crooked

serpent; and he shall slay the **dragon** that is in the **sea**.

Revelation | 12:7 And there was war in heaven: Michael and his angels fought against the dragon; and the dragon fought and his angels,

Revelation | 12:8 And prevailed not; neither was their place found any more in **heaven**.

BIRD

Flesh - Birds are winged, bipedal, endothermic, egg-laying, vertebrate animals.

Spirit - These are spiritual beings or messengers capable of souring on the winds of the firmament or wisdom of the heavens. Listen carefully to the words of the songs they sing; dawning of a new day.

Marley | Rise up this mornin', Smiled with the risin' sun, Three little birds. Pitch by my doorstep. Singin' sweet songs. Of melodies pure and true, Sayin', "This is my message to you-ou-ou:" Singin', "Don't worry about a thing, cause ev-ry little thing gonna be all right."

Psalms | 11:1 In the LORD put I my trust: how say ye to my soul, Flee as a **bird** to your **mountain**?

Marley | Too much confusion, so much frustration, eh! I don't wanna live in the park; Can't trust no shadows after dark, yeah-eh! So, my friend, I wish that you could see, Like a **bird** in the tree, the prisoners must be free, yeah!

Leviticus | 14:53 But he shall let go the living **bird** out of the city into the open fields, and make an atonement for the house: and it shall be clean.

Celine D| Sailing like a **bird** high on the wings of **love**. Take me higher than all the **stars** above. I'm burning, yearning. Gently turning round and round I'm always rising up I never. Want to come back down... You and I Were meant to fly.

FISH

Flesh - A fish is any aquatic animal that is covered with scales, and equipped with two sets of paired fins and several unpaired fins.

Spirit - A person schooled and living within the teachings or beliefs of a given doctrine, culture, or philosophy.

Psalms | 105:28 He sent darkness, and made it dark; and they rebelled not against his word.

Psalms | 105:29 He turned their waters into blood, and slew their fish.

Job|12:8 Or speak to the earth, and it shall teach thee: and the **fishes** of the **sea** shall declare unto thee.

Jonah | 1:17 Now the LORD had prepared a great **fish** to swallow up Jonah. And Jonah was in the belly of the **fish** three days and three nights.

Marley | Guiltiness, talkin' 'bout guiltiness. Pressed on their conscience. Oh yeah yeah. Oh yeah. These are the big fish, these are the big fish. Who always try to eat down the small fish, A just the small fish.

Marley I tell you what: they would do anything. To materialize their every wish.

Marley | I Say: Woe to the downpressors: They'll eat the bread of sorrow! Woe to the downpressors: They'll eat the bread of sad tomorrow! Woe to the downpressors:

Mark | 6:41 And when he had taken the five loaves and the two **fishes**, he looked up to heaven, and blessed, and brake the loaves, and gave them to his disciples to set before them; and the two **fishes** divided he among them all.

Mark 6:42 And they did all eat, and were filled.

Mark 6:43 And they took up twelve baskets full of the fragments, and of the **fishes**.

SERPENT

Flesh - Snakes are elongate legless carnivorous reptiles of the suborder Serpentes that can be distinguished from legless lizards by their lack of eyelids and external ears.

Spirit - Cunning, crafty, crooked or difficult to perceive parables and fables that misleads or deceives people. Also, recycled dust and created vanity; blinding you from seeing the Alpha & Omega and the tree of life. The serpent serves with the rod to punish those lacking the Spirit of Truth.

Marley | Don't let them fool ya, Or even try to school ya! Oh, no! we've got a mind of our own, So go to **Hell** if what you're thinking is not right! **Love** would never leave us alone, A-yin the darkness there must come out to **light**.

Job|26:13 By his **spirit** he hath garnished the **heavens**; his hand hath formed the **crooked serpent**.

2 Corinthians | 11:3 But I fear, lest by any means, as the **serpent** beguiled [deceived] Eve through his subtlety [difficult to perceive], so **YOUR MINDS** should be **CORRUPTED** from the **SIMPLICITY** that is in [JAH].



Genesis 3:14 And the LORD God said unto the serpent, Because thou hast done this, thou art cursed above all cattle, and above every beast of the field; upon thy belly shalt thou go, and dust shalt thou eat all the days of thy life

Micah|7:16 The nations shall **see** and be **confounded** at all their might: they shall lay their hand upon their mouth, their **ears** shall be **deaf**.

Ezekiel 13:6 They have seen vanity and lying divination, saying, The LORD saith: and the LORD hath not sent them.

Micah|7:17 They shall **lick the dust like a serpent**, they shall move out of their holes like worms of the **earth**: they shall be afraid of the LORD our God, and shall fear because of thee.

Numbers | 21:6 And the LORD sent fiery serpents among the people, and they bit the people; and much people of [My Nation] died.

Numbers | 21:7 Therefore the people came to Moses, and said, We have sinned, for we have spoken against the LORD, and against thee; pray unto the LORD, that he take away the **serpents** from us. And Moses prayed for the people.

Ephesians | 4:22 That ye put off concerning the former conversation the old man, which is corrupt according to the deceitful **lusts**;

Revelation 12:9 And the great **dragon** was cast out, that old **serpent**, called the **Devil**, and **Satan**, which deceiveth the whole world: he was cast out into the **earth**, and his **angels** were cast out with him.

BLIND

Flesh - The state of blindness, being unable to see physically.

Spirit – One who is unable to see Spirit of Truth behind the parables and fables of the Words of God.

Isaiah|42:6 I the LORD have called thee in righteousness, and will hold thine hand, and will keep thee, and give thee for a covenant of the people, for a **light** of the Gentiles;

Isaiah|42:7 To open the **blind** eyes, to bring out the prisoners from the prison, and them that sit in **darkness** out of the prison house.

Isaiah|29:18 And in that day shall the **deaf** hear the words of the book, and the eyes of the **blind** shall see out of obscurity, and out of **darkness**.

Jimmy I can see clearly now, the **rain** is gone, I can see all obstacles in my way. Gone are the dark **clouds** that had me **blind** It's gonna be a bright, bright. **Sun-**Shiny day. It's gonna be a bright, bright. **Sun-**Shiny day.

Isaiah|56:10 His watchmen are **blind**: they are all **ignorant**, they are all **dumb** dogs, they cannot bark; sleeping, lying down, loving to slumber.

Deuteronomy 27:18 Cursed be he that maketh the **blind** to wander out of the way. And all the people shall say, Amen.

Deuteronomy 28:29 And thou shalt grope at noonday, as the **blind** gropeth in darkness, and thou shalt **not prosper in thy ways**: and thou shalt be only oppressed and spoiled evermore, and no man shall save thee.

Isaiah|59:10 We grope for the wall like the **blind**, and we grope as if we had no eyes: we stumble at

noon day as in the night; we are in desolate places as **dead** men.

Matthew | 15:14 Let them alone: they be **blind** leaders of the **blind**. And if the **blind** lead the **blind**, both shall fall into the ditch.

DEAF

Flesh - Unable to detect or perceive at least some frequencies of sound which can typically be heard by members of their species.

Spirit - One who is unable to hear Spirit of Truth within the Words of God

Jeremiah | 5:21 Hear now this, O foolish people, and without understanding; which have eyes, and see not; which have ears, and hear not:

Micah|7:16 The nations shall see and be confounded at all their might: they shall lay their hand upon their mouth, their ears shall be **deaf**.

Marley | Hey, you been talkin' all your mouth full of lies, Everyone's tumbling and, Lord, they criticize. But through the eyes of the fool the **deaf** is wise, And through the eyes of the wise, the fool his size.

Matthew | 13:43 Then shall the righteous shine forth as the **sun** in the kingdom of their Father. **Who** hath ears to hear, let him hear.

Isaiah|29:18 And in that day shall the **deaf** hear the words of the book, and the eyes of the blind shall see out of obscurity, and out of darkness.

Mark | 7:37 And were beyond measure astonished, saying, He hath done all things well: he maketh both the **deaf** to hear, and the dumb to speak.

Isaiah|43:8 Bring forth the blind people that have eyes, and the **deaf** that have ears

Matthew|11:5 The blind receive their sight, and the lame walk, the lepers are cleansed, and the **deaf** hear, the dead are raised up, and the poor have the gospel preached to them.

DEAD

Flesh - Dead is the termination of the biological functions that define a living organism.

Spirit - The soul of those living in darkness without the Spirit of Truth and mysteries of God; Also, those deceived by the serpent and the rainbow with flesh and fantasies.

Psalms | 143:3 For the enemy hath persecuted my soul; he hath smitten my life down to the ground; he hath made me to dwell in darkness, as those that have been long dead.

Isaiah|59:10 We grope for the wall like the **blind**, and we grope as if we had **no eyes**: we stumble at

noon day as in the night; we are in desolate places as dead men.

Marley | They still killing, killing the people. And they having, having, having lots of fun. Killing the people, having their fun. They just want to be the leader. In the house of the rising sun.

Proverbs 21:16 The man that wandereth out of **the** way of understanding shall remain in the congregation of the dead.

Genesis 3:4 And the **serpent** said unto the **woman**, Ye shall not surely **die**:

Marley | Dont try to cold me up on this bridge now. I've got to reach Mt. Zion - the highest region. So if you a bull-bucker, let me tell you this. i'm a duppy conqueror, conqueror.

Ephesians | 5:14 Wherefore he saith, Awake thou that sleepest, and arise from the **dead**, and [JAH] shall give thee **light**.

Matthew | 11:5 The blind receive their sight, and the lame walk, the lepers are cleansed, and the deaf hear, the **dead** are raised up, and the poor have the gospel preached to them.

John|5:25 Verily, verily, I say unto you, The hour is coming, and now is, when the **dead** shall hear the voice of the Son of God: and they that hear shall **live**.

BALDHEAD LEPER

Flesh - Leprosy is primarily a disease of the peripheral nerves and mucosa of the upper respiratory tract; skin lesions are the primary external sign.

Spirit - One who is a brainwash victim to flesh (curse) teachings of the Doctrine; or victim of divers washing.

Leviticus 22:4 What man soever of the **seed of Aaron** is a **leper**, or hath a running issue; he shall not eat of the holy things, until he be clean. And whoso toucheth any thing that is unclean by the **dead**, or a man whose seed goeth from him;

Leviticus | 13:42 And if there be in the **bald head**, or **bald forehead**, a white reddish sore; it is a **leprosy** sprung up in his **bald head**, or his bald forehead.

Leviticus | 13:43 Then the priest shall look upon it: and, behold, if the rising of the sore be white reddish in his **bald head**, or in his bald forehead, as the **leprosy** appeareth in the skin of the **flesh**;

Marley | Jah would never give the POWER to a **baldhead** Run come crucify the Dread.

Marley Build your penitentiary, we build your schools, **Brainwash** education to make us the fools. Hate is your reward for our **love**, Telling us of your God above. We gonna chase those crazy - Chase those crazy **bunkheads** - Chase those crazy **baldheads** out of the town!

Numbers | 5:2 Command the children of [My Nation], that they put out of the camp every **leper**,

and every one that hath an issue, and whosoever is defiled by the **dead**:

Ecclesiastes | 5:7 For in the multitude of dreams and many words there are also divers vanities: but fear thou God.

Hebrews | 13:9 Be not carried about with divers and strange doctrines. For it is a good thing that the heart be established with grace; not with meats, which have not profited them that have been occupied therein.

Hebrews | 9:10 Which stood only in meats and drinks, and divers washings, and carnal ordinances, imposed on them until the time of reformation.

DEVILS

Flesh - The Devil is believed in certain religions and cultures to be a powerful, supernatural entity that is the personification of evil and the enemy of God and humankind

Spirit – Divine evil; the forces of darkness, deception, tribulation, burden, and obstacle; this is the spirit of error or sin created by ignorance, confusion, lies, fear, captivity, lunatics, trials, temptations, fantasies, and delusion of the parables and fables; be brave, time to get strong!

Marley | Don't let them change ya, oh! - Or even rearrange ya! Oh, no! we've got a life to live. They

say: only - only - only the fittest of the fittest shall survive - Stay alive! Eh!

Matthew | 12:28 But if I cast out devils by the Spirit of God, then the kingdom of God is come unto you.

Acts | 26:18 To open their eyes, and to turn them from darkness to light, and from the power of Satan unto God, that they may receive forgiveness of sins, and INHERITANCE among them which are sanctified by faith that is in me.

Matthew|4:23 And Jesus went about all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues, and preaching the gospel of the kingdom, and healing all manner of sickness and all manner of disease among the people.

Matthew|4:24 And his fame went throughout all Syria: and they brought unto him all **sick people** that were taken with **divers diseases** and torments, and those which were possessed with **devils**, and those which were **lunatic**, and those that had the **palsy**; and he healed them.

Matthew|8:16 When the even was come, they brought unto him many that were possessed with devils: and he cast out the spirits with his word, and healed all that were sick:

Matthew 10:7 And as ye go, preach, saying, The **kingdom of heaven** is at hand.

Matthew|10:8 Heal the sick, cleanse the lepers, raise the **dead**, cast out **devils**: freely ye have received, freely give.

Luke 9:1 Then he called his twelve disciples together, and gave them power and authority over all devils, and to cure diseases.

RESURRECT

Flesh - The resurrection of dead humans is a central doctrine of Judaism, Christianity, and Islam.

Spirit - To be brought back from living in darkness, walking after flesh and fantasies, or raising the spirit of the children of God thru love power, greatness and glory.

Marley | **Rise up** fallen fighters; **Rise** and take your stance again. 'cos he who fights and run away live(s)to fight another day. With de heathen back dey 'pon de wall!

1 Corinthians | 15:12 Now if Christ be preached that he **rose** from the **dead**, how say some among you that there is no **resurrection** of the **dead**?

Thessalonians | 4:16 For the Lord himself shall descend from heaven with a shout, with the voice of the archangel, and with the trump of God: and the **dead** in Christ shall rise first:

Thessalonians | 4:17 Then we which are **alive** and remain shall be caught up together with them in the **clouds**, to meet the Lord in the **air**: and so shall we ever be with the Lord.

Romans 8:10 And if Christ be in you, the body is **dead** because of sin; but the Spirit is **life** because of righteousness.

R Kelly | Rise up. When you feel you can't go on. Rise up. And all of your hope is gone. Rise up. When you're weak and you can't be strong. Rise up. Rise up. And when the tears start to fall. Rise up.

Romans | 8:11 But if the Spirit of him that **raised** up Jesus from the dead **dwell in you**, he that **raised up** Christ from the **dead** shall also **quicken [alive]** your mortal bodies by his Spirit that dwelleth in you.

1 Corinthians | 15:44 It is sown a natural body; it is **raised** a spiritual body. There is a natural body, and there is a **spiritual body**.

1 Corinthians | 15:47 The first man is of the earth, earthy; the **second man** is the **Lord** from heaven.

Celine D| When you call on me. When **I hear you** breathe I get wings to fly. I feel that **I'm alive**. When you look at me. I can touch the sky. I know that **I'm alive**.

CLEAN

Flesh - Cleaning is one way of washing, namely with water and often some kind of soap or detergent.

Spirit - To purify your mind and heart with love and the Spirit of Truth within the words of God, putting off flesh teachings and divers diseases.

Isaiah|1:16 **Wash** you, make you **clean**; put away the evil of your doings from before mine eyes; cease to do evil;

Romans | 8:7 Because the **carnal mind** is enmity against God: for it is not subject to the law of God, neither indeed can be.

Romans | 8:8 So then they that are in the **flesh** cannot please God.

Psalms | 24:3 Who shall **ascend** into the hill of the LORD? or who shall stand in his holy place?

Psalms|24:4 He that hath clean hands, and a pure heart; who hath not lifted up his soul unto vanity, nor sworn deceitfully.

Wailers | What your hands do, It's your own eyes that've seen. So won't you judge your actions? To make sure the results are clean? It's your own conscience. That is gonna remind you. That it's your heart and nobody else's. That is gonna judge.

2 Samuel 22:21 The LORD rewarded me according to my righteousness: according to the **cleanness** of my hands hath he recompensed me.

Genesis 35:2 Then Jacob said unto his household, and to all that were with him, Put away the strange gods that are among you, and be **clean**, and change your garments.

Ezekiel | 36:25 Then will I sprinkle clean water upon you, and ye shall be clean: from all your filthiness, and from all your idols, will I cleanse you.

Colosians 2:11 In whom also ye are circumcised with the circumcision made without hands, in putting off the body of the sins of the FLESH by the circumcision of [The Most High God]:

Jeremiah|31:3 Circumcise yourselves to the LORD, and take away the foreskins of your heart, ye men of Judah and inhabitants of [My Land]: lest my fury come forth like fire, and burn that none can quench it, because of the evil of your doings.

SOUL

Flesh - The soul, in some religions, spiritual traditions, and philosophies, is the immaterial or eternal part of a living being.

Spirit - The invisible or spiritual self; it is our awareness and internal programming which can be observed in our love, beliefs, wisdom, habits, manners, character and personality. Your world is a reflection of your soul; rich or poor. Seek the truth! Radiate love always!

Psalms | 63:1 O God, thou art my God; early will I seek thee: my soul thirsteth for thee, my flesh longeth for thee in a dry and thirsty land, where no water is;

Psalms | 124:4 Then the waters had overwhelmed us, the stream had gone over our soul:

Job|33:30 To bring back his **soul** from the pit, to be enlightened with the **light** of the living.

Psalms | 16:10 For thou wilt not leave my **soul** in hell; neither wilt thou suffer thine Holy One to see **corruption**.

Psalms | 25:20 O keep my **soul**, and deliver me: let me not be ashamed; for I put my trust in thee.

Psalms|34:22 The LORD redeemeth the **soul** of his servants: and none of them that trust in him shall be desolate.

Psalms|25:13 His **soul** shall dwell at ease; and his seed shall inherit the earth.

Marley | Which man can save his brother's soul? Oh man, it's just self control. Don't gain the world and lose your soul. Wisdom is better than silver and gold.

Proverbs 19:8 He that getteth wisdom loveth his own **soul**: he that keepeth understanding shall find good.

Proverbs | 19:16 He that keepeth the commandment keepeth his own **soul**; but he that despiseth his ways shall die.

Celine D| Once more you open the door. And you're here in my heart. And my heart will go on and on. There is some **love** that will not go away.

Celine D| You're here, there's **nothing I fear**. And I know that my heart will go on. We'll stay forever this way. You are safe in my heart. And my heart will go on and on.

Acts | 3:23 And it shall come to pass, that every **soul**, which will not hear that prophet, shall be destroyed from among the people.

Marley | Destruction of the poor, is poverty; Destruction of the **soul**, is vanity.

Deuteronomy|4:9 Only take heed to thyself, and keep thy **soul** diligently, lest thou forget the things which thine eyes have seen, and lest they depart from thy heart all the days of thy life: but teach them thy sons, and thy sons' sons;

Proverbs|22:6 Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will not depart from it.

Proverbs | 23:13 Withhold not correction from the child: for if thou beatest him with the rod, he shall not die.

Proverbs 23:14 Thou shalt beat him with the rod, and shalt deliver his **soul** from hell.

Proverbs 29:15 The **rod** and **reproof** give wisdom: but a child left to himself bringeth his mother to shame.

Proverbs|23:24 The father of the righteous shall greatly rejoice: and he that begetteth a wise child shall have joy of him.

Psalms | 132:12 If thy children will keep my covenant and my testimony that I shall teach them, their children shall also sit upon thy throne for evermore.

CHAPTER 3

KINGDOM of GOD

The Kingdom of God is consciousness of the Oneness, the Love, the Powers, the Creations, the Greatness, the Glory, the Victory and the Majesty of God. Most of us are looking up at the sky for the kingdom to burst out of the physical clouds after the world is consumed by fire. However, this glorious kingdom will be coming out of the invisible cloud after you have decoded the spirits and mysteries within the parables and fables; Great nations are created in its image.

1 Chronicles 29:11 Thine, O LORD is the **greatness**, and the **power**, and the **glory**, and the **victory**, and the **majesty**: for all that is in the **heaven** and in the **earth** is thine; thine is the **kingdom**, O LORD, and thou art exalted as head above all

Luke 17:20 And when he was demanded of the Pharisees, when the **kingdom of God** should come, he answered them and said, **The kingdom of God** COMETH NOT WITH OBSERVATION:

Matthew|12:28 But if I cast out devils by the Spirit of God, then the **kingdom of God** IS COME UNTO YOU.

Luke 17:21 Neither shall they say, Lo here! or, lo there! for behold, **the kingdom of God** IS WITHIN YOU.

Isaiah|60:1 Arise, shine; for thy **light is come**, and the **glory** of the LORD is risen upon thee.

THE FATHER

Our Heavenly Father is the Words of God conveying the wisdom, knowledge and understanding of the infinite cycles of life within our world, the spirits of God. Live in harmony with these cycles and you will be blessed. Else, you will be cursed. These spirits are seeds and powers manifested in Mother Earth to create the fruits of life.

John 1:1 In the beginning was the **Word**, and the **Word** was with **God**, and the **Word was God**.

John 1:3 All things were made by him; and without him was not any thing made that was made.

Deuteronomy 32:2 My doctrine shall drop as the rain, my speech shall distil as the dew, as the small rain upon the tender herb, and as the showers upon the grass:

Marley | Jah live Children yeah. Jah Jah live children yeah. Jah Live. Children yeah. Jah Jah Live children yeah. **The truth** is an offence. But not a sin. Is he who laugh last, children. Is he who win. Is a foolish dog. Bark at the **flying bird**. One sheep must learn, children. To respect the shepherd. Jah live.

Revelation 19:11 And I saw <u>heaven opened</u>, and behold a white horse; and he that sat upon him was called Faithful and True, and in righteousness he doth judge and make war.

Revelation 19:12 His eyes were as a **flame of fire**, and on his head were many crowns; and he had a name written, that no man knew, but he himself.

Revelation 19:13 And he was clothed with a vesture dipped in blood: and his **name is called The Word of God**.

Revelation | 19:14 And the armies which were in **heaven** followed him upon **white** horses, clothed in fine linen, **white** and clean.

Revelation | 19:15 And out of his mouth goeth a sharp sword, that with it he should smite the nations: and he shall rule them with a rod of iron: and he treadeth the winepress of the fierceness and wrath of Almighty God.

Revelation | 19:16 And he hath on his vesture and on his thigh a name written, **King Of Kings**, And **Lord Of Lords**.

R. Kelly It's the worlds greatest, Yo, It's the worlds greatest, Come on, Worlds Greatest, Ever. I am a mountain. I am a tall tree. Ohhh, I am a swift wind. Sweepin' the country. I am a river. Down in the valley. Ohhh, I am a vision. And I can see clearly. If anybody asks u who I am Just stand up tall look 'em in the Face and say...

THE MOTHER

Mother Earth is the bearer of all Fruits, the Flesh. She is desirable, beautiful, seductive, mysterious, and loving. However, her labour to create fruits is not easy. She only yields to the powers of the Most High; you need Strength and the Spirit of Truth to reap her fruits. Beware, flesh corrupts; seek wisdom of the Heavens; or learn by errors.

Marley| The lord named Adam and Eve, to live a happy life. In the garden of Eden, but they disobeyed. I wanna know, why they sin, in the garden of Eden. It's a **devilman's affair**, in the shake of a surfband. And they broke the **fruit of life** and everyone of us is living in sin.

2 Peter | 2:18 For when they speak great swelling words of vanity, they allure through the lusts of the flesh, through much wantonness, those that were clean escaped from them who live in error.

Genesis 2:23 And Adam said, This is now **bone of my bones, and flesh of my flesh**: she shall be called **Woman**, because she was taken out of Man.

Genesis 3:20 And Adam called his wife's name Eve; because she was the **mother of all living**.

Ecclesiastes 7:26 And I find more bitter than death the **woman**, whose heart is snares and nets, and her hands as **bands**: whoso pleaseth God shall escape from her; but the sinner shall be taken by her.

Marley | But I say: we no know how we and them a-go work it out: **them a flesh and bone**! We no know how we and dem a-go work it out...

Genesis 3:16 Unto the **woman** [flesh] he said, I will greatly multiply thy sorrow and thy conception; **in sorrow** thou shalt bring forth children [fruits]; and thy desire shall be to thy husband [spirit], and he shall rule over thee.

Revelation 12:1 And there appeared a great wonder in heaven; a woman clothed with the sun, and the

moon under her feet, and upon her head a crown of twelve **stars**:

Revelation | 12:2 And she being with child cried, travailing in birth, and pained to be delivered.

Sizzla| Give thanks and praise. **Mom** you are so lovely your the only... **Love** you always. Can't forget the tenderness that you show me. Hail Jah.

Sizzla| This morning is being blessed with a wonderful bliss. I've got to find my mom and give her a kiss. Ghetto youths take notice of this. And when hard times keep rolling on hey hey. Mom you do your part, daddy you are so long gone. Woy, hard road to walk, yes you keep holding strong. No question I ask, you been giving I so much warmth.

Celine D| Mama, you gave **love** to me. Turned a young one, into a **woman**. And **mama**, all I ever needed. Was a guarantee of you lovin me.

Celine D| You'll always be there every time **I fall**. You are to me the greatest **love** of all. You take my weakness and you make me **strong**. And I will always **love** you 'til forever comes.

THE BAPTISM

There are two ways to baptize an individual. One is by water which is the teaching of the TRUE Words of God. And the second way is by fire which is learning from Mother Earth in errors and tears along life's road. Hear the words or feel pain! The old self will die and rebirth wiser.

Deuteronomy|4:36 Out of heaven he made thee to hear his voice, that he might instruct thee: and upon earth he showed thee his great fire; and thou heardest his words out of the midst of the fire.

Marley| Up a cane **river** to wash my dread; Upon a **rock** I rest my head. There I vision through the **seas** of oppression, oh-oo-wo! Don't make my life a **prison**. We come from Trench Town,

Matthew|3:16 And Jesus, when he was **baptized**, went up straightway out of the **water**: and, lo, the **heavens were opened** unto him, and he saw the Spirit of God descending like a dove, and lighting upon him.

Matthew|3:11 I indeed **baptize** you with **water** unto repentance: but he that cometh after me is mightier than I, whose shoes I am not worthy to bear: he shall **baptize** you with the Holy Ghost, and with **fire**:

Acts | 9:17 And Ananias went his way, and entered into the house; and putting his hands on him said, Brother Saul, the Lord, even Jesus, that appeared unto thee in the way as thou camest, hath sent me, that thou mightest receive thy sight, and be filled with the Holy Ghost.

Acts | 9:18 And immediately there fell from his eyes as it had been scales: and he received sight forthwith, and arose, and was baptized.

Deuteronomy | 30:15 See, I have set before thee this day **life** and **good**, and **death** and **evil**;

Isaiah|4:4 When the Lord shall have washed away the filth of the daughters of **Zion**, and shall have purged the blood of [My Land] from the midst thereof by the spirit of judgment, and by the spirit of burning.

1 Corinthians | 10:1 Moreover, brethren, I would not that ye should be ignorant, how that all our fathers were under **the cloud**, and all passed through **the sea**:

1 Corinthians 10:2 And were all **baptized** unto Moses in **the cloud** and in the **sea**:

Exodus | 13:21 And the LORD went before them by day in **a pillar of a cloud**, to lead them the way; and by night in a **pillar of fire**, to give them **light**; to go by day and night:

Exodus | 13:22 He took not away the pillar of the cloud by day, nor the pillar of fire by night, from before the people.

Psalms | 66:12 Thou hast caused men to ride over our heads; we went through **fire** and through **water**: but thou broughtest us out into a wealthy place.

THE MARRIAGE

The Spirits of Truth and the Flesh have to become one again thru love; casting out devils and creating a new soul. Wake up Adam, in the quest to acquire the tree of knowledge and be wise; Adam Spirit teaches and Eve Flesh learns; don't be deceived. Spirit leads life and Flesh

follows. Looks are deceiving; **simply** seek the spirits within the flesh of all things created. What is its purpose?

1 Corinthians | 15:33 **Be not deceived**: evil communications corrupt good manners.

Marley | From the very first time I rest my eyes on you, girl, My heart says follow t'rough. But I know, now, that I'm way down on your line, But the waitin' feel is fine: So don't treat me like a puppet on a string, 'Cause I know I have to do my thing. Don't talk to me as if you think I'm dumb; I wanna know when you're gonna come - soon. I don't wanna wait in vain for your love;

Psalms|19:4 Their **line** is gone out through all the **earth**, and their **words** to the end of the world. **In** them hath he **set a tabernacle** for the **sun**,

Revelation 19:7 Let us be glad and rejoice, and give honour to him: for the **marriage** of the **Lamb** is come, and his **wife** hath made herself ready.

Revelation 19:8 And to her was granted that she should be arrayed in fine linen, clean and white: for the fine linen is the righteousness of saints.

John 15:11 am the true vine, and my Father is the husbandman.

Galatians 4:19 My little children, of whom I travail in birth again until [JAH] be formed in you,

Psalms | 19:5 Which is as a **bridegroom** coming out of his chamber, and rejoiceth as a strong man to run a race.

Psalms | 19:6 His going forth is from the end of the **heaven**, and his circuit unto the ends of it: and there is **nothing hid** from the **heat** thereof.

Revelation 19:9 And he saith unto me, Write, Blessed are they which are called unto the marriage supper of the Lamb. And he saith unto me, These are the true sayings of God.

John 14:21 He that hath my commandments, and keepeth them, he it is that loveth me: and he that loveth me shall be loved of my Father, and I will **love** him, and will manifest myself to him.

1 Timothy|2:11 Let the **woman** learn in silence with all subjection.

1 Timothy|2:12 But I suffer not a **woman to teach**, nor to usurp authority over the man, but to be in silence.

1 Timothy|2:13 For Adam was first formed, then Eve

Zechariah 2:13 **Be silent**, O all **flesh**, before the LORD: for he is raised up out of his holy habitation.

Revelation 22:17 And the **Spirit** and the **bride** say, Come. And let him that heareth say, Come. And let him that is athirst come. And whosoever will, let him take the **water** of life freely.

1 John|2:8 Again, a new commandment I write unto you, which thing is true in him and in you: because the darkness is past, and the true light now shineth.

THE SONS

The Sons of God are awaken individuals who have seen the light of the Words of God. They are born of the Spirits of God and walk the road of life in the ways of God.

I John|3:1 Behold, what manner of **love** the Father hath bestowed upon us, that we should be called the **sons of God**: therefore **the world knoweth us not,** because it knew him not.

Romans | 1:3 Concerning his Son Jesus Christ our Lord, which was made of the **seed** of David according to **THE FLESH**;

Romans | 1:4 And declared to be the Son of God with **power**, according to **THE SPIRIT** of holiness, by the resurrection from the dead:

John|6:42 And they said, Is not this Jesus, the **son** of Joseph, whose father and mother we know? how is it then that he saith, I came down from heaven?

John 1:1 In the beginning was the **Word**, and the **Word** was with **God**, and the **Word was God**.

John|1:12 But as <u>MANY</u> as received him [The Words], to them gave he **power** to become the **sons** of God, even to them that believe on his name:

John 1:14 And the **Word** was made **flesh**, and dwelt among us,

Luke|3:23 And JESUS HIMSELF BEGAN TO BE ABOUT THIRTY YEARS OF AGE, being the son of Joseph.

John|10:33 The Jews answered him, saying, For a good work we stone thee not; but for blasphemy; and because that thou, being a man, makest thyself God

John|10:34 Jesus answered them, Is it not written in your law, I said, **Ye are gods**?

John 10:35 If he called them **gods**, unto whom the **word of God** came, and the scripture cannot be broken:

John 10:36 Say ye of him, whom the Father hath sanctified, and sent into the world, Thou blasphemest; because I said, I am the Son of God?

2 Corinthians 6:17 Wherefore come out from among them, and be ye separate, saith the Lord, and touch not the unclean thing; and I will receive you,

2 Corinthians | 6:18 And will be a Father unto you, and ye shall be my **sons** and **daughters**, saith the Lord Almighty.

Marley| We sick an' tired of-a your ism-skism game. Dyin' 'n' goin' to heaven in-a Jesus' name Lord we know when we understand: Almighty God is a living man. You can fool some people sometimes, But you can't fool all the people all the time. So now we see the light (what you gonna do?), We gonna stand up for our rights!

Romans | 8:14 For as <u>MANY</u> as are led by the **Spirit** of God, **THEY are the sons of God**.

THE VIRGINS

Virgins, the daughters of Zion are holy and blessed woman or places who follow the Words of God, abundantly fruitful, beautiful, loving, humble and peaceful.

Revelation 14:4 These are they which were **not defiled** with women; for they are **virgins**. These are they which follow the Lamb whithersoever he goeth.

Marley | I wanna love you and treat you right; I wanna love you every day and every night: We'll be together with a roof right over our heads; We'll share the shelter of my single bed; We'll share the same room, yeah! - for Jah provide the bread. Is this love - Is this love that I'm feelin'?

Lamentations | 1:18 The LORD is righteous; for I have rebelled against his commandment: hear, I pray you, all people, and behold my sorrow: my virgins and my young men are gone into captivity.

Lamentations | 1:4 The ways of Zion do mourn, because none come to the solemn feasts: all her gates are desolate: her priests sigh, her virgins are afflicted, and she is in bitterness.

Amos | 5:2 The **virgin** of [My Nation] is fallen; she shall no more rise: she is forsaken upon her land; there is none to raise her up.

Lamentations | 1:19 I called for my lovers, but they deceived me: my priests and mine elders gave up

the ghost in the city, while they sought their meat to relieve their souls.

Marley | My woman is gone. If you see me - if you see me cryin': She's gone (she's gone), she's gone (she's gone), she's gone, ye-ah! Oh, mocking bird, have you ever heard, Words that I never heard?

Jeremiah | 31:3 The LORD hath appeared of old unto me, saying, Yea, I have loved thee with an everlasting **love**: therefore with lovingkindness have I drawn thee.

Jeremiah | 31:4 Again I will build thee, and thou shalt be built, O **virgin** of [My Nation]: thou shalt again be adorned with thy tabrets, and shalt go forth in the dances of them that make merry.

Isaiah|52:2 Shake thyself from the **dust**; arise, and sit down, O [My Land]: loose thyself from the bands of thy neck, O captive **daughter** of **Zion**.

THRONE OF GOD

Truth, righteousness, justice, and judgment are the throne of God which dwells within our minds, the temple of God; elevated thru learning, thinking, trials and tribulations.

Psalms | 11:4 The LORD is in his holy temple, the LORD'S throne is in heaven: his eyes behold, his eyelids try, the children of men.

1 Corinthians 3:16 Know ye not that **ye are the temple of God**, and that the Spirit of God dwelleth in you?

Marley Fool say in their heart. Rasta your God is dead. But I and I know, Jah Jah. Dread it shall be Dreader Dread. Jah Live children yeah. Jah Jah Live children yeah. Jah Jah Live children yeah. Let Jah arise.

Psalms | 89:14 Justice and judgment are the habitation of thy **throne**: mercy and **truth** shall go before thy face.

Jamaicans | Justice, truth be ours forever.

Psalms | 89:15 Blessed is the people that know the joyful sound: they shall walk, O LORD, in the **light** of thy countenance.

Psalms | 97:2 Clouds and darkness are round about him: righteousness and judgment are the habitation of his throne.

Revelation 4:5 And out of the **throne** proceeded **lightnings** and **thunderings** and voices: and there were **seven** lamps of **fire** burning before the throne, which are the **seven** Spirits of God.

Revelation 21:5 And he that sat upon the **throne** said, Behold, I make all things new. And he said unto me, Write: for these words are true and faithful.

ARK of the COVENANT

The Ark, Ship, Boat, Kayak are Spiritual representations of the key codes needed to navigate the covenants within the parables and fables. The covenant is the circumcised Laws, Testimony, or Sealed Agreements for us to live by daily.

Deuteronomy|31:26 Take this book of the law, and put it in the side of the **ark of the covenant** of the LORD your God, that it may be there for a witness against thee.

Exodus | 40:21 And he brought the **ark** into the tabernacle, and set up the **VEIL** of the covering, and covered the **ark** of the testimony; as the LORD commanded Moses.

Deuteronomy 10:8 At that time the LORD separated the tribe of Levi, to bear the **ark of the covenant** of the LORD, to stand before the LORD to minister unto him, and to bless in his name, unto this day.

Revelation | 11:19 And the temple of God was opened in heaven, and there was seen in his temple the ark of his testament: and there were lightnings, and voices, and thunderings, and an earthquake, and great hail.

Sizzla I am the blood and fire warrior, travellin from in those time. Fi the ark of the covenant ah I ah the carrier, that never yet lef mi mind. Fruitful bowl Empress Marva? she has been so devine. Let them know we must go to mount Zion, and a full time. Babylon set the captives free, do you tell Emanuel have the key. So long and so many years you inna Babylon and cry wasted tears.

1 Peter | 3:19 By which also he went and preached unto the **spirits in prison**;

Genesis 6:17 And, behold, I, even I, do bring a **flood** of **waters** upon the earth, to destroy all **flesh**, wherein is the breath of life, from under heaven; and every thing that is in the earth shall die.

Genesis | 6:18 But with thee will I establish my covenant; and thou shalt come into the ark, thou, and thy sons, and thy wife, and thy sons' wives with thee.

1 Peter | 3:20 Which sometime were disobedient, when once the longsuffering of God waited in the days of Noah, while the **ark** was a preparing, wherein few, that is, eight souls were **saved by** water.

1 Peter|3:21 The like figure whereunto even **baptism** doth also now **save us** (not the putting away of the filth of the **flesh**, but the answer of a good conscience toward God,) by the resurrection of [JAH]:

SIGNS, WONDERS, & MIRACLES

The Miracles, Wonders and Temptations of the Bible are powerful delusions created by the parables and fables. They are use to psychologically separate and make successful nation in the midst of another. Those of God see the Signs and those not of God are tempted by the Miracles and get imprisoned with lies and fears in Wonderland.

Deuteronomy | 4:34 Or hath God assayed to go and take him a **nation** from the midst of another **nation**, by **temptations**, by **signs**, and by **wonders**, and by war, and by a mighty hand, and by a stretched out arm, and by great terrors, according to all that the LORD your God did for you in [Their Nation] before your eyes?

Deuteronomy | 7:19 The great **temptations** which thine **eyes** saw, and the **signs**, and the **wonders**, and the mighty hand, and the stretched out arm, whereby the LORD thy God brought thee out: so shall the LORD thy God do unto all the people of whom thou art afraid.

Exodus | 7:3 God also bearing them witness, both with **signs** and **wonders**, and with **divers miracles**, and gifts of the Holy Ghost, according to his own will?

Luke 21:25 And there shall be **signs** in the **sun**, and in the **moon**, and in the **stars**; and upon the **earth** distress of nations, with <u>perplexity</u>; the **sea** and the waves roaring;

2 Thessalonians | 2:11 And for this cause God shall send them strong **delusion**, that they should **believe** a **lie**:

Celine D| There were **nights** when the **wind** was so cold. That my body froze in bed. If I just listened to it right **outside the window**.

Celine D| There were moments of **gold**. And there were **flashes of light**. There were things I'd never do again. But then they'd always seemed right.

Galation | 4:14 And my **temptation** which was in my **flesh** ye despised not, nor rejected; but received me as an angel of God, even as Christ Jesus.

James 1:2 My brethren, count it all joy when ye fall into divers temptations;

Celine D| When you see me like this. And when I see you like that. We see just what we want to see. All coming back to me. The **flesh** and the **fantasies**. All coming back to me. I can barely recall but it's all coming back to me now.

Marley | Thank you, Lord, for what you've done for me. Thank you, Lord, for what you're doing now. Thank you, Lord, for ev'ry little thing. Thank you, Lord, for you made me sing. I don't yield to temptation, I haven't learn't my lesson in Revelation?

ARROWS & SWORD

The sealed parables and fables shoot arrows and wield the sword to execute God's judgments against the enemies with divers stories and dual interpretations. The arrows and sword hide the truth and protect the **tree of life** by blinding and killing the souls of nations. They become unsuccessful, scattered and confused captives while the chosen become successful and prosperous with the same words. Seek love and unity; obey the truth to be chosen and protected.

Jeremiah | 51:11 Make bright the **arrows**; gather the shields: the LORD hath raised up the spirit of the kings of [My Nation]: for his device is against

Babylon, to destroy it; because it is the vengeance of the LORD, the vengeance of his temple.

Psalms | 45:5 Thine **arrows** are sharp in the heart of the king's enemies; whereby the people fall under thee.

Numbers | 10:35 And it came to pass, when the **ark** set forward, that Moses said, Rise up, Lord, and let thine enemies be **scattered**; and let them that hate thee flee before thee.

Hebrews | 4:12 For the word of God is quick, and powerful, and sharper than any twoedged sword, piercing even to the <u>dividing asunder</u> of soul and spirit, and of the joints and marrow, and is a discerner of the thoughts and intents of the heart.

Matthew | 10:34 Think not that I am come to send peace on earth: I came not to send peace, but a sword.

Jeremiah 4:10 Then said I, Ah, Lord GOD! surely thou hast greatly **deceived** this people and [Their Nation], saying, Ye shall have **peace**; whereas the **sword** reacheth unto the **soul**.

Marley| Check out the real situation: Nation war against nation. Where did it all begin? When will it end? Well, it seems like: total destruction the only solution.

Ezekiel 30:3 For the day is near, even the day of the LORD is near, a **cloudy** day; it shall be the time of the **heathen**.

Ezekiel | 39:23 And the **heathen** shall know that the house of [Their Nation] went into captivity for their iniquity: because they trespassed against me, therefore **hid I my face** from them, and gave them into the hand of their enemies: **so fell** they all by the **sword**.

Isaiah|31:8 Then shall [Their Nation], fall with the **sword**, not of a mighty man; and the **sword**, not of a mean man, shall devour him: but he shall flee from the **sword**, and his young men shall be **discomfited**.

Genesis|3:24 So he drove out the man; and he placed at the east of the garden of Eden Cherubims, and a **flaming SWORD** which turned every way, to keep the way of the **tree of life**.

Ezekiel 30:4 And the **sword** shall come upon [Their Nation], and great pain shall be in [Their Nation], when the slain shall fall in [Their Nation], and they shall take away her multitude, and her foundations shall be broken down.

SALVATION

This is being saved from the basics of hell, lies, poverty, captivity, confusion, illusion, desolation, and destruction.

Psalms|27:1 The LORD is my **light** and my **salvation**; whom shall I fear? the LORD is the strength of my life; of whom shall I be afraid.

Exodus | 15:2 The LORD is my strength and song, and he is become my **salvation**: he is my God, and I

will prepare him an habitation; my father's God, and I will exalt him.

Exodus 14:13 And Moses said unto the people, Fear ye not, stand still, and see the **salvation** of the LORD, which he will show to you to day: for the [Enemy] whom ye have seen to day, ye shall see them again no more for ever.

2 Samuel 22:3 The God of my rock; in him will I trust: he is my shield, and the horn of my salvation, my high tower, and my refuge, my saviour; thou savest me from violence.

Ephesians 6:17 And take the **helmet of salvation**, and the **sword of the Spirit**, which is the **word of God**:

Psalms | 3:7 Arise, O LORD; save me, O my God: for thou hast smitten all mine enemies upon the cheek bone; thou hast broken the teeth of the ungodly.

Psalms|3:8 **Salvation** belongeth unto the LORD: thy blessing is upon thy people. Selah.

Psalms|35:4 Let them **be confounded** and put to shame that seek after my soul: let them be turned back and brought to **confusion** that devise my hurt.

Psalms | 69:29 But I am poor and sorrowful: let thy salvation, O God, set me up on high.

Psalms|74:12 For God is my King of old, working salvation in the midst of the earth.

Psalms | 74:13 Thou didst **divide the sea** by thy strength: thou brakest the heads of the **dragons** in the **waters**.

Isaiah|33:6 And wisdom and knowledge shall be the stability of thy times, and strength of salvation: the fear of the LORD is his treasure.

Romans | 13:11 And that, knowing the time, that now it is high time to **awake out of SLEEP**: for now is our **salvation** nearer than when we believed.

HAPPINESS

A state of well-being and contentment, love, gladness and joy; a pleasurable or satisfying experience. One of the greatest joys is to plant a tree of life and watch it bring forth fruits in abundance so that you can care for family and the needy. Share with love and feel the joys of Zion!

Proverbs | 3:13 **Happy** is the man that findeth **wisdom**, and the man that getteth **understanding**.

Proverbs | 3:18 She is a **tree of life** to them that lay hold upon her: and **happy** is every one that retaineth her.

Deuteronomy 33:29 **Happy** art thou, O [My Nation]: who is like unto thee, O people saved by the LORD, the shield of thy help, and who is the **sword** of thy excellency! and thine enemies shall be found **liars** unto thee; and thou shalt tread upon their **high places**.

1 Kings | 10:8 **Happy** are thy men, happy are these thy servants, which stand continually before thee, and that hear thy wisdom.

Celine D| I wanna be the one to make you happy. I wanna be the one to give you hope. But in these days of conscious living. We've got to take it slow.

Celine D| I'll give you **love** without the pain. Show you **light** beyond the **rain**. Gonna make you **happy**. Gonna make you **happy** now. There'll be days when things go wrong. I'll be there to keep you **strong**.

Psalm 137:8 O daughter of Babylon, who art to be destroyed; **happy** shall he be, that rewardeth thee as thou hast served us.

Proverbs | 16:20 He that handleth a matter wisely shall find good: and whoso trusteth in the LORD, happy is he.

Psalm | 45:7 Thou lovest righteousness, and hatest wickedness: therefore God, thy God, hath anointed thee with the oil of **gladness** above thy fellows.

Acts | 14:17 Nevertheless he left not himself without witness, in that he did good, and gave us **rain** from **heaven**, and **fruitful seasons**, filling our hearts with food and **gladness**.

Esther 8:16 [My People] had light, and **gladness**, and **joy**, and honour.

Philippians | 3:3 For we are the **circumcision**, which worship God in the **spirit**, and rejoice in [JAH], and have no confidence in the **flesh**.

CHAPTER 4

THE HOLY GHOST

The Holy Ghost is the invisible ruler of all cycles of life; times and seasons. Our world exists on cycles; to create balance, meaning and purpose everything has its conflicting opposite; forever cycling and loving each other to generate new life or transformation; Alpha vs Omega; Spirit vs Flesh; Heaven vs Earth; Zion vs Babylon; Light vs Dark; Hot vs Cold; Dry vs Wet; Male vs Female; Sow vs Reap; Courage vs Fear; Good vs Evil;

Revelation | 1:8 I am **Alpha** and **Omega**, the beginning and the ending, saith the Lord, which is, and which was, and which is to come, the Almighty.

Celine D| Everything you are, everything you'll be, touches the **current of love** so deep in me. Every sigh in the **night**, every tear that you cry, seduces me.

Ecclesiastes 3:1 To every thing there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:

Ecclesiastes 3:2 A time to be born, and a time to die; a time to plant, and a time to pluck up that which is planted;

Ecclesiastes 3:3 A time to kill, and a time to heal; a time to break down, and a time to build up;

Ecclesiastes 3:4 A time to weep, and a time to laugh; a time to mourn, and a time to dance;

Ecclesiastes 3:6 A time to get, and a time to lose; a time to keep, and a time to cast away;

Ecclesiastes 3:7 A time to rend, and a time to sew; a time to keep silence, and a time to speak;

Ecclesiastes 3:8 A time to love, and a time to hate; a time of war, and a time of peace.

Marley | We'll be forever loving Jah Forever, and ever, yes, and forever! We'll be forever loving Jah 'Cause there is no end.

Revelation 19:6 And I heard as it were the voice of a great multitude, and as the voice of many waters, and as the voice of mighty thunderings, saying, Alleluia: for the Lord God omnipotent reigneth.

LOVE

The Spirit of Love is the power, and the ruler of all Creations. By exercising love through lusting, attracting, sharing, forgiving, helping, bonding, mating, and uniting all things within our world are formed, created, sustained and ever evolving. We are happiest and most confident when we are in love. We seldom achieve success unless we have love and passion for our desires. We feel free only when we are slaving for what we love. Love is the natural high that makes life sweet; and without love there is no peace.

Billie H| There's something that rules our destiny. Right from the first day of our birth. Although you may not care for me. You have your mission on this earth. You were born to **love**.

1 John|4:8 He that **loveth** not knoweth not God; for **God is love**.

1 John|4:12 No man hath seen God at any time. If we **love** one another, God dwelleth in us, and his **love** is perfected in us.

1 John|4:7 **Beloved**, let us **love** one another: for **love** is of God; and every one that **loveth** is born of God, and knoweth God.

Proverbs | 8:17 I **love** them that **love** me; and those that seek me early shall find me.

Psalms | 119:165 Great peace have they which **love** thy law: and nothing shall offend them.

1 John|2:10 He that **loveth** his brother abideth in the **light**, and there is none occasion of stumbling in him.

Romans | 13:10 **Love** worketh no ill to his neighbour: therefore **love** is the fulfilling of the law.

Galatians|5:14 For all the law is fulfilled in one word, even in this; Thou shalt **love** thy neighbour as thyself.

Colossians 2:2 That their hearts might be comforted, being knit together in **love**, and unto all riches of the full assurance of understanding, to the acknowledgment of the mystery of God, and of the Father, and of [The Sons];

Colossians 2:3 In whom are hid all the treasures of wisdom and **knowledge**.

John|15:10 If ye keep my commandments, ye shall abide in my **love**; even as I have kept my Father's commandments, and abide in his **love**.

John 15:13 Greater **love** hath no man than this, that a man lay down his life for his friends.

R. Kelly In the ring of life I'll reign **love**. And the world will notice a king. When all is **darkest**, I'll shine a **light**. And use a **success** you'll find in me.

Celine D| You were always there for me, the tender wind that carried me. The **light** in the dark shining your **love** into my life. You've been my inspiration through the **lies** you were the **truth**. My world is a better place because of you.

Celine D| For all those times you stood by me. For all the **truth** that you made me see. For all the joy you brought to my life. For all the wrong that you made right.

Celine D| For every **dream** you made come true. For all the **love** I found in you. I'll be forever thankful, baby.

WORD

This is the inspirational spirit in the creation of all things within our world. The Words of God are constantly being recycled amongst, the Sons of God, singers, angels, kings, and prophets to inspire and guide new generations.

1 Peter | 1:22 Seeing ye have purified your souls in obeying the truth through **THE SPIRIT** unto unfeigned **love** of the brethren, see that ye **love** one another with a pure heart fervently:

1 Peter | 1:23 Being born again, not of corruptible seed, but of incorruptible, by **the word of God**, which liveth and abideth for ever.

Proverbs 30:5 Every **word** of God is pure: he is a shield unto them that put their trust in him.

Wailers | We are reincarnated souls from that time. Living on earth, heat, air, and water in this time.

Wailers In the beginning was the word. And the word manifested itself in the flesh. Which ever become man. All because of the devine plan. Man being lower than the angels, Over all earth was as he given dominion. He devised his own destruction. But the word lives on and on.

Wailers | He who is weary let him come hither. He who has **eyes to see**. Let him look yonder. All who is thirsty let them drink clear **water**, Drink **water**.

Exodus | 6:2 And God spake unto Moses, and said unto him, I am the LORD:

Exodus | 6:3 And I appeared unto Abraham, unto Isaac, and unto Jacob, by the name of God Almighty, but by my name [JAH] was I not known to them.

Numbers | 12:6 And he said, Hear now my words: If there be a prophet among you, I the LORD will

make myself known unto him in a vision, and will speak unto him in a dream.

Genesis 15:1 After these things the word of the LORD came unto Abram in a vision, saying, Fear not, Abram: I am thy shield, and thy exceeding great reward.

Jeremiah | 30:2 Thus speaketh the LORD God of [My Nation], saying, Write thee all the words that I have spoken unto thee in a book.

Jeremiah | 30:1 The word that came to Jeremiah from the LORD, saying,

Proverbs | 18:21 Death and life are in the power of the tongue: and they that love it shall eat the fruit thereof.

WORK

Seek knowledge and **work-ship** the creation spirit, **six days** you shall practice the words by doing work. Rest and give thanks on the seventh day so that your strength and mental creativity may be refreshed. Working in small cycles makes work easier. The more you work on your **tree of life**, the more successful you and your nation become. Vision it, Work it, or Lose it! God don't waste!

Lamentation 3:64 Render unto them a recompence, O LORD, according to the work of their hands.

Exodus 23:12 **Six days** thou shalt do thy **work**, and on the seventh day thou shalt rest: that thine ox and

thine ass may rest, and the son of thy handmaid, and the stranger, may be refreshed.

Mark 2:27 And he said unto them, The **sabbath** was made for man, and not man for the **sabbath**:

Marley | We, Jah people, can make it work; Come together and make it work. We got: five days to go work, oh! - working for the next day, eh! Four days to go: working for the - Three days to go now: working for the next day, yeah! Two days to go: working for the next day Say we got: one day to go now: working for - Every day is work, wotcha-wa! I work in the mid-day sun; I work till the evening come! If ya ain't got nothing to do! [Volunteering open doors]

Genesis|3:19 In the **sweat** of thy face shalt thou eat bread, till thou return unto the ground; for out of it wast thou taken: for dust thou art, and unto dust shalt thou return.

Proverbs 20:13 **Love not sleep**, lest thou come to **poverty**; open thine eyes, and thou shalt be satisfied with bread.

Proverbs 20:11 Even a child is known by his doings, whether his **work** be pure, and whether it be right.

Anthony B| I feel please, when a tek a litte ease. From a long hard day of work. A sense of achieving, to know Im contributing. Doing my part, oooowi dis is my comfort. I know there is a reward for every trying man. Who walk this land with an intention. To do good for himself and everyman.

Ephesians 5:11 And have no fellowship with the **unfruitful** works of **darkness**, but rather reprove them.

COMMUNITY

Honoring the spirit of the community is essential for economic growth, peace, happiness and prosperity. Create security, food and money for the community by producing more than you consume; work more than you eat; sell more than you buy; export more than you import; give more than you receive; love more than hate; do good over evil; else you will go into poverty, captivity and desolation.

Deuteronomy | 15:6 For the LORD thy God blesseth thee, as he promised thee: and thou shalt **lend** unto many nations, but thou shalt **not borrow**; and thou shalt **reign** over many nations, but they shall not reign over thee.

Proverbs 22:7 The **rich** ruleth over the **poor**, and the **borrower** is servant to the lender.

Proverbs | 18:19 A brother offended is harder to be won than a strong city: and their contentions are like the bars of a castle.

Marley | They don't want us to unite: All they want us to do is keep on fussing and fighting. They don't want to see us live together; All they want us to do is keep on killing one another.

Proverbs 15:1 A soft answer turneth away wrath: but grievous words stir up anger.

Romans | 13:10 **Love** worketh no ill to his neighbour: therefore **love** is the fulfilling of the law.

I John|4:20 If a man say, I **love** God, and hateth his brother, he is a liar: for he that **loveth** not his brother whom he hath seen, how can he **love** God whom he hath not seen?

1 John 3:14 We know that we have passed from death unto life, because we **love** the brethren. He that **loveth** not his brother abideth in death.

Exodus | 20:12 Honour thy father and thy mother: that thy days may be long upon the land which the LORD thy God giveth thee.

Exodus 20:13 Thou shalt not kill.

Exodus 20:14 Thou shalt not commit adultery.

Exodus | 20:15 Thou shalt not steal.

Exodus | 20:16 Thou shalt not bear false witness against thy neighbour.

Exodus 20:17 Thou shalt not covet thy neighbour's house, thou shalt not covet thy neighbour's wife, nor his manservant, nor his maidservant, nor his ox, nor his ass, nor any thing that is thy neighbour's.

Galatians | 5:21 Envyings, murders, drunkenness, revellings, and such like: of the which I tell you before, as I have also told you in time past, that they which do such things shall **not inherit the kingdom of God.**

Luke|6:37 Judge not, and ye shall not be judged: **condemn** not, and ye shall not be **condemned**: forgive, and ye shall be forgiven:

Numbers | 11:1 And when the people **complained**, it displeased the LORD: and the LORD heard it; and his anger was kindled; and the **fire** of the LORD burnt among them, and **consumed** them that were in the uttermost parts of the camp.

Romans | 1:30 **Backbiters**, haters of God, despiteful, proud, boasters, inventors of evil things, **disobedient to parents**,

Romans|1:31 Without understanding, covenantbreakers, without natural affection, implacable, unmerciful:

Romans | 1:32 Who knowing the judgment of God, that they which commit such things are worthy of death, not only do the same, but have pleasure in them that do them.

Marley | **One Love**! One Heart! Let's get together and feel all right.

POVERTY

Poverty is evil spirit that destroy both health and wealth. Don't get anxious, what does not kill you makes you strong and raises you back to health and wealth. Most of us need this fire in our soul to wake up and get creative!

Proverbs | 10:4 He becometh **poor** that dealeth with a slack hand: but the hand of the diligent maketh rich.

Proverbs 10:15 The rich man's wealth is his strong city: the destruction of the **poor** is their poverty.

Proverbs | 19:4 Wealth maketh many friends; but the **poor** is separated from his neighbour.

Proverbs | 19:7 All the brethren of the **poor** do hate him: how much more do his friends go far from him? he pursueth them with words, yet they are wanting to him.

Proverbs|21:17 He that loveth pleasure shall be a **poor** man: he that loveth wine and oil shall not be rich.

Ecclesiastes | 9:15 Now there was found in it a **poor** wise man, and he by his wisdom delivered the city; yet no man remembered that same **poor** man.

Ecclesiastes |9:16 Then said I, Wisdom is better than strength: nevertheless the **poor** man's wisdom is despised, and his words are not heard.

Proverbs | 20:13 Love not sleep, lest thou come to **poverty**; open thine eyes, and thou shalt be satisfied with bread.

Proverbs 6:10 Yet a little sleep, a little slumber, a little folding of the hands to sleep:

Proverbs 6:11 So shall thy **poverty** come as one that travelleth, and thy want as an armed man.

Proverbs | 11:24 There is that scattereth, and yet increaseth; and there is that withholdeth more than is meet, but it tendeth to **poverty**.

Proverbs | 23:21 For the drunkard and the glutton shall come to **poverty**: and drowsiness shall clothe a man with rags.

Proverbs | 28:19 He that tilleth his land shall have plenty of bread: but he that followeth after vain persons shall have **poverty** enough.

Jeremiah | 5:4 Therefore i said, surely these are **poor**; they are foolish: for they know not the way of the lord, nor the judgment of their god.

WEALTH

By creating your tree of life the wealth spirit will go to work and make you very wealthy. Your wealth is a measure of how fruitful you become in life; with your health being your greatest wealth. Wealth makes us fat, sleepy, arrogant, proud, and forget God. Therefore, love and obey the Words of God and be rich and happy; or love vanities and forget the Words and be poor and depressed.

Proverbs | 10:22 The blessing of the LORD, it maketh **rich**, and he addeth no sorrow with it.

Proverbs | 8:17 I **love** them that **love** me; and those that seek me early shall find me.

Proverbs | 8:18 **Riches** and honour are with me; yea, durable **riches** and righteousness.

Proverbs | 14:24 The crown of the wise is their riches: but the foolishness of fools is folly.

Proverbs|22:4 By humility and the fear of the LORD are **riches**, and honour, and life.

Ecclesiastes | 5:19 Every man also to whom God hath given **riches** and **wealth**, and hath given him power to eat thereof, and to take his portion, and to rejoice in his labour; this is **THE GIFT OF GOD**.

Proverbs | 13:22 A good man leaveth an inheritance to his children's children: and the **wealth** of the sinner is laid up for the just.

Deuteronomy | 8:18 But thou shalt remember the LORD thy God: for it is he that giveth thee power to get **wealth**, that he may establish his covenant which he sware unto thy fathers, as it is this day.

Deuteronomy | 8:19 And it shall be, if thou do at all forget the LORD thy God, and walk after other gods, and serve them, and worship them, I testify against you this day that **ye shall surely perish**.

Proverbs | 22:16 He that oppresseth the poor to increase his **riches**, and he that **giveth to the rich**, shall surely come to want.

Psalms | 62:10 Trust not in oppression, and become not vain in robbery: if **riches** increase, set not your heart upon them.

Proverbs | 11:4 **Riches** profit not in the day of wrath: but righteousness delivereth from death.

Proverbs | 11:28 He that trusteth in his **riches** shall fall: but the righteous shall flourish as a branch.

Mark 10:23 And Jesus looked round about, and saith unto his disciples, How hardly shall they that have **riches** enter into the kingdom of God!

Mark 10:24 And the disciples were ASTONISHED at his words. But Jesus answereth again, and saith unto them, Children, how hard is it for them that **trust in riches** to enter into the kingdom of God

Jeremiah 17:11 As the partridge sitteth on eggs, and hatcheth them not; so he that getteth **riches**, and **not by right**, shall leave them in the midst of his days, and at his end shall be a fool.

Proverbs | 28:6 Better is the poor that walketh in his uprightness, than he that is perverse in his ways, though he be **rich**.

Proverbs | 28:22 He that **hasteth to be rich** hath an evil eye, and considereth not that poverty shall come upon him.

JUDGEMENT

The Holy Ghost is constantly executing judgment; every one of us has to pay or be rewarded for our daily actions. To every action there is an opposite reaction. The seed you sow you will reap the fruits thereof. The Holy Ghost always manifest your thoughts and deeds to the world. The Father forgives; but the Holy Ghost does not forgive!

Proverbs 15:3 The eyes of the LORD are in every place, beholding the **evil** and the **good**.

Deuteronomy|32:4 He is the **Rock**, his work is perfect: for **ALL HIS WAYS ARE JUDGMENT**: a God of truth and without iniquity, just and right is he.

Psalms | 9:16 The LORD is known by the **judgment** which he executeth: the wicked is snared in the **work of his OWN hands**.

Galatians 6:7 Be not deceived; God is not mocked: for whatsoever a man **soweth**, that shall he also **reap**.

Revelation 19:2 For **true** and **righteous** are his **judgments**:

Job|19:29 Be ye afraid of the **SWORD**: for wrath bringeth the punishments of the **SWORD**, that ye may know there is a **judgment**.

Psalms | 1:6 For the LORD knoweth the way of the righteous: but the way of the ungodly shall perish.

Garnett | Lord, watch over our shoulders tonight and help us **live thy words** tomorrow... Let only **truth** come from my lips. Bless our souls, 'cause without you we can't make it.

Psalms | 9:17 The wicked shall be **TURNED INTO HELL**, and all the nations that forget God.

CHAPTER 5

HEAVENS SUCCESS PATH

If you want victory, greatness, wealth or glory for yourself and your nation then follow this path or covenant. It is rain and sun light for your tree of life, be fruitful and multiply.

Joshua 1:8 This book of the law shall not depart out of thy mouth; but thou shalt **meditate** therein day and night, that thou mayest observe to do according to all that is written therein: for then thou shalt make thy way **prosperous**, and then thou shalt have **good success**.

Joshua 1:7 Only be thou **strong** and very **courageous**, that thou mayest observe to do according to all the law, which Moses my servant commanded thee: turn not from it to the right hand or to the left, that thou mayest **prosper** withersoever thou goest.

Marley | Many a time I sit and wonder why; This race so - so very hard to run; Then I say to my soul: take **courage**, Battle to be won...

Deuteronomy 29:9 Keep therefore the words of this **covenant**, and do them, that ye may **prosper** in all that ye do.

Genesis 17:6 And I will make thee **exceeding fruitful**, and I will make nations of thee, and **kings** shall come out of thee.

GRACE

Grace is unmerited divine assistance given to man. Simple meaning it does not matter where you are in life with grace you are always accepted into God's success and prosperity plan; one day at a time.

Psalm | 84:11 For the LORD God is a sun and shield: the LORD will give grace and glory: no good thing will he withhold from them that walk uprightly.

Exodus | 33:13 Now therefore, I pray thee, if I have found **grace** in thy sight, show me now thy way, that I may know thee, that I may find **grace** in thy sight: and consider that this nation is thy people.

Marley | Hear the children cryin', but I know they cry not in vain. Now the times are changin'; love has come to bloom again. Smelling the air when spring comes by raindrops reminds us of youthful days.

Ezra|9:8 And now for a little space **grace** hath been shewed from the LORD our God, to leave us a remnant to escape, and to give us a nail in his holy place, that our God may **lighten our eyes**, and give us a little reviving in our bondage.

2 Corinthians | 8:9 For ye know the **grace** of our Lord Jesus Christ, that, though he was rich, yet for your sakes he became poor, that ye through his poverty might be rich.

Ephesians 2:8 For by **grace** are ye saved through faith; and that not of yourselves: it is the gift of God:

THOUGHTS & IMAGINATIONS

The process of thinking or the power to imagine and developed your creation or invention. Hope and plan for big things within your life. Find a quiet place try to vision what you want out of life. This is the seed of your future.

Proverbs | 16:3 Commit thy works unto the LORD, and thy thoughts shall be established.

1 Chronicles 28:9 And thou, Solomon my son, know thou the God of thy father, and serve him with a perfect heart and with a willing mind: for the LORD searcheth all hearts, and understandeth all the imaginations of the thoughts: if thou seek him, he will be found of thee; but if thou forsake him, he will cast thee off for ever.

Proverbs 23:7 For as he **thinketh** in his heart, so is he:

Genesis 11:6 And the LORD said, Behold, the **people is one**, and they have all **one language**; and this they begin to do: and now nothing will be restrained from them, which they have **imagined** to do.

Luke 11:2 And he said unto them, When ye pray, say, Our Father which art in heaven, Hallowed be

thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done, as in heaven, so in earth.

Marley | Over rocks and mountains the sheep are scattered all around. Over hills and valleys, they are everywhere to be found. But though we bear our burdens now, All afflictions got to end somehow:

Marley Life is one big road with lots of signs, yes! So when you riding through the ruts, don't you complicate your mind: Flee from hate, mischief and jealousy! Don't bury your **thoughts**; put your **dream** to reality, yeah!

HOPE & DESIRE

Hope is desire accompanied by expectation of belief in its fulfillment or success. Desire is the conscious impulse toward something that promises enjoyment or satisfaction in its attainment. Follow your dreams, love and passion...

Psalms | 146:5 Happy is he that hath the God of Jacob for his help, whose **hope** is in the LORD his God:

Psalms | 145:19 He will fulfil the **desire** of them that fear him: he also will hear their cry, and will save them.

Marley | We're the survivors, yes: the Black survivors! I tell you what: some people got everything; Some people got nothing; Some people got **hopes** and **dreams**; Some people got ways and means. Some people got no aim it seems! Proverbs | 18:1 Through **desire** a man, having separated himself, seeketh and intermeddleth with all wisdom.

Psalms | 10:17 LORD, thou hast heard the **desire** of the humble: thou wilt prepare their heart, thou wilt cause thine ear to hear:

2 Corinthians | 10:15 Not boasting of things without our measure, that is, of other men's labours; but having **hope**, when your **faith** is increased, that we shall be enlarged by you according to our rule abundantly,

Psalms|21:2 Thou hast given him his heart's **desire**, and hast not withholden the request of his lips. Selah.

Proverbs | 11:23 The **desire** of the righteous is only good: but the expectation of the wicked is wrath.

Proverbs | 13:19 The **desire** accomplished is sweet to the soul: but it is abomination to fools to depart from evil.

Proverbs | 13:12 **Hope** deferred maketh the heart sick: but when the **desire** cometh, it is **a tree of life**.

FAITH

Faith is fidelity to a firm belief in something that is yet to be proven. Most people relate to Faith only in the name of their religious denomination. However, Faith is the spirit behind our desires; by faith your seed will come to life. Hebrews | 11:1 Now **faith** is the substance of things hoped for, the evidence of things not seen.

Matthew|6:30 Wherefore, if God so clothe the grass of the field, which to day is, and to morrow is cast into the oven, shall he not much more clothe you, O ye of little faith?

Romans | 1:17 For therein is the righteousness of God revealed from **faith** to **faith**: as it is written, The just shall live by **faith**.

Matthew|21:20 And when the disciples saw it, they marvelled, saying, How soon is the fig tree withered away!

Matthew|21:21 Jesus answered and said unto them, Verily I say unto you, If ye have **faith**, and doubt not, ye shall not only do this which is done to the fig tree, but also if ye shall say unto this mountain, Be thou removed, and be thou cast into the sea; it shall be done.

Romans 10:17 So then **faith** cometh by hearing, and hearing by the word of God.

Marley | Baby, baby, we've got a date; Oh, baby, baby, don't you be late. Oh, baby! I'll meet you at your house at a quarter to eight. Oh, darlin', baby, baby, just you have some faith! I promise you, we're gonna rock it, baby; rock it, baby, tonight;

James 2:17 Even so faith, if it hath not works, is dead, being alone.

PRAYING & MEDITATION

This is a process of self-suggestion, a communication between the conscious mind and the subconscious mind. The subconscious mind is heaven's fertile ground in which all thoughts and knowledge are sown. Whatever is sown through praying and meditation, you will reap creativities to accomplish such task. Ask for what you want! Amen!

Psalms | 119:15 I will **meditate** in thy precepts, and have respect unto thy ways.

Joshua 1:8 This book of the law shall not depart out of thy mouth; but thou shalt **meditate** therein day and night, that thou mayest observe to do according to all that is written therein: for then thou shalt make thy way prosperous, and then thou shalt have good success.

Psalms | 1:1 Blessed is the man that walketh not in the counsel of the ungodly, nor standeth in the way of sinners, nor sitteth in the seat of the scornful.

Psalms|1:2 But his delight is in the law of the LORD; and in his law doth he **meditate** day and night.

Luciano Where there is life, then there's **hope** they say, so I know that they'll be a better day. All I gotta do is **hope**, and **trust and pray**, and I know that my God will lead the way.

Psalms | 1:3 And he shall be like **a tree** planted by the rivers of water, that bringeth forth his fruit in his season; his leaf also shall not wither; and whatsoever he doeth shall prosper.

Psalms | 119:14 I have rejoiced in the way of thy testimonies, as much as in all riches.

Romans | 1:9 For God is my witness, whom I serve with my spirit in the gospel of his Son, that without ceasing I make mention of you always in my prayers;

Romans | 1:10 Making request, if by any means now at length I might have a prosperous journey by the will of God to come unto you.

VISION

The special sense by which an immaterial object, promise, hope, desire or detailed creation is imagined. All created form is a manifestation of the spiritual. Write out the plan!

Proverbs 29:18 Where there is no **vision**, the people perish: but he that keepeth the law, happy is he.

Habakkuk|2:2 And the LORD answered me, and said, Write the **vision**, and make it plain upon tables, that he may run that readeth it.

Habakkuk|2:3 For the **vision** is yet for an appointed time, but at the end it shall speak, **and not lie**: though it tarry, wait for it; because it will surely come, it will not tarry.

2 Chronicles 26:5 And he sought God in the days of Zechariah, who had understanding in the **visions** of God: and as long as he sought the LORD, God made him to PROSPER.

Marley | So when you riding through the ruts, don't you complicate your mind: Flee from hate, mischief and jealousy! Don't bury your thoughts; put your vision to reality, yeah!

BELIEVING

A state of mind in which trust or confidence is placed in something. In reality, you do not believe in anything until you are actually practicing it. Practice makes perfect!

I Kings 10:7 Howbeit I **believed** not the words, until I came, and mine eyes had seen it: and, behold, the half was not told me: thy **wisdom and prosperity** exceedeth the fame which I heard.

Matthew|21:22 And all things, whatsoever ye shall ask in prayer, **believing**, ye shall receive.

Romans | 15:13 Now the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in **believing**, that ye may abound in hope, through the power of the Holy Ghost.

Marley | Sun is shining, the weather is sweet yeah. Make you wanna move, your dancing feet now. When the morning gather the rainbow. Want you to know, I'm a rainbow too. To the rescue, here I am. Want you to know y'all. Can you understand. Do you believe. Do you believe. Do you believe. Do you believe.

R Kelly| You showed me just how. How to **believe** in me. You moved that tree and tore that forest there for me.

R Kelly| You kept the **fire** burnin' You kept hope alive. And when my soul was fallin' You helped me to survive. You led the way. Encouraged me to take that leap of faith, yeah.

MEEK & HUMILITY

Meek is enduring injury and insults with patience and without resentment. Humility is a state of being humble by not being too proud, haughty, arrogant, or assertive. Be humble as the Lamb; opened to learn.

Psalms | 25:9 The **meek** will he guide in judgment: and the **meek** will he teach his way.

Proverbs 29:23 A man's pride shall bring him low: but honour shall uphold the **humble** in spirit.

Proverbs 22:4 By **humility** and the fear of the LORD are riches, and honour, and life.

Matthew|5:5 Blessed are the **meek**: for they shall inherit the earth.

Buju I've been travelling all morning. With such a heavy load. Now it's noon and I cannot afford. To put down this burden alongside the road. I've got to hold it, got to humble myself. Like a child. Upon my face I've the got to put on a smile. Make up my mind just to walk more miles. Because I know that it's not an easy road...

Matthew|18:4 Whosoever therefore shall **humble** himself as this little child, the same is greatest in the kingdom of heaven.

James 4:6 But he giveth more grace. Wherefore he saith, God resisteth the proud, but giveth grace unto the **humble**.

Proverbs | 18:12 Before destruction the heart of man is haughty, and before honour is **humility**.

COUNSEL & INSTRUCTION

Counsel is advice given as a result of consultation. Instruction is an outline or manual of information or advice. Always get advice from someone who has been down the path you want to travel; you have to be able to sort through the noise and confusion of society. Find a mentor, an elder or a good book.

Proverbs | 11:14 Where no **counsel** is, the people fall: but in the multitude of counsellors there is safety.

Marley| When the hurt is strong. And everything you do is wrong. You need someone to comfort you. Well, listen baby, I'll come first to you, so Try me...

Proverbs | 15:22 Without counsel PURPOSES are disappointed: but in the multitude of counsellors they are established.

Proverbs | 19:20 Hear **counsel**, and receive **instruction**, that thou mayest be wise in thy latter end.

Proverbs | 15:32 He that refuseth **instruction** despiseth his own soul: but he that heareth reproof getteth understanding.

Proverbs | 13:18 Poverty and shame shall be to him that refuseth **instruction**: but he that regardeth reproof shall be honoured.

Proverbs | 19:21 There are many devices in a man's heart; nevertheless the **counsel** of the LORD, that shall stand.

Proverbs 23:12 Apply thine heart unto **instruction**, and thine ears to the words of **knowledge**.

WISDOM & UNDERSTANDING

Acquiring wisdom, knowledge and understanding is the most import steps on the path of success. For instance, you cannot create successful business if you do not have the knowledge necessary for your business. Cyberspace has given you the ability to easily acquire knowledge; you have to prepare yourself to compete globally. Seek the Papa.

Proverbs | 4:5 Get wisdom, get understanding: forget it not neither decline from the words of my mouth.

Proverbs|4:6 Forsake her not, and she shall preserve thee: **love** her, and she shall keep thee.

Proverbs | 4:7 **Wisdom is the principal thing**; therefore get wisdom: and with all thy getting get **understanding**.

Jamaicans | **Knowledge** sends us Heavenly Father grant true **wisdom** from above.

Proverbs 3:13 Happy is the man that findeth wisdom, and the man that getteth understanding.

Proverbs | 3:14 For the merchandise of it is better than the merchandise of silver, and the gain thereof than fine gold.

Proverbs | 3:15 She is more precious than rubies: and all the things thou canst desire are not to be compared unto her.

Proverbs 3:16 **Length of days** is in her right hand; and in her left hand **riches** and **honour**.

Proverbs | 3:17 Her ways are ways of pleasantness, and all her paths are peace.

Proverbs | 3:18 She is a **tree of life** to them that lay hold upon her: and happy is every one that retaineth her.

1 Chronicles 22:12 Only the LORD give thee wisdom and understanding, and give thee charge concerning [My Nation], that thou mayest keep the law of the LORD thy God.

1 Chronicles 22:13 Then shalt thou prosper,

Marley | **Wisdom** is better than silver and gold - Oh, where there's a will, There's always a way. Where there's a will, There's always a way...

Proverbs | 2:10 When **wisdom** entereth into thine heart, and **knowledge** is pleasant unto thy soul;

Proverbs|2:11 Discretion shall preserve thee, understanding shall keep thee:

Proverbs|24:3 Through wisdom is an house builded; and by understanding it is established:

Proverbs | 24:4 And by **knowledge** shall the chambers be filled with **all precious and pleasant** riches.

Proverbs|21:16 The man that wandereth out of the way of **understanding** shall remain in the congregation of the **dead**.

Psalms | 147:5 Great is our Lord, and of great power: his understanding is infinite.

FEAR NOT & DOUBT NOT

Fear is an unpleasant often strong emotion caused by anticipation or awareness of danger. Doubt is uncertainty of belief or opinion that often interferes with decision making. These are reasons why people fail to succeed in life, but action cures fear and doubt paralysis. Find the willpower.

Deuteronomy 1:21 Behold, the LORD thy God hath set the land before thee: go up and possess it, as the

LORD God of thy fathers hath said unto thee; **fear not**, neither be discouraged.

Genesis 15:1 After these things the word of the LORD came unto Abram in a vision, saying, **Fear not**, Abram: I am thy shield, and thy exceeding great reward.

Genesis 26:24 And the LORD appeared unto him the same night, and said, I am the God of Abraham thy father: **fear not**, for I am with thee, and will bless thee, and multiply thy seed for my servant Abraham's sake.

Marley My **fear** is my only courage. So I've got to push on thru.

Isaiah|41:13 For I the LORD thy God will hold thy right hand, saying unto thee, **Fear not**; I will help thee.

Matthew|21:21 Jesus answered and said unto them, Verily I say unto you, If ye have faith, and **doubt not**, ye shall not only do this which is done to the fig tree, but also if ye shall say unto this mountain, Be thou removed, and be thou cast into the sea; it shall be done.

LABOUR

It will take hard work and endurance to create your success. Striving for success without hard work is like trying to harvest where you have not planted. Just start where you at, with what you have. Sow and nurture your seeds!

Psalms | 126:5 They that **sow** in tears shall reap in joy.

Ecclesiastes | 11:4 He that observeth the wind shall not **sow**; and he that regardeth the clouds shall not reap.

Psalm 128:2 For thou shalt eat the **labour** of thine hands: happy shalt thou be, and it shall be well with thee.

Ecclesiastes 3:13 And also that every man should eat and drink, and enjoy the good of all his **labour**, it is the gift of God.

Lamentations 3:64 Render unto them a recompense, O LORD, according to the **work** of their hands.

Clason | Increase thy Ability to Earn - cultivate thy own powers, study and become wiser, become more skillful.

Clason | Start thy purse to fattening - save the first 10% of income, spend only 90%.

Clason | Control thy expenditures - make a budget for bare necessities not spending more than 90% of income.

Clason | Make thy Gold Multiply - put savings to laboring that it may reproduce its kind.

Clason | Guard thy treasure from loss - guard thy treasure from loss by investing only where thy principal is safe.

Clason | Make of thy dwelling a Profitable Investment - own your own home.

Clason | Insure a Future Income - provide in advance for the needs of thy growing age and the protection of thy family.

Marley | We're jammin', jammin', And I hope you like jammin', too. Ain't no rules, ain't no vow, we can do it anyhow: I'n'I will see you through, 'Cos everyday we pay the price with a little sacrifice, Jammin' till the jam is through.

James 2:18 Yea, a man may say, Thou hast faith, and I have works: show me thy faith without thy works, and I will show thee my faith by my works.

James 2:26 For as the body without the spirit is dead, so faith without **works** is dead also.

TRIAL & TRIBULATIONS

This is the fire and hardship that you will experience along the path of success and prosperity. You have to be strong, patience and endure till your creation is manifested. Learn from your errors. Mama's love is always there no matter how many times you fall, keep trying. No pain, no gain!

1 Peter | 4:12 Beloved, think it not strange concerning the **fiery trial** which is to try you, as though some strange thing happened unto you:

John|16:33 These things I have spoken unto you, that in me ye might have peace. In the world ye

shall have **tribulation**: but be of good cheer; I have overcome the world.

Buju| It's not an easy road. Many see the glamour and the glitter. And think it's a bed of rose. Who feels it knows. Lord help me sustain these blows.

Buju From the minute of birth you enter this earth. Obstacles in your way to overcome first. Throughout everyday they seem to get worse. Oh my God cast away this curse.

Capleton | Watch how you flex and how you program cause a nuff obstacle ina the way.

Romans|5:3 And not only so, but we glory in **tribulations** also: knowing that **tribulation** worketh **patience**;

Romans | 5:4 And patience, experience; and experience, hope:

Romans 8:25 But if we hope for that we see not, then do we with **patience** wait for it.

John 16:21 A woman when she is in travail hath sorrow, because her hour is come: but as soon as she is delivered of the child, she remembereth no more the anguish, for joy that a man is born into the world.

1 Peter | 1:7 That the **trial** of your **faith**, being much more precious than of gold that perisheth, though it be tried with **fire**, might be found unto praise and honour and glory at the appearing of [JAH]:

Psalms | 66:12 Thou hast caused men to ride over our heads; we went through **fire** and through water: but thou broughtest us out into **a wealthy place**.

COMMITMENT & STRENGTH

Commitment is an agreement or obligation to perform a task to its completion. Strength is the quantity or state of being strong with the capacity for exertion and endurance.

2 Samuel | 22:33 God is my **strength** and **power**: And he maketh my way perfect.

R Kelly| There is **strength** deep inside me that I never knew I had. There's a **fire** within burnin' **bright**. There is a **love** inside of me that I never thought I'd feel. Until the day you came into my life, yeah.

Psalms | 37:5 **Commit** thy way unto the LORD; trust also in him; and he shall bring it to pass.

Proverbs 16:3 Commit thy works unto the LORD, and thy thoughts shall be established.

2 Samuel | 22:34 He maketh my feet like hinds' feet: and setteth me upon my **high places**.

Psalms | 31:24 Be of good courage, and he shall strengthen your heart, all ye that hope in the LORD.

Marley | These are the words Of my master, tellin' me that. No weak heart. Shall prosper.

Psalms | 31:4 Pull me out of the net that they have laid privily for me: for thou art my **strength**.

Psalms | 46:1 God is our refuge and **strength**, a very present help in trouble.

Proverbs | 8:14 Counsel is mine, and sound wisdom: I am understanding; I have **strength**.

Proverbs 24:5 A wise man is strong; yea, a man of **knowledge** increaseth **strength**.

PERSERVERANCE

Perseverance is to persist in an enterprise, or undertaking in spite of counter influences, opposition, or discouragement. You have to stick with your creation to the end no matter how slow it may be progressing. Diamonds are not made overnight, and not without great heat and pressure.

Job|14:7 For there is hope of a tree, if it be cut down, that it will sprout again, and that the tender branch thereof **will not cease**.

Galatians|6:9 And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we **faint** not.

Marley | Them a-go tired to see we face. Oh yeah! Me say them can't get we out of the race; Oh, man, it's just a big disgrace. The way you draw bad cyard, draw bad cyard; Proverbs 10:4 He becometh poor that dealeth with a slack hand: but the hand of the **diligent** maketh rich.

Proverbs | 13:4 The soul of the sluggard desireth, and hath nothing: but the soul of the **diligent** shall be made fat.

R Kelly| Wars, walls, tumble and falls. Time, change, clouds and rain. Through it all, I will stand. Come what may, um hmm. Throw in the towel, not today. 'cause where there's a will. There's a way, whoa.

R Kelly| I'm gonna hold. Hold on, hold on, hold on. I'm gonna hold. Hold on, hold on, hold on. Until the finish. I'll be strong.

TEAMWORK

Teamwork is defined as a joint action by a group of people, in which each person subordinates his or her individual interests and opinions to the unity and efficiency of the group; a must for family and business prosperity. Practice **inter-dependency** for your greatest achievements!

Ecclesiastes | 4:9 Two are better than one; because they have a good reward for their labour.

Ecclesiastes 4:10 For if they fall, the one will lift up his fellow: but woe to him that is alone when he falleth; for he hath not another to help him up.

Marley | How good and how pleasant it would be before God and man, yea-eah! - To see the unification of all [My People], yeah! - As it's been said a'ready, let it be done, yeah! We are the children of the Rastaman; We are the children of the Iyaman.

Marley | So-o, [My Nation] unite: 'Cause the children wanna come home. [My Nation] unite: 'Cause we're moving right out of Babylon, yea, And we're grooving to our Father's land, yea-ea.

Ecclesiastes | 4:12 And if one prevail against him, two shall withstand him; and a threefold cord is not quickly broken.

Beenie Man | It just like di 4 elements of life yuh know. Earth wind water and fire and none caan work without di other yuh know. But yuh see some man seh dat dem fi run di businesss... Dem a talk bout more fire, mi a talk bout more prayer. We pray for water mek it wash down bag-a-walla...

Psalms 133:1 Behold, how good and how pleasant it is for brethren to dwell together in unity!

CHARITY

Charity is generosity and helpfulness towards the poor, the needy, and the suffering; share the fruits. This is a pathway to greatness, honor and glory. Give a man a fish, he will eat for a day; teach him how to fish and he will eat forever. Warning, the man who only waits on charity handouts will remain poor and easily taken into captivity.

Proverbs | 28:27 He that giveth unto the poor shall not lack: but he that hideth his eyes shall have many a curse.

1 Corinthians | 13:13 And now abideth faith, hope, charity, these three; but the greatest of these is charity.

I Corinthians | 13:2 And though I have the gift of prophecy, and understand all mysteries, and all knowledge; and though I have all faith, so that I could remove mountains, and have not charity, I am nothing.

Wailers | Be not selfish in your doings: Pass it on. Help your brothers in their needs: Pass it on. Live for yourself and you will live in vain; Live for others, you will live again.

Jamaicans | Strengthen us the weak to cherish.

1 Corinthians | 9:19 For though I be free from all men, yet have I made myself servant unto all, that I might gain the more.

Mark 10:25 It is easier for a camel to go through the eye of a needle, than for a rich man to enter into the kingdom of God.

Mark 10:26 And they were ASTONISHED out of measure, saying among themselves, **Who then can be saved**?

Mark | 10:24 Jesus answereth again, and saith unto them, Children, how hard is it for them that **trust in riches** to enter into the kingdom of God.

1 Corinthians 8:1 Now as touching things offered unto idols, we know that we all have knowledge. Knowledge puffeth up, but charity EDIFIETH.

Mark 10:44 And whosoever of you will be the chiefest, shall be servant of all.

2 Peter | 1:7 And to godliness brotherly kindness; and to brotherly kindness **charity**.

Marley | Love to see when ya move in the rhythm; I love to see, when you're dancin' from within! It gives great joy to feel such sweet togetherness, Everyone doin' and they're doing their best. Huh, it remind I of the days in Jericho. When we troddin' down Jericho walls:

CHAPTER 6

CURSED PATH OF LIFE

If you are guilty or associated with any of the following then you are on the cursed path of life. Nothing you do will prosper in life. These will kill your tree of life.

Psalms | 37:22 For such as be blessed of him shall inherit the earth; and they that be **cursed** of him shall be **cut off**.

Job|24:24 They are exalted for a little while, but are gone and brought low; they are taken out of the way as all other, and **cut off** as the tops of the ears of corn.

Numbers | 15:31 Because he hath despised the word of the LORD, and hath broken his commandment, that soul shall utterly be **cut off**; his iniquity shall be upon him.

Galatians | 4:8 Howbeit then, when ye knew not God, ye did service unto them which by nature are <u>no</u> gods.

Galatians | 4:9 But now, after that ye have known God, or rather are known of God, how turn ye again to the weak and beggarly **elements**, whereunto ye desire again to <u>be in bondage</u>?

DECEIT

The practice of deceiving; concealment or distortion of the truth for the purpose of misleading; oppressing; cheating:

Psalm|101:7 He that worketh **deceit** shall not dwell within my house: he that telleth **lies** shall not tarry in my sight.

Matthew 13:22 He also that received seed among the thorns is he that **heareth** the word; and the care of this world, and the **deceitfulness** of riches, choke the word, and he becometh unfruitful.

2 Corinthians 11:13 For such are false apostles, **deceitful** workers, transforming themselves into the apostles of Christ.

2 Corinthians 11:14 And no marvel; for Satan himself is transformed into an angel of light

Jeremiah | 14:14 Then the LORD said unto me, The prophets prophesy lies in my name: I sent them not, neither have I commanded them, neither spake unto them: they prophesy unto you a **false vision** and divination, and a <u>thing of nought</u>, and the **deceit** of their heart.

Ezekiel\13:9 And mine hand shall be upon the prophets that **see vanity**, and that **divine lies**:

2 Corinthians | 4:2 Renounced the **hidden** things of dishonesty, not walking in **craftiness**, nor handling the word of God **deceitfully**; but by manifestation of the truth commending ourselves to every man's conscience in the sight of God.

INIQUITIES

All wicked and evil actions are considered to be iniquities.

Job|34:22 There is no darkness, nor shadow of death, where the workers of **iniquity** may hide themselves.

Job|4:8 Even as I have seen, they that plow iniquity, and sow wickedness, reap the same.

1 Samuel | 3:13 For I have told him that I will judge his house for ever for the **iniquity** which he knoweth; because his sons made themselves vile, and he restrained them not.

Job|15:16 How much more abominable and filthy is man, which drinketh **iniquity** like water?

Job|20:27 The heaven shall reveal his **iniquity**; and the earth shall rise up against him.

Psalms | 37:1 Fret not thyself because of evildoers, neither be thou envious against the workers of iniquity.

Psalms | 37:2 For they shall soon be cut down like the grass, and wither as the green herb.

Proverbs 21:15 It is joy to the just to do judgment: but destruction shall be to the workers of **iniquity**.

Ezekiel | 9:9 Then said he unto me, The **iniquity** of the house of [My Nation] and Judah is exceeding great, and the land is full of blood, and the city full

of perverseness: for they say, The LORD hath forsaken the earth, and the LORD seeth not.

CONFUSION

To be disturb in mind and purpose. If you can't find your purpose in life, your life will be vain and you will remain amongst the spiritually dead.

Psalms | 71:1 In thee, O LORD, do I put my trust: let me never be put to **confusion**.

Psalms|71:2 Deliver me in thy righteousness, and cause me to escape: incline thine ear unto me, and save me.

Jeremiah|3:25 We lie down in our shame, and our **confusion** covereth us: for we have sinned against the LORD our God, we and our fathers, from our youth even unto this day, and have not obeyed the voice of the LORD our God.

Marley | Saw it in the beginning. So shall it be in this iwa. And they fallen in **confusion**. Well a just a step from Babel Tower.

CORRUPTION

In philosophical or moral discussions, corruption is spiritual or moral impurity, decay, decomposition, or deviation from an ideal or the truth. Isaiah|1:4 Woe to the sinful nation, a people whose guilt is great, a brood of evildoers, children given to corruption! They have forsaken the LORD; they have spurned the Holy One of [My Nation] and turned their backs on him.

Galatians 6:8 For he that soweth to his **flesh** shall of the **flesh** reap **corruption**; but he that soweth to the **Spirit** shall of the **Spirit** reap life everlasting.

2 Corinthians | 11:3 But I fear, lest by any means, as the **serpent** beguiled Eve through his subtilty, so your **minds** should be **corrupted** from the simplicity that is in [JAH].

Sizzla| The Rastaman say clean up yuh heart and come. Yow, yuh cannot make corruption when ah dat Rasta bun.

Psalms | 16:10 For thou wilt not leave my **soul** in **hell**; neither wilt thou suffer thine Holy One to see **corruption**.

FORNICATORS

Basically, these are the people who go whoring after the flesh or ways and things of another nation, ignoring the spirit or what God has given them; killing their offspring.

Ezekiel\16:26 Thou hast also committed **fornication** with the [Enemy] thy neighbours, **great of FLESH**; and hast increased thy whoredoms, to provoke me to anger.

Ezekiel 16:28 Thou hast played the **whore** also with [Other Nations], because thou wast unsatiable; yea, thou hast played the **harlot** with them, and yet couldest not be satisfied.

Ezekiel 16:16 And of thy garments thou didst take, and deckedst thy high places with **divers colours**, and playedst the **harlot** thereupon: the like things shall not come, neither shall it be so.

Jude 1:7 Even as Sodom and Gomorrah, and the cities about them in like manner, giving themselves over to **fornication**, and going after strange **flesh**, are set forth for an example, suffering the vengeance of eternal **fire**.

Marley A pimpers paradise, that's all she was. A pimpers paradise, I'm sorry for the victim now. A pimpers paradise, soon their heads, soon their. Soon their very heads will bow. Pimpers paradise, don't loose track of yourself oh no!

Galatians | 5:16 This I say then, Walk in the **Spirit**, and ye shall not fulfil the **lust** of the **flesh**.

1 Corinthians | 10:8 Neither let us commit fornication, as some of them committed, and fell in one day three and twenty thousand.

BORROWING

This is receiving with the implied or expressed intention of returning the same plus interest. Most credit systems are traps enslaving and oppressing the ignorant.

Proverbs 22:7 The rich ruleth over the poor, and the **borrower** is servant to the lender.

Deuteronomy 15:6 For the LORD thy God blesseth thee, as he promised thee: and thou shalt lend unto many nations, but thou **shalt not borrow**; and thou shalt reign over many nations, but they shall not reign over thee.

Deuteronomy | 28:12 The LORD shall open unto thee his good treasure, the heaven to give the rain unto thy land in his season, and to bless all the work of thine hand: and thou shalt lend unto many nations, and thou shalt **not borrow**.

Romans | 13:8 **Owe no man any thing**, but to **love** one another: for he that loveth another hath fulfilled the law.

CAPTIVITY

Born or taken and held under the control of another but having the appearance of independence. Also, know that financial independence is a must for true freedom.

Marley | Ev'rytime I hear the crack of a whip, My blood runs cold. I remember on the slave ship, How they brutalize the very souls. Today they say that we are free, Only to be chained in poverty. Good God, I think it's illiteracy; It's only a machine that makes money.

2 Chronicles 29:9 For, lo, our fathers have fallen by the **sword**, and our sons and our daughters and our wives are in **captivity** for this.

Ezra|9:7 Since the days of our fathers have we been in a great trespass unto this day; and for our **iniquities** have we, our **kings**, and our **priests**, been delivered into the hand of the kings of the lands, to the **sword**, to **captivity**, and to a **spoil**, and to **confusion** of face, as it is this day.

Isaiah|5:13 Therefore my people are gone into **captivity**, because they have no **knowledge**: and their honourable men are famished, and their multitude dried up with thirst.

Deuteronomy | 28:41 Thou shalt beget sons and daughters, but thou shalt not enjoy them; for they shall go into **captivity**.

Marley | Emancipate yourself from mental slavery. None but ourselves can free our minds. Oh, have no fear for atomic energy. Cause none of them can stop the time. How long shall they kill our prophets. While we stand aside and look. Oh, some say its just a part of it. We've got to fulfill the book. Wont you help to sing. Another song of freedom man. Cause all I ever had, redemption songs.

FOOL

One who is lacking in judgment and prudence. They spend their time idly, aimlessly, thoughtlessly, and ignorantly. There is a thin line between schooling and fooling, reproof. Proverbs | 12:15 The way of a **fool** is right in his own eyes: but he that hearkeneth unto counsel is wise.

Psalms | 14:1 The **fool** hath said in his heart, There is no God. They are **corrupt**, they have done abominable works, there is none that doeth good.

Proverbs 10:23 It is as sport to a **fool** to do mischief: but a man of understanding hath wisdom.

Proverbs | 14:16 A wise man feareth, and departeth from evil: but the **fool** rageth, and is confident.

Proverbs|23:9 Speak not in the ears of a **fool**: for he will despise the wisdom of thy words.

Proverbs 24:7 Wisdom is too high for a **fool**: he openeth not his mouth in the gate.

Proverbs | 13:20 He that walketh with wise men shall be wise: but a companion of **fools** shall be destroyed.

Proverbs | 14:24 The crown of the wise is their riches: but the foolishness of fools is folly.

Matthew|23:17 Ye **fools** and **blind**: for whether is greater, **the gold**, or **THE TEMPLE** that sanctifieth the **the gold**?

LAZY

The lazy is someone who is disinclined to any activity, or afraid of work.

Proverbs 21:25 The desire of the **slothful** killeth him; for his hands refuse to labour.

Proverbs | 19:15 **Slothfulness** casteth into a deep **sleep**; and an **idle** soul shall suffer hunger.

Proverbs | 6:9 How long wilt thou sleep, O sluggard? when wilt thou arise out of thy sleep?

Marley | Wake up and... Wake up and live! Rise ye mighty people, ye-ah! There's work to be done, So let's do it-a little by little: Rise from your sleepless slumber! Yes, yeah!

Proverbs | 13:4 The soul of the **sluggard** desireth, and hath nothing: but the soul of the diligent shall be made fat.

Proverbs 20:4 The **sluggard** will not plow by reason of the cold; therefore shall he beg in harvest, and have nothing.

Proverbs | 12:27 The **slothful** man roasteth not that which he took in hunting: but the substance of a diligent man is precious.

Proverbs 18:9 He also that is **slothful** in his work is brother to him that is a great waster.

Garnett | Skylarking, skylarking, that's what most youth are doing today Get a little work and earn your bread honestly.

Hebrews 6:11 And we desire that every one of you do show the same diligence to the full assurance of hope unto the end:

Hebrews 6:12 That ye be not **slothful**, but followers of them who through faith and patience inherit the promises.

DESOLATION

To be deprived of inhabitants, to lie waste or to make wretched. The perfect examples of such places are the slums of the world.

Jeremiah | 12:10 Many PASTORS have destroyed my vineyard, they have trodden my portion under foot, they have made my pleasant portion a **desolate** wilderness.

Deuteronomy 9:24 Thou shalt not sow thy vineyard with divers seeds: lest the fruit of thy seed which thou hast sown, and the fruit of thy vineyard, be defiled.

Isaiah|1:7 Your country is **desolate**, your cities are **burned with fire**: your land, strangers devour it in your presence, and it is **desolate**, as overthrown by strangers.

Psalms | 109:10 Let his children be continually vagabonds, and beg: let them seek their bread also out of their **desolate** places.

Marley | Oh-y, my head, In **desolate** places we'll find our bread, And everyone see what's taking place, oh-oo-wo! - Another page in history. We come from Trench Town.

Isaiah|6:11 Then said I, Lord, how long? And he answered, Until the cities be wasted without inhabitant, and the houses without man, and the land be utterly **desolate**,

Isaiah|59:10 We grope for the wall like the blind, and we grope as if we had no eyes: we stumble at noon day as in the night; we are in **desolate** places as **dead** men.

Leviticus | 26:33 And I will **scatter** you among the heathen, and will draw out a **sword** after you: and your land shall be **desolate**, and your cities waste.

Ezekiel|33:29 Then shall they know that I am the LORD, when I have laid the land most **desolate** because of all their abominations which they have committed.

Micah|6:13 Therefore also will I make thee sick in smiting thee, in making thee **desolate** because of thy sins.

SHAME

A painful emotion caused by consciousness of guilt, shortcoming, or disgraced. Feeling inferior, inadequate, or embarrassed.

Psalm 31:1 In thee, O LORD, do I put my trust; let me never be **ashamed**: deliver me in thy righteousness.

Psalm|25:2 O my God, I trust in thee: let me not be ashamed, let not mine enemies triumph over me.

Ezra|9:6 And said, O my God, I am **ashamed** and blush to lift up my face to thee, my God: for our iniquities are increased over our head, and our trespass is grown up unto the heavens.

Psalm|25:3 Yea, let none that wait on thee be **ashamed**: let them be **ashamed** which transgress without cause.

Psalm|25:20 O keep my soul, and deliver me: let me not be **ashamed**; for I put my trust in thee.

Psalm 35:26 Let them be **ashamed** and brought to **confusion** together that rejoice at mine hurt: let them be clothed with **shame** and dishonour that magnify themselves against me.

Psalm|40:14 Let them be **ashamed** and confounded together that seek after my soul to destroy it; let them be driven backward and put to **shame** that wish me evil.

Psalm | 70:2 Let them be **ashamed** and confounded that seek after my soul: let them be turned backward, and put to **confusion**, that desire my hurt.

Proverbs | 12:4 A virtuous woman is a crown to her husband: but she that maketh ashamed is as rottenness in his bones.

Isaiah|42:17 They shall be turned back, they shall be greatly **ashamed**, that trust in graven images, that say to the molten images, Ye are our gods.,

2 Timothy 1:8 Be not thou therefore **ashamed** of the testimony of our Lord, nor of me his prisoner: but be thou partaker of the afflictions of the gospel according to the power of God;

Joel|2:27 And ye shall know that I am in the midst of [My Nation], and that I am the LORD your God, and none else: and my people shall never be **ashamed**.

Jeremiah 8:9 The wise men are **ashamed**, they are dismayed and taken: lo, they have rejected the word of the LORD; and what wisdom is in them?

Jeremiah|3:3 Therefore the showers have been withholden, and there hath been no latter rain; and thou hadst **a whore's forehead**, thou refusedst to be **ashamed**.

Marley| Propaganda spreading over my name; Say you wanna bring another life to **shame**. Oh, man, you just a-playing a game; And then you draw bad cvard;

Isaiah 45:17 But [My Nation] shall be saved in the LORD with an everlasting salvation: ye shall not be **ashamed** nor confounded world without end.

CHAPTER 7

BLESSED PATH OF LIFE

If you want to be blessed and get rich then you and your nation have to walk in the ways of God, else you will be cut off from his blessings. This is fertilizer for your tree of life.

Psalms | 119:2 **Blessed** are they that keep his testimonies, and that seek him with the whole heart.

Psalms | 119:1 **Blessed** are the **undefiled** in the way, who walk in the law of the LORD.

R Kelly I can feel the penetration, of a **strong wind** moving me. I can feel the elevation, of an **angel** lifting me, Cause i know where this road leads to and therefore I will rise. I know this dream will come true, an I will soar the sky.

Psalms | 119:3 They also do no iniquity: they walk in his ways.

SINCERITY

Sincerity is the virtue of one who speaks and acts truly about his or her own feelings, thoughts, and desires.

2 Corinthians|2:17 For we are not as many, which **corrupt** the word of God: but as of **sincerity**, but as of God, in the sight of God speak we in [JAH].

1 Peters | 2:2 As newborn babes, desire <u>the sincere</u> <u>milk</u> of THE WORD, that ye may grow thereby:

Joshua|24:14 Now therefore fear the LORD, and serve him in **sincerity** and in **truth**: and put away the gods which your fathers served on the other side of the flood, and in [The Nations]; and serve ye the LORD.

2 Corinthians | 1:12 For our rejoicing is this, the testimony of our conscience, that in simplicity and godly **sincerity**, not with **fleshly** wisdom, but by the grace of God, we have had our conversation in the world, and more abundantly to you-ward.

RIGHTEOUSNESS

Before anything can be established or stand upright it has to be balanced and in harmony with the cycles of life; just like riding a bicycle. Destruction comes when it loses balance or out of harmony. Therefore you need to practice balance and harmony for a successful and prosperous cycling through life. This requires lots of wisdom and discretion since all is relative.

Job|8:6 If thou wert pure and **upright**; surely now he would **awake** for thee, and make the habitation of thy righteousness PROSPEROUS.

Psalms | 37:18 The LORD knoweth the days of the **upright**: and their inheritance shall be for ever.

Psalms | 97:11 Light is sown for the righteous, and gladness for the **upright** in heart.

Psalms | 112:2 His seed shall be mighty upon earth: the generation of the **upright** shall be blessed.

Proverbs | 14:11 The house of the wicked shall be overthrown: but the tabernacle of the **upright** shall flourish.

Proverbs | 11:1 A false **balance** is abomination to the LORD: but a just weight is his delight.

Psalms | 112:5 A good man showeth favour, and lendeth: he will guide his affairs with discretion.

Proverbs|2:11 **Discretion** shall preserve thee, understanding shall keep thee:

Proverbs|3:21 My son, let not them depart from thine eyes: keep sound wisdom and discretion:

HONESTY

Honest is adherence to the facts or fairness and straightforwardness of conduct.

Romans | 13:13 Let us walk honestly, as in the day; not in rioting and drunkenness, not in chambering and wantonness, not in strife and envying.

2 Corinthians 8:21 Providing for **honest** things, not only in the sight of the Lord, but also in the sight of men.

Luke | 8:15 But that on the good ground are they, which in an **honest** and good heart, having heard

the word, keep it, and bring forth fruit with patience.

Romans | 12:17 Recompense to no man evil for evil. Provide things **honest** in the sight of all men.

TRUST

Trust is assured reliance on the character, ability, strength, and truth of someone or something.

Psalms | 7:1 O LORD my God, in thee do I put my trust: save me from all them that persecute me, and deliver me:

Psalms | 37:3 **Trust** in the LORD, and do good; so shalt thou dwell in the land, and verily thou shalt be fed.

Psalms | 118:8 It is better to **trust** in the LORD than to put confidence in man.

Psalms | 118:9 It is better to **trust** in the LORD than to put confidence in princes.

Marley | Man to man is so unjust, children. You don't know who to **trust**. Your worst enemy could be your best friend. And your best friend your worst enemy.

Psalms|37:5 Commit thy way unto the LORD; trust also in him; and he shall bring it to pass.

Psalms | 115:11 Ye that fear the LORD, **trust** in the LORD: he is their help and their shield.

Psalms | 125:1 They that **trust** in the LORD shall be as mount Zion, which cannot be removed, but abideth for ever.

Proverbs | 28:25 He that is of a proud heart stirreth up strife: but he that putteth his **trust** in the LORD shall be made fat.

RESPECT

Respect is to consider worthy of high regard. Always show respect to the father above and your elders. Give respect to the world and the world will return respect to you!

Psalms | 74:20 Have **respect** unto the covenant: for the dark places of the earth are full of the habitations of cruelty.

Jamaicans | Teach us true **respect** for all, Stir response to duty's call.

Psalms | 119:15 I will meditate in thy precepts, and have **respect** unto thy ways.

Marley | Some they say see them walking up the street; They say we're going wrong to all the people we meet; But-a we won't worry, we won't shed no tears: We found a way to cast away the fears, We'll be forever loving Jah.

Psalms | 119:16 I will delight myself in thy statutes: I will not forget thy word.

Psalms|119:117 Hold thou me up, and I shall be safe: and I will have **respect** unto thy statutes continually.

OBEDIENCE

Obedience is the act of being submissive to restraint or command of authority.

Hebrews 13:17 **Obey** them that have the **rule over you**, and submit yourselves: for they watch for your souls, as they that must give account, that they may do it with joy, and not with grief: for that is unprofitable for you.

Jeremiah | 7:23 But this thing commanded I them, saying, **Obey** my voice, and I will be your God, and ye shall be my people: and walk ye in all the ways that I have commanded you, that it may be well unto you.

Job|36:11 If they **obey** and serve him, they shall spend their days in PROSPERIY, and their years in PLEASURES.

Job|36:12 But if they **obey not**, they shall perish by **the sword**, and they shall **die without knowledge**.

Ephesians 6:1 Children, **obey** your parents in the Lord: for this is right.

Jeremiah | 12:17 But if they will not **obey**, I will utterly pluck up and destroy that nation, saith the LORD.

INTEGRITY

Integrity is a firm adherence to a code of moral or artistic values and conduct.

Psalms|7:8 The LORD shall judge the people: judge me, O LORD, according to my righteousness, and according to mine **integrity** that is in me.

Psalms | 25:21 Let **integrity** and uprightness preserve me; for I wait on thee.

Proverbs | 11:3 The **integrity** of the upright shall guide them: but the perverseness of transgressors shall destroy them.

Proverbs 19:1 Better is the poor that walketh in his integrity, than he that is perverse in his lips, and is a fool.

Proverbs 20:7 The just man walketh in his integrity: his children are blessed after him.

CONSCIENCE

The sense of moral goodness or blameworthiness of one's own conduct, intentions, or character together with a feeling of obligation to do right or be good.

2 Timothy|1:3 I thank God, whom I serve from my forefathers with pure **conscience**, that without ceasing I have remembrance of thee in my prayers night and day;

Acts 24:16 And herein do I exercise myself, to have always a **conscience** void of offence toward God, and toward men.

1 Timothy | 1:5 Now the end of the commandment is charity out of a pure heart, and of a good **conscience**, and of faith unfeigned:

Hebrews 10:22 Let us draw near with a true heart in full assurance of faith, having our hearts sprinkled from an evil **conscience**, and our bodies washed with pure water.

Hebrews | 13:18 Pray for us: for we trust we have a good **conscience**, in all things willing to live **honestly**.

Marley | Guiltiness talkin' 'bout guiltinesss. Pressed on their conscience. Oh yeah. And they live their lives. On false pretence everyday - each and everyday. Yeah.

FRUITFUL

Fruitful is conducive to creativity or productivity; causing to bear in abundance: Let the branches of your Tree of Life spread for abundance and wealth.

Genesis|1:27 So God created man in his own image, in the **image of God** created he him; **male and female** created he them.

Genesis | 1:28 And God blessed them, and God said unto them, Be **fruitful**, and **multiply**, and replenish the earth, and **subdue** it: and have **dominion** over the fish of the sea, and over the fowl of the air, and over every living thing that moveth upon the earth.

Amos |9:14 And 1 will bring again the captivity of my people, and they shall build the waste cities, and inhabit them; and they shall **plant vineyards**, and drink the wine thereof; they shall also make gardens, and eat the **fruit** of them.

Jeremiah 23:3 And I will gather the remnant of my flock out of all countries whither I have driven them, and will bring them again to their folds; and they shall be **fruitful** and increase.

Colossians | 1:9 For this cause we also, since the day we heard it, do not cease to pray for you, and to desire that ye might be filled with the **knowledge** of his will in all **wisdom** and **spiritual understanding**;

Colossians | 1:10 That ye might walk worthy of the Lord unto all pleasing, being **fruitful** in every good work, and increasing in the **knowledge of God**;

HONOUR

Honor is a good name or public esteem; or a person of superior standing; those you honor shape your future.

Deuteronomy|5:16 **Honour** thy **father** and thy **mother**, as the LORD thy God hath commanded thee; that thy days may be prolonged, and that it may go well with thee, in the land which the LORD thy God giveth thee.

2 Chronicles | 1:12 **Wisdom** and **knowledge** is granted unto thee; and I will give thee **riches**, and **wealth**, and **honour**, such as none of the kings have had that have been before thee, neither shall there any after thee have the like.

1 Chronicles 29:12 Both **riches** and **honour** come of thee, and thou reignest over all; and in thine hand is **power** and might; and in thine hand it is to make **great**, and to give strength unto all.

Proverbs | 11:16 A gracious woman retaineth honour: and strong men retain riches.

FAME

Fame comes from great achievement, honor, glory, and popular acclaim. They have created a name for themselves.

Genesis 12:1 Now the LORD had said unto Abram, Get thee out of thy country, and from thy kindred, and from thy father's house, unto a land that I will show thee: And I will make of thee a great nation, and I will bless thee, and make thy **name great**; and thou shalt be a blessing: And I will bless them that bless thee, and curse him that curseth thee.

Genesis 26:12 Then Isaac sowed in that land, and received in the same year an hundredfold: and the LORD blessed him. And the man waxed great, and went forward, and grew until he became very great: For he had possession of flocks, and possession of herds, and great store of servants: and the [Enemies] envied him.

I Chronicles 14:17 And the **fame** of David went out into all lands; and the LORD brought the fear of him upon all nations.

I Kings | 4:30 And Solomon's wisdom excelled the wisdom of all the children of the east country, and all the wisdom of [Their Nation]. For he was wiser than all men; than Ethan the Ezrahite, and Heman, and Chalcol, and Darda, the sons of Mahol: and his fame was in all nations round about.

Luke | 4:14 And Jesus returned in the power of the Spirit into Galilee: and there went out a **fame** of him through all the region round about.

Ethiopians And Ras Tafari, lineage of Solomon and Queen of Sheba was crowned His Imperial Majesty Haile Selassie I, Conquering Lion of the Tribe of Judah, King of Kings of Ethiopia, Elect of God; and there went out a **fame** of him through the world.

Zephaniah|3:19 Behold, at that time I will undo all that afflict thee: and I will save her that halteth, and gather her that was driven out; and I will get them praise and **fame** in every land where they have been put to shame.

CHAPTER 8

ZION VS BABYLON

These two spiritual cities are the opposite of each other. However, they both serve the needs of God. In the blessed city of Zion tree of life flourish and in the cursed city of Babylon tree of life perish. Zion and Babylon are like Day and Night, they are constantly being cycled. The riches of Zion corrupt nations and sink them into Babylon while the fires of Babylon purge nations and raise them back to Zion.

Proverbs | 16:4 The LORD hath made all things for himself: yea, even the wicked for the day of evil.

Isaiah|45:7 I form the **light**, and create **darkness**: I make peace, and **create evil**: I the LORD do all these things.

Isaiah|41:23 Show the things that are to come hereafter, that we may know that **ye are gods**: yea, do **good**, or do **evil**, that we may be **dismayed**, and behold it together.

Deuteronomy | 8:17 And thou say in thine heart, My power and the might of mine hand hath gotten me this wealth.

Deuteronomy | 8:18 But thou shalt remember the LORD thy God: for it is he that giveth thee power to get wealth, that he may establish his covenant which he sware unto thy fathers, as it is this day.

Deuteronomy | 8:19 And it shall be, if thou do at all forget the LORD thy God, and walk after other gods, and serve them, and worship them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish.

Matthew | 1:17 So all the generations from Abraham to David are fourteen generations; and from David until the carrying away into **Babylon** are fourteen generations; and from the carrying away into **Babylon** unto Christ are fourteen generations.

Jeremiah | 51:42 The **SEA** is come up upon **Babylon**: she is covered with the multitude of the waves thereof.

Tosh 400 years, 400 years, 400 years. And it's the same - The same philosophy. I've said it's four hundred years; 400 years, 400 years. Look, how long. And the people they still can't see. Why do they fight against the poor youth of today? And without these youths, they would be gone - All gone astray.

Psalms | 137:1 By the rivers of **Babylon**, there we sat down, yea, we wept, when we remembered **Zion**.

Psalms | 137:3 For there they that carried us away captive required of us a song; and they that wasted us required of us mirth, saying, Sing us one of the songs of **Zion**.

Jeremiah 46:16 He made many to fall, yea, one fell upon another: and they said, Arise, and let us go again to our own people, and to the land of our nativity, from the **oppressing sword**.

BABYLON

The city of hell where the cursed dwell and the people are held captive in confusion, poverty, stress, sickness, violence, desolation and destruction of their tree of life.

Jeremiah 25:10 Moreover I will take from them the voice of mirth, and the voice of gladness, the voice of the bridegroom, and the voice of the bride, the sound of the millstones, and the **light** of the candle.

Jeremiah 25:11 And this whole land shall be a desolation, and an astonishment; and these nations shall serve the king of **Babylon** seventy years.

Jimmy | Many rivers to cross. And it's only my will that keeps me alive. I've been licked, washed up for years. And I merely survive because of my pride. And this loneliness won't leave me alone. It's such a drag to be on your own. My woman left me and she didn't say why. Well, I guess I'll have to cry.

Psalm|137:1 By the rivers of Babylon, there we sat down, yea, we wept, when we remembered Zion.

Jeremiah 50:13 Because of the wrath of the LORD it shall not be inhabited, but it shall be wholly desolate: every one that goeth by **Babylon** shall be astonished, and hiss at all her plagues.

Jeremiah | 50:14 Put yourselves in array against **Babylon** round about: all ye that bend the bow, shoot at her, spare no arrows: for she hath sinned against the LORD.

Jeremiah | 29:1 Now these are the words of the letter that Jeremiah the prophet sent from [The Land] unto the residue of the elders which were carried away captives, and to the priests, and to the prophets, and to all the people whom Nebuchadnezzar had carried away captive from [My Nation] to Babylon;

Jeremiah | 51:34 Nebuchadrezzar the king of **Babylon** hath devoured me, he hath crushed me, he hath made me an empty vessel, he hath swallowed me up like a **dragon**, he hath filled his belly with my delicates, he hath cast me out.

Jeremiah | 51:1 Thus saith the LORD; Behold, I will raise up against **Babylon**, and against them that dwell in the midst of them that rise up against me, a destroying **wind**;

Jeremiah | 51:2 And will send unto **Babylon** fanners, that shall fan her, and shall empty her land: for in the day of trouble they shall be against her round about.

CURSES OF BABYLON

These are actions that will make you unsuccessful in life and keep you always in the midst of the fire, stressed, poor, desolate and needy.

Romans | 1:31 Without understanding, covenantbreakers, without natural affection, implacable, unmerciful:

Romans | 1:29 Being filled with all unrighteousness, fornication, wickedness, covetousness, maliciousness; full of envy, murder, debate, deceit, malignity; whisperers,

Romans | 1:30 Backbiters, haters of God, despiteful, proud, boasters, inventors of evil things, disobedient to parents,

Romans | 1:32 Who knowing the judgment of God, that they which commit such things are worthy of death, not only do the same, but have pleasure in them that do them.

Deuteronomy | 28:15 But it shall come to pass, if thou wilt not hearken unto the voice of the LORD thy God, to observe to do all his commandments and his statutes which I command thee this day; that all THESE **CURSES** SHALL COME UPON THEE, and overtake thee:

Deuteronomy 28:16 **Cursed** shalt thou be in the city, and **cursed** shalt thou be in the field.

Deuteronomy | 28:17 **Cursed** shall be thy basket and thy store.

Deuteronomy | 28:18 **Cursed** shall be the fruit of thy body, and the fruit of thy land, the increase of thy kine, and the flocks of thy sheep.

Deuteronomy|28:19 **Cursed** shalt thou be when thou comest in, and **cursed** shalt thou be when thou goest out.

Deuteronomy | 28:20 The LORD shall send upon thee **cursing**, **exation**, and **rebuke**, in all that thou settest thine hand unto for to do, until thou be destroyed, and until thou perish quickly; because of the wickedness of thy doings, whereby thou hast forsaken me.

Deuteronomy | 28:21 The LORD shall make the pestilence cleave unto thee, until he have consumed thee from off the land, whither thou goest to possess it

Deuteronomy 28:22 The LORD shall smite thee with a consumption, and with a fever, and with an inflammation, and with an extreme **burning**, and with the **sword**, and with **blasting**, and with **mildew**; and THEY SHALL PURSUE THEE UNTIL THOU PERISH.

Micah|2:1 Woe to them that devise **iniquity**, and **work evil** upon their beds! when the morning is light, they practice it, because it is in the power of their hand.

Micah|2:2 And they **covet** fields, and take them by **violence**; and houses, and take them away: so they **oppress** a man and his house, even a man and his heritage.

Job 27:13 This is the portion of a wicked man with God, and the heritage of oppressors, which they shall receive of the Almighty.

Job|27:14 If his children be multiplied, it is for **the sword**: and his offspring shall not be satisfied with bread.

Galatians | 5:26 Let us not be desirous of vain glory, **provoking one** another, envying one another.

Leviticus | 26:15 And if ye shall despise my statutes, or if your soul abhor my judgments, so that ye will not do all my commandments, but that ye break my covenant:

Leviticus | 26:16 I also will do this unto you; I will even appoint over you terror, consumption, and the burning ague, that shall consume the eyes, and cause sorrow of heart: and ye shall sow your seed in vain, for your enemies shall eat it.

Romans|1:26 For this cause God gave them up unto vile affections: for even their women did change the natural use into that which is against Earth:

Romans | 1:27 And likewise also the men, leaving the natural use of the woman, burned in their lust one toward another; men with men working that which is unseemly, and receiving in themselves that recompense of their error which was meet.

Deuteronomy 29:23 And that the whole land thereof is **brimstone**, and **salt**, and **burning**, that it is not sown, nor beareth, nor any **GRASS GROWETH** therein, like the overthrow of Sodom, and Gomorrah, Admah, and Zeboim, which the LORD overthrew in his anger, and in his wrath:

Deuteronomy|29:24 Even all nations shall say, Wherefore hath the LORD done thus unto this land? what meaneth **the heat** of this great anger? Deuteronomy 32:24 They shall be **burnt** with hunger, and devoured with **burning** heat, and with **bitter** destruction: I will also send the teeth of **beasts** upon them, with the poison of **serpents** of the **dust**.

EVERLASTING CONTEMPT

This is the everlasting contempt or condemnation gain from being an evil person. Generations after generations continually despise you for the evil works that was done.

Romans 8:1 There is therefore now no condemnation to them which are in Christ Jesus, who walk NOT after the FLESH, but after the SPIRIT.

Daniel 12:2 And many of them that sleep in the dust of the earth shall awake, some to everlasting life, and some to shame and everlasting contempt.

Romans | 5:18 Therefore as by the offence of one judgment came upon all men to **condemnation**; even so by the righteousness of one the free gift came upon all men unto justification of life.

John|5:24 Verily, verily, I say unto you, He that heareth my word, and believeth on him that sent me, hath everlasting life, and shall not come into condemnation; but is passed from death unto life.

EXODUS BABYLON

You are the Judge, now that you know the mysteries within the parables and fables, the oppressing sword, the spirit of truth and the rewards of righteousness; it's time to leave the burning fires of Babylon and return to the riches of Zion.

Marley | Hear the words of the Rastaman say: **Babylon**, you throne gone down, gone down; **Babylon**, you throne gone down... And I hear the angel with the seven seals say: **Babylon** throne gone down, gone down; **Babylon** throne gone down.

Isaiah|4:4 When the Lord shall have washed away the filth of the daughters of Zion, and shall have purged the blood of [My Land] from the midst thereof by the spirit of judgment, and by the spirit of burning.

Revelation | 17:4 And the **woman** was arrayed in purple and scarlet colour **[VEIL]**, and decked with gold and precious stones and pearls, having a golden cup in her hand full of abominations and filthiness of her **fornication**:

Revelation | 17:5 And upon her forehead was a name written, MYSTERY, BABYLON THE GREAT, the **mother of harlots** and abomination of the earth.

Revelation 18:21 And a mighty angel took up a **stone** like a great millstone, and cast it into the **SEA**, saying, Thus with violence shall that great city **Babylon** be thrown down, and shall be found no more at all

Revelation | 14:6 And I saw another angel fly in the midst of heaven, having the **everlasting gospel** to preach unto them that dwell on the earth, and to every nation, and kindred, and tongue, and people,

Revelation 14:7 Saying with a loud voice, Fear God, and give glory to him; for the hour of his <u>JUDGEMENT IS COME</u>: and worship him that made heaven, and earth, and the sea, and the fountains of waters.

Revelation 14:8 And there followed another angel, saying, **Babylon** is fallen, is fallen, that great city, because she made all nations **drink of the wine** of the wrath of her **fornication**.

Revelation | 18:2 And he cried mightily with a strong voice, saying, **Babylon** the great is fallen, is fallen, and is become the habitation of **devils**, and the hold of every foul spirit, and a cage of every **unclean** and **hateful bird**.

Revelation 18:10 Standing afar off for the fear of her torment, saying, Alas, alas that great city **Babylon**, that mighty city! for **in ONE hour is thy judgment come.**

Revelation 21:2 And I [Ras] saw the holy city, [My New Land], coming down from God out of heaven, prepared as a bride adorned for her HUSBAND.

Capleton | Woman she look good inna her clothes. Weh she disclose. Caan tek the man dem weh a sleep an a dose... She come check the lion fi di jungle code... Dem yah kind a water kip her pon di road. She draw fi the prophet wid the golden sword.

Revelation 16:15 Behold, I come as a thief. Blessed is he that watcheth, and keepeth his garments, lest he walk naked, and they see his shame.

Revelation | 3:18 I counsel thee to buy of me gold tried in the fire, that thou mayest be rich; and white raiment, that thou mayest be clothed, and that the shame of thy nakedness do not appear; and anoint thine eyes with eyesalve, that thou mayest see.

SONGS of FREEDOM

Our true Prophets are merely poets and singers who write verses inspired by the Spirits of God. Most love songs, gospel, reggae, and cultural music are sealed with parables and fables. This is a very effective way of inspiring and comforting the nation; and to praise Jah and celebrate life!

Psalms | 67:4 O let the nations be glad and **sing** for joy: for thou shalt judge the people righteously, and govern the nations upon earth. Selah.

Lamentations | 3:63 Behold their sitting down, and their rising up; I am their **music**.

Garnett S| Music is the rod and we are Moses. Leading God's children to the promise land. Music is the voice of his brother Aaron. Preaching and comforting at the father's command. We have the power to turn things around. It for us to stand up when we fall to the ground.

Isaiah|12:2 Behold, God is my salvation; I will trust, and not be afraid: for the **LORD [JAH]** is my

strength and my **song**; he also is become my salvation.

Deuteronomy | 31:30 And Moses spake in the ears of all the congregation of [My Nation] the words of this **song**, until they were ended.

2 Samuel 22:1 And David spake unto the LORD the words of this **song** in the day that the LORD had delivered him out of the hand of all his enemies, and out of the hand of Saul:

Louie C| Wit mi bible an mi prayers an mi fada wit di **sword** Wit mi blessings an mi message suh mi step it outa road. Destination leads to **ZION** suh mi mus falla **di code**. Nutten cyaah top wi now not even badwud. I'm selected an elected on di hunting board False prophet yuh fi stop it yuh a satan toad. **Lyrics** full up inna mi head like a gun ova-load Ready fi kill di wolf dem inna di sheep clothes.

Psalms | 149:1 Praise ye the LORD. **Sing** unto the LORD a new **song**, and his praise in the congregation of saints.

Psalms | 149:2 Let [My Nation] rejoice in him that made him: let the children of **Zion** be joyful in their King.

Psalms|149:3 Let them praise his name in the dance: let them sing praises unto him with the timbrel and harp.

Jeremiah | 31:13 Then shall the **virgin** rejoice in the **dance**, both young men and old together: for I will

turn their mourning into joy, and will **comfort** them, and make them rejoice from their sorrow.

2 Chronicles | 5:13 It came even to pass, as the trumpeters and **singers** were as one, to make one sound to be heard in praising and thanking the LORD; and when they lifted up their voice with the trumpets and cymbals and instruments **of music**, and praised the LORD, saying, For he is good; for his mercy endureth for ever: that then the house was filled with a **cloud**, even the house of the LORD:

Revelation 15:3 And they sing the song of Moses the servant of God, and the song of the Lamb, saying, Great and marvellous are thy WORKS, Lord God Almighty; just and true are thy ways, thou King of saints.

Colossians 3:16 Let the word of [Jah] dwell in you richly in all wisdom; teaching and admonishing one another in **psalms** and **hymns** and spiritual **songs**, **singing** with grace in your hearts to the Lord.

Psalms|33:3 **Sing** unto him a new **song**; play skillfully with a **loud noise**.

Psalms | 68:4 **Sing** unto God, sing praises to his name: extol him that rideth upon the **heavens** by his name **JAH**, and rejoice before him.

Marley A Reggae Music, mek we chant down Babylon; With music, mek we chant down Babylon; This music, mek we chant down Babylon; This music, come we chant down Babylon. Come we go chant down Babylon one more time.

MOUNT ZION

This is the spiritual city or holy mountain where the righteous dwell and enjoy the blessings and the riches of the earth. Their Tree of Life is fruitful and multiplies into abundance.

Psalms|125:1 They that trust in the LORD shall be as **mount Zion**, which cannot be removed, but abideth for ever.

Psalms|128:5 The LORD shall bless thee out of **Zion**: and thou shalt see the good of **[My Land]** all the days of thy life.

Psalms | 48:2 Beautiful for situation, **THE JOY OF THE WHOLE EARTH**, is mount **Zion**, on the sides of the north, the city of the great King.

Psalms|50:2 Out of **Zion**, the perfection of beauty, God hath shined.

Marley | Zion train is coming our way; The Zion train is coming our way; Oh, people, get on board! You better get on board! Thank the Lord, praise Fari - I gotta catch a train, 'cause there is no other station; Then you going in the same direction. Zion's train is coming our way;

Isaiah|51:3 For the LORD shall comfort **Zion**: he will comfort all her **waste places**; and he will make her wilderness like **EDEN**, and her desert like the garden of the LORD; joy and gladness shall be found therein, thanksgiving, and the voice of melody.

Psalms | 9:11 Sing praises to the LORD, which dwelleth in **Zion**: declare among the people his doings.

Psalms | 14:7 Oh that the salvation of [My Nation] were come out of **Zion**! when the LORD bringeth back the **captivity** of his people, Jacob shall rejoice, and [My Nation] shall be glad.

Hebrews | 12:22 But ye are come unto **Mount Zion**, and unto the city of the living God, [My Heavenly Land], and to an innumerable company of angels,

Psalms | 87:2 The LORD loveth the gates of **Zion** more than all the dwellings of Jacob.

Psalms | 87:3 **Glorious** things are spoken of thee, O city of God. Selah.

Jeremiah|3:14 Turn, O backsliding children, saith the LORD; for **I** am MARRIED unto you: and I will take you one of a city, and two of a family, and I will bring you to **Zion**:

Jeremiah 30:17 For I will **restore health** unto thee, and I will **heal** thee of thy wounds, saith the LORD; because they called thee an Outcast, saying, This is **Zion**, whom no man seeketh after.

Ezekiel | 36:8 But ye, O mountains of [My Nation], ye shall shoot forth your branches, and yield your fruit to my people of [My Nation]; for they are at hand to come.

Ezekiel 36:9 For, behold, I am for you, and I will turn unto you, and ye shall be **tilled and sown**:

Ezekiel 36:11 And I will **multiply** upon you man and beast; and they shall increase and bring **fruit**: and I will settle you after your old estates, and will do better unto you than at your beginnings: and ye shall know that I am the LORD.

Ezekiel | 36:34 And the desolate **land shall be tilled**, whereas it lay desolate in the sight of all that passed by.

Ezekiel | 36:35 And they shall say, This land that was desolate is become like **the garden of EDEN**; and the waste and desolate and ruined cities are become fenced, and are inhabited.

BLESSINGS OF ZION

We have all been taught about the vast riches of heaven and returning to a life of paradise; some of us have been misled to believe that this is after our death. However, thru the powers of love, seeking knowledge, living righteously, and growing a tree of life your paradise will manifest itself.

Jimmy | Well they tell me of a pie up in the sky.

Waiting for me when I die. But between the day
you're born and when you die. They never seem to
hear even your cry. So as sure as the sun will shine.
I'm gonna get my share now of what's mine.

Ezekiel 16:8 Now when I passed by thee, and looked upon thee, behold, thy time was the **TIME of LOVE**; and I spread my skirt over thee, and covered thy **nakedness**: yea, I sware unto thee, and

entered into a covenant with thee, saith the Lord GOD, and thou becamest mine.

Ezekiel 16:9 Then washed I thee with water; yea, I thoroughly washed away thy blood from thee, and I anointed thee with oil.

Ezekiel | 16:10 I clothed thee also with broidered work, and shod thee with badgers' skin, and I girded thee about with **fine linen**, and I covered thee with **silk**.

Ezekiel 16:11 I decked thee also with **ornaments**, and I put **bracelets** upon thy hands, and a **chain** on thy neck.

Ezekiel | 16:12 And I put a **jewel** on thy forehead, and **earrings** in thine **ears**, and a **beautiful crown** upon thine head.

Ezekiel 16:13 Thus wast thou decked with **gold** and **silver**; and thy raiment was of **fine linen**, and **silk**, and broidered work; thou didst eat fine flour, and honey, and oil: and thou wast **exceeding beautiful**, and thou didst **PROSPER** into a kingdom.

Leviticus 20:24 But I have said unto you, Ye shall **inherit** their land, and I will give it unto you to possess it, a land that floweth with **milk** and **honey**: I am the LORD your God, which have **separated** you from other people.

Proverbs | 8:21 That I may cause those that **love** me to **inherit** substance; and **I** will fill their treasures

Isaiah|51:11 Therefore the redeemed of the LORD shall return, and come with singing unto **Zion**; and **everlasting joy** shall be upon their head: they shall obtain **gladness** and **joy**; and sorrow and mourning shall flee away.

Isaiah|52:1 Awake, awake; put on thy strength, O **Zion**; put on thy beautiful garments, O [My Land], the holy city: for henceforth there shall no more come into thee the uncircumcised and the unclean.

TREE OF LIFE PYRAMIDS

The righteous creates everlasting tree of life pyramids. Below are the Tree of Life balanced pyramids; wisdoms of the heavens and ancestors on the inverted; new creations and generations on upright. Seek guiding knowledge and spirits from the Heavens of the inverted pyramid to create new life and rise to the apex of the upright pyramid, be a star.



Your tree of life can be whatever you desire in life or lacking in your nation, plant a seed today. One seed can make you very rich. Grain begets grains, animal begets animals, people beget people, business begets businesses, and money begets money. Never kill the first born from

your tree; else you may kill the breed. Re-sow, and let them be fruitful and multiply to create riches and independence.

All abundances and riches are built on the Tree of Life principle. In Mathematics this principle is known as the **power** function. In the banking and the investment world this is called Compounding and Pyramiding, respectively. Take the time to learn **how to sell**, how to monthly **cashflow** investments and pyramid your wealth. Roll with the spirits of the markets, the trends. Also, rid yourself of unnecessary cash-sucking liabilities and bad habits.

Revelation 22:2 In the midst of the street of it, and on either side of the river, was there the **tree of life**, which bare twelve manner of fruits, and yielded her **fruit** every month: and the leaves of the tree were for the **healing of the nations**.

Anthony B| Nobody want to **plant the corn**. Everybody want to raid the barn. Who yuh a guh blame it on. When is a next man yuh a depend pon. Well yuh wrong. Nobody want to plant the corn. Everybody want to raid the barn. Haffi sing yuh own a song. Can't compete with careless John.

Proverbs | 11:26 He that withholdeth corn, the people shall curse him: but blessing shall be upon the head of him that selleth it.

Anthony B| I was looking a start, Just a little ease off. None would help me push that old hand cart. Dem a laugh, never tek mi serious. So many goals and thoughts and potholes I pass every day. My Lord, I have to pray on my way. Dem never realize with a little cooperation. Wi coulda unify relieve the frustration.

Leviticus | 27:30 And all the **tithe** of the land, whether of the **seed** of the land, or of the fruit of the tree, is the LORD'S: it is holy unto the LORD.

Exodus 13:12 That thou shalt set apart unto the LORD all that openeth the MATRIX [pyramid], and every **firstling** that cometh of a beast which thou hast; the males [seed] shall be the LORD's.

Revelation | 2:7 He that hath an ear, let him hear what the **SPIRIT** saith unto the [People]; To him that overcometh will I give to eat of the **tree of life**, which is in the midst of the paradise of God.

Revelation | 22:14 Blessed are they that do his commandments, that they may have right to the **tree of life**, and may enter in through the gates into the city.

Marley | Sheriff John Brown always hated me, For what, I don't know: Every time I plant a seed, He said kill it before it grow - He said kill them before they grow. And so: Read it in the news: I shot the sheriff. Oh, Lord! But I swear it was in self-defense. Freedom came my way one day. And I started out of town, yeah! All of a sudden I saw sheriff John Brown Aiming to shoot me down, So I shot - I shot - I shot him down and I say: If I am guilty I will pay.

RICHEST MAN IN ZION

As mentioned before, the secret to creating great riches and getting to Zion is planting and nurturing tree of life. If you have a job tending a corporate tree of life; be meek and

humble; pay yourself the first 10% of your income until you save enough seed money for a tree of life. Let your job provide the seed money and the experience you need to create your own tree of life. Nurture your tree to make it fruitful and multiply to create abundance. Else, you may find yourself broke, begging, and ashamed at the end of your working days.

You need to **take responsibility** and nurture your own tree of life. It's almost impossible to gain lasting wealth without **taking responsibility**. And don't ever forget that **serving** the needs of the family, the poor, and the suffering leads to greater riches, prosperity, honor and glory. Finally, never get attached to riches, it is to be recycled for greater good. Welcome to Zion my Lord, my King, my Queen...

Marley | Roots natty roots, dread Binghi dread. I and I are the roots. Some are leaf, Some are branches, I and I are the roots. Some are dry wood for the fire, wo yo, look at that... They need the dry wood to cook their raw food, wo yo, look at that...

Deuteronomy | 14:22 Thou shalt truly **tithe** all the **increase** of thy **seed**, that the **field** bringeth forth year by year.

Clason Gold cometh gladly and in increasing quantity to any man who will put by not less than one-tenth (10%) of his earnings to create an estate for his future and that of his family.

Clason Gold slippeth away from the man who invests it in businesses or purposes with which he is not familiar or which are not approved by those skilled in its keep.

Clason Gold flees the man who would force it to impossible earning or who followeth the alluring advice of tricksters and schemers or who trusts it to his own inexperience and romantic desires in investment.

Clason | Gold clingeth to the protection of the cautious owner who invests it under the advice of men wise in its handling.

Clason Gold laboreth diligently and contentedly for the wise owner who finds for it profitable employment, multiplying even as the flocks of the field.

Deuteronomy | 28:2 And all these blessings shall come on thee, and **overtake thee**, if thou shalt hearken unto the voice of the LORD thy God.

Deuteronomy 28:3 Blessed shalt thou be in the city, and blessed shalt thou be in the field.

Deuteronomy 28:4 Blessed shall be the fruit of thy body, and the fruit of thy ground, and the fruit of thy cattle, the increase of thy kine, and the flocks of thy sheep.

Deuteronomy | 28:5 Blessed shall be thy basket and thy store.

Deuteronomy 14:27 And the Levite that is within thy gates; thou shalt not forsake him; for he hath no part nor inheritance with thee Deuteronomy | 14:28 At the end of THREE YEARS thou shalt bring forth all the **tithe** of thine increase the same year, and shalt lay it up within they gates:

Deuteronomy 14:29 And the Levite, and the stranger, and the fatherless, and the widow, which are within thy gates, shall come, and shall eat and be satisfied; that the LORD thy God may bless thee in all the work of thine hand which thou doest.

Deuteronomy 28:6 Blessed shalt thou be when thou comest in, and blessed shalt thou be when thou goest out.

EVERLASTING LIFE

The everlasting remembrance gained throughout the pages of history for righteous works. These are the **glorified** that have created successful tree of life pyramids and branded their names; **his-story** is our guide. They are great legends, angels, powers, and authorities that shine as stars from the heavens to enlighten our path as we walk the dark roads of life. Examples are: Abraham, Sarah, Moses, Issac, Joshua, Noah, Ruth, Jacob, David, Solomon, Jeremiah, Mary, Jesus, Peter, Matthew, John, Ras Tafari, Marcus, Martin, Mandela, Marley, you add the others.

Marley I say fly away home to Zion. One bright morning when my work is over, Man will fly away home.

Revelation 21:24 And the **nations** of them which are saved shall walk in the **light** of it: and the **kings of the earth** do bring their **glory** and **honour** into it.

Genesis 3:22 And the LORD God said, Behold, the man is become as one of us, to know **good** and **evil**: and now, lest he put forth his hand, and take also of the **tree of life**, and eat, and **live for ever**:

Psalms | 34:16 The face of the LORD is against them that do **evil**, to cut off the **remembrance** of them from the earth.

Daniel 12:3 And they that be wise **shall shine** as the brightness of the firmament; and they that turn many to righteousness as **the STARS for ever and ever**.

Psalms | 112:6 Surely he shall not be moved for ever: the righteous shall be in **everlasting remembrance**.

Psalms | 34:16 The voice of the LORD is upon the waters: the God of glory thundereth: the LORD is upon many waters.

John|4:14 But whosoever drinketh of the water that I shall give him shall never thirst; but the water that I shall give him shall be in him a well of water springing up into everlasting life.

1 Corinthians | 11:25 After the same manner also he took the cup, when he had supped, saying, This cup is the NEW TESTAMENT in my blood: this do ye, as oft as ye drink it, in **remembrance** of me.

Revelation | 21:24 And after these things I saw another **angel** come down from **heaven**, having great **power**; and the **earth** was **lightened** with his **glory**.

CHAPTER 9

ARMAGEDDON

Holy Armageddon refers to the everlasting conflict between Divine Good and Divine Evil; feeding new cycles of life. As previously mentioned, once you are born of the Words and the Spirits then you are gods. Unite the opposites with love to create new fruits of life; Truth vs Error; Begin vs End; Spirit vs Flesh; Male vs Female; Lead vs Follow; Positive vs Negative; Give vs Receive; Sow vs Reap; Strong vs Weak; Dominant vs Submissive; Rich vs Poor. These opposites must unite in love, in balance, and in harmony with their relative polarity to create paradise. Out of balance and harmony with the relative polarity corrupts the love flow; creating confusion and destruction of the fruits, the peace, and the joys of live. Example: spirit leads, flesh follows; strong dominant, weak submissive; sow begins, reap ends; rich gives, poor receives; etc...

Marley Let's get together to fight this Holy Armageddon. (One Love) So when the Man comes there will be no no doom. (One Song) Have pity on those whose chances grove thinner. There ain't no hiding place from the Father of Creation.

I John 4:6 We are of God: he that knoweth God heareth us; he that is not of God heareth not us. Hereby know we the **spirit of truth**, and the **spirit of error**.

Isaiah|41:23 Show the things that are to come hereafter, that we may know that **ye are gods**: yea,

do **good**, or do **evil**, that we may be dismayed, and behold it **together**.

Psalms | 82:6 I have said, **Ye are gods**; and all of you are children of the most High.

Mark 10:44 And whosoever of you will be the **chiefest**, shall be **servant** of all.

Matthew 18:4 Whosoever therefore shall **humble** himself as this **little child**, the same is **greatest** in the kingdom of heaven.

1 Corinthians | 9:19 For though I be **free** from all men, yet have I made myself **servant** unto all, that I might gain the more.

John 14:12 Verily, verily, I say unto you, He that believeth on me, the works that I do shall he do also; and greater works than these shall he do; because I go unto my Father.

I John 4:4 **Ye are of God**, little children, and have overcome them: because greater is he that is in you, than he that is in the world.

POWERS & PRINCIPALITIES

If you are under the fires of Babylon know that you have the **Power** to rise up and change your nation back to Zion. Who can tell when they are giving 666 instead of 999??? First, read this book at least three times ...

Marley A tip from a gypsy. She said "man you gettin tipsy". Hiding from reality. In your world of hypocrisy.

Romans | 13:1 Let every soul be subject unto the higher **powers**. For there is no **power** but of God: the **powers** that be are ordained of God.

Romans | 13:2 Whosoever therefore resisteth the **power**, resisteth the ordinance of God: and they that resist shall receive to themselves **damnation**.

Romans | 13:3 For **rulers** are not a terror to good works, but to the evil. Wilt thou then not be afraid of the **power**? do that which is good, and thou shalt have praise of the same:

2 Samuel | 23:3 The God of [My Nation] said, the Rock of [My Nation] spake to me, **He that ruleth** over men must be just, ruling in the fear of God.

2 Samuel 23:4 And he shall be as the **light** of the morning, when the **sun** riseth, even a morning **without clouds**; as the tender grass springing out of the earth by clear shining **after rain**.

Proverbs 28:16 The **prince** that wanteth understanding is also a great **oppressor**:

Jamaicans | To our leaders, great defenders, keep us free from evil Powers.

Isaiah|9:16 For the **leaders** of this people cause them to **err**; and they that are led of them are destroyed.

Isaiah|3:12 As for my people, children[Fruits] are their **oppressors**, and women[Flesh] rule over them. O my people, they which lead thee cause thee to **err**, and destroy the way of thy paths.

Marley | I'n'I nah come to fight flesh and blood, But spiritual wickedness in 'igh and low places. So while they fight you down, Stand firm and give Jah thanks and praises. 'Cos I'n'I no expect to be justified By the laws of men - by the laws of men. Oh, true they have found me guilty, But through - through Jah proved my innocency. Oh, when the rain fall, fall, fall now, It don't fall on one man's housetop. Remember that: When the rain fall, It don't fall on one man's housetop.

IMAGE of GOD

It is necessary that you unite as one in the image of God, to prevent getting cut off from the blessings and inheritance. Ye are gods, create and have dominion over your garden.

Marley | Rejected by society. Treated with impunity. Projected by my dignity. I search for reality.

Revelation | 1:8 I am <u>Alpha and Omega</u>, the beginning and the ending, saith the Lord, which is, and which was, and which is to come, the Almighty.

Genesis 1:26 Then God said, "Let us make man in our image, in our likeness, and let them rule over the fish of the sea and the birds of the air, over the livestock, over all the earth, and over all the creatures that move along the ground."

Genesis|1:27 So God created man in his own image, in the **image of God** he created him; **male and female** he created them.

Genesis|3:22 And the LORD God said, Behold, the man is become as **ONE OF US**, to know **good and evil:**

Romans | 12:21 Be not overcome of **evil**, but overcome **evil** with **good**.

Marley Live if you want to live. Rastaman vibration, yeah! Positive! That's what we got to give! I'n'I vibration yeah! Positive. Got to have a good vibe! If you get down and you quarrel everyday, You're saying prayers to the devils, I say. Why not help one another on the way? Make it much easier. Just a little bit easier.

Colossians 3:8 **PUT OFF** all these; anger, wrath, malice, blasphemy, filthy communication out of your mouth.

Colossians 3:9 **Lie not** one to another, seeing that ye have put off the old man with his deeds;

Colossians 3:10 And have **PUT ON** the new man, which is **RENEWED IN KNOWLEDGE** after the **image** of him that created him:

Colossians | 3:12 PUT ON therefore, AS THE ELECT OF GOD, holy and beloved, bowels of mercies, kindness, humbleness of mind, meekness, longsuffering;

Colossians 3:13 Forbearing one another, and forgiving one another, if any man have a quarrel against any: even as [JAH] forgave you, so also do ye.

Colossians 3:14 And above all these things **PUT ON CHARITY**, which is the bond of perfectness.

Colossians 3:15 And let the **PEACE** of God rule in your hearts, to the which also ye are called in **ONE BODY**; and be ye thankful.

Colossians 3:16 Let the word of God dwell in you richly in ALL WISDOM; teaching and admonishing one another in psalms and hymns and spiritual songs, singing with grace in your hearts to the Lord.

NEW GENESIS

Farm or form your tree of life pyramids to eliminate the void and desolation. Let your Star light up the darkness from the top of your tree. Remember, on the path for success and prosperity you need the purified Words of God as your guide, knowledge, love, righteousness, works, and serving the poor and needy. Time for new creations!

Genesis|1:1 In the beginning God created the **heaven** and the **earth**.

Genesis 1:2 And the earth was without form, and void; and darkness was upon the face of the deep. And the Spirit of God moved upon the face of the waters.

Genesis 1:3 And God said, Let there be light: and there was light.

Jamaicans | Be our **light** through countless hours.

Jeremiah | 4:22 For my people is foolish, they have not known me; they are sottish children, and they have none understanding: they are wise to do evil, but to do good they have NO KNOWLEDGE.

Jeremiah | 4:23 I beheld the earth, and, lo, it was without form, and void; and the heavens, and they had no light.

Marley | Make way for the **positive day**, 'Cause it's news - news and **days** - New time, and if it's a new feelin', yeah! - Said it's a **new sign**: Oh, what a **new day**! Pickin' up? Are you pickin' up now? Jah **love** - Jah **love** protect us; Jah **love** - Jah **love** protect us;

Celine D| Hush now I see a **light** in the sky. Oh it's almost blinding me. I can't believe I've been touched by an angel with **love**.

Celine D| Let the **rain** come down and wash away my tears. Let it **fill my soul** and **drown my fears**. Let it shatter the walls for a new **sun**. A **new day** has come.

Ecclesiastes | 9:9 Live joyfully with the wife whom thou lovest all the days of the **life of thy vanity**, which he hath given thee under the **sun**, all the days of thy vanity: FOR THAT IS THY PORTION IN THIS LIFE, and in thy labour which thou takest under the **sun**.

Ecclesiastes | 9:10 Whatsoever thy hand findeth to do, DO IT WITH THY MIGHT; for there is no work, nor device, nor **knowledge**, nor **wisdom**, in the **GRAVE**, whither thou goest.

Job|7:9 As the cloud is consumed and vanisheth away: so he that goeth down to the **GRAVE** shall **COME UP NO MORE**.

Ecclesiastes 12:7 Then shall the **dust** return to the earth as it was: and the spirit shall **return unto God** who gave it.

1 Timothy 6:7 For we brought nothing into this world, and it is certain we can carry nothing out.

Deuteronomy | 30:19 I call heaven and earth to record this day against you, that I have set before you life and death, blessing and cursing: therefore choose life, that both thou and thy seed may live:

Ecclesiastes | 9:7 Go thy way, eat thy bread with joy, and drink thy wine with a merry heart; for God now accepteth thy works.

Proverbs 10:7 The **memory** of the just is blessed: but the **name** of the wicked shall rot.

Ecclesiastes | 1:4 One generation passeth away, and another generation cometh: but the **earth** abideth for ever.

Share this book with friends and family!

One Love! One Heart!